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HEARING ON REAUTHORIZATION OF TEMPO-
RARY CHILD CARE FOR HANDICAPPED CHIL-
DREN AND CRISIS NURSERIES ACT OF 1986
[RESPITE CARE] AND THE CHILD ABUSE
CHALLENGE GRANT PROGRAM

THURSDAY, APRIL 6, 1989

HouSE oF REPRESENTATIVES,
SUBCOMMITTEE ON SELECT EDUCATION,
CoMMITTEE oN EDUCATION AND LaBOR,
Washington. DC

The subcommittee inet ursuant to notice, at 9.50 a.m., in Room
2261, Rayburn House Office Building, Hon. Major R. Owens [Chair-
man)] presiding.

embers present: Representatives Owens, Payne, Jontz, Bartlett
and Smith.

Staff present: Maria Cuprill, Wanser Green, Laurence Peters and
Richard Horne.

Chairman OweNs. The meeting of this subcommittee will come
to order.

Last year, despite the fact that these super planes continued to
malfunction, one hundred B-1 bombers were delivered at a cost to
the government of $27.1 billion dollars.

The programs we are considering today add up to less than $10
million dollars--less than one-tenth of the cost of just one of these
aircraft—and yet this “kinder and gentler” administration wants
to zero out funding for the Zhild Abuse Challenge Grant Program
and freeze the Temaporary Child Care for Handicapped Children
and Crisis Nurseries program at current levels, effectively cutting
its budget.

On the other hand, the administration wants to be kinder and
entler to the thrift industry. We are now obligated to spend bil-
ions of dollars to bail out the bad business judgment of scores of
savings and loan investment managers, but where are the dollars

to add credibility to the administration’s compassion for the abused
children in this country?

The incidence of child abuse in this country is a national scan-
dal. Despite a slight decline in the total child population, the
number of child maltreatment reports in the Uniteg tates rose by
180 percent between 1976 and 1985.

A survey conducted by the House Select Committee on Children,
Youth and Families found a disturbing 37 percent increase in child
abuse deaths between 1984 and 1986.
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Our response must be to do everything we can to insure that all
children can live without fear. Laws dealing with child abuse pre-
vention should be unanimous, bipartisan and bicameral—and yet
we open this hearing today with the understanding that the admin-
istration will not support the reauthorization of the Child Abuse
Challenge Grant Program.

We are also here to begin the process for the reauthorization of
the Temporary Child Care for Handicapped Infants and Crisis
Nurseries Act.

It has been reported that at least 25 percent of child abuse cases
involve children with disabilities. Respite care should be part of a
family support program to give parents some relief from the day-to-
day demands of caring for a child with a disability. It is important
that we not allow money for this program to be frozen below infla-
tion levels.

If the administration’s budget were to be guided by truly
humane and rational priorities, the programs we are considering
today for reauthorization should receive increases based on the dra-
matic rise in the incidence of child abuse in recent years.

The federal government has since the 1970s played « key role in
moving the states to accept more of their responsibilities in the
area of child abuse and child welfare.

The 1986 amendments to the Child Abuse Prevention, Adoption
and Family Services Act, for example, were a key catalyst in induc-
ing states to change their laws to better administer childre1’s jus-
tice. Similarly, the Challerge Grant Program, through its state-
matching requirements, has sustained child abuse prevention pro-
grams in states that would have otherwise directed their over-bur-
dened resources to meeting the increased demands of child abuse
treatment.

If t* federal government reneges on its commitment to main-
tain trust funds that have now been started in 47 states and to es-
tablish the remaining trust funds, a powerful message is sent: pre-
vention programs are an optional extra rather than central to the
states’ efforts to combat the growing rise in child abuse.

In short, when it comes to the increased needs of families and
children, the federal government cannot and must not flinch from
its leadership role. We still have a very long way to go to meet the
challenges ahead as we attempt to build upon these fledgling pro-
grams.

This hearing, which happens to fall at the beginning of Child
Abuse Prevention Month, is also our beginning as we focus our at-
tention, confront these issues and take concerted steps in the right
direction.

[The prepared statement of Hon. Major R. Ov:ens follows:]
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OPENING STATEMENT

CHAIRMAN MAJOR P. OWENS

HEARING ON THE REAUTHORIZATION OF
THE "TEMPORARY CHILD CARE FOR HANDICAPPED CHILDREN AND
CRISIS ACT COF 1986" AND THE CHILD ABUSE CHALLENGE GRANT PRO'3RAM

APRIL 6, 1986

LAST YEAR, DESPITE THE FACT THAT THESE SUPER PLANES CONTINUED
TO MALFUNCTION, ONE HU'NDRED B-1 BOMBERS WERE DELIVERED AT A CCST
TO THE GOVI RNMENT 0F $27.1 BILLLON DOLLARS. THE PROGRAMS WE ARE
CONSIDERING TODAY ADD UP TO LESS THAN $10 MILLION DOLLARS--LESS
THAN ONE-TENTH OF THE COSI OF JUST ONE OF THESE AIRCRAFT. ANO
YET, THIS "KINDER AND GENTLER" ADMINISTRATION WANTS TO ZERO OUT
FUNDING FOR THE CHILD ABUSE CHALLENG' GRANT PROGRAM AND FREEZE THE
TEMPORARY CHILD CARE FOR HANDICAPPED CHILDREN AND CRISIS NURSERIES

PROGRAM AT CURRENT LEVELS, EFFECTIVELY CUTTING ITS BUDGET.

CN THE OTHER HAND, THE ADMINISTRATION WANTS TO BE KINDER ANT
GENTLER TO THE THRIFT INDUSTRY. WE ARE NOW OBLIGATED TQ SPEND
BILLIONS OF DOLLARS TO BAIL OUT THE BAD BUSINESS JULGMENT OF
SCORES OF SAVINGS AND LOAN INVESTMENT MANAGERS, BUT WHERE ARE THE
DOLLARS TO ADD CREDIBILITY TM THE ADMINISTRATION'S EOMPASSION FOR

THE ABUSED CHILDREN IN THIS COUNTRY?

Q »
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THE INCIDENCE OF CHILD ABUSE .N THIS COUNTRY IS A NATIONAL

SCANDAL. DESPITE A SLIGHT DECLINE IN THE TOTAL CHILD POPULATION,
THE NUMBER OF CHILD MALTREATMENT REPORTS IN THE UNITED STATES ROSE
BY 180 PERCENT BETWEEN 1976 AND 14985, A SURVEY CONDUCTED BY THE
HOUSE SELECT COMMITTEE ON CHILDREN, YOUTH, AdD FAMILIES FCUND A
DISTURBING 27 PERCENT INCREASE IN CHILD ABUSE DEATHS BETWEEN 1984
AND 1386, OUR RESPONSE MUST BE TO DO EVERYTHING WE CAN TO ENSURE
THAT ALL CHILDREN CAN LI\ . WITHOUT FEAR. LAWS DEALING WITH CHILD
ABUSE PREVENTION SHOULD BE UNANIMOUS, BIPARTISAN, AND BICAMERAL.
AND YET, WEZ OPEN THIS HEARING TODAY WITH THE UNDERSTANDING THAT
THE ADMINISTRATION WILL NOT SUPPORT THE REAUTHORIZATION OF THE

CHILD ABUSE CHALLENGE GRANT PROGRAM.

WE ARE ALSO HERE TO BEGIN THE PROCESS FOR THE REAUTHORIZA-

TION OF THE TEMPORARY CHILD CARE FOR HANDICAPPED INFANTS AND

CRISIS NURSERIES ACT. IT HAS BEEN REPCRTED THAT AT LEAST 25

PERCENT OF CHILD ABUSE CASES INVOLVE CHILDREN WITH DISABILITIES.
RESPITE CARE SHOULD BE PART OF A FAMILY SUPPORT PROGRAM TO GIVE
PARENTS SOME RELIEF FROM THE DAY-TO-DAY DEMANDS OF CARING FOR A
CHILD WITH A DISABILITY. IT IS IMPORTANT THAT WE NOT ALLOW MONEY

FOR THIS PROGRAM TO BE FROZEN BELOW INFLATION LEVELS.

IF THE ADMINISTRATION'S BUDGET WERZ TO BE GUIDED BY TRULY
HUMANE AND RATIONAL PRIORITIES, THE PROGRAMS WE ARE CONSIDERING
TODAY FOR REAUTHORIZATION SHOULD RECEIVE INCREASES BASED ON THE

DRAMATIC RISE IN THE INCIDENCE OF Cr'ILD ABUSE IN RECENT YEARS.




E

THE FEDERAL GOVERNMEN™ HAS SINCE THE 1970'S PLAYED A KEY ROLE

IN MOVING THE STATES TO ACCEPT MORE OF THEIR RESPONSIBILITIES IN
THE AREA OF CHILD ABUSE AMD CHILD WELFARE. THE 1986 AMENDMENTS TO
THE "CHILD ABUSE PREVENTION, ADOPTION AND FAMILY SEVICES ACT," FOR
EXAMPLE, WERE A KEY CATALYST IN INDUCING STATES TO CHANGE THEIR
LAWS TO BETTER ADMINISTER CHILDREN'S JUSTICE. SIMILARLY, THE
CHALLENGE GRANT PROGRAM, THROUGH ITS STATE-MATCHING REQUIREMENTS,
HAS SUSTAINED CHILD ABUSE PREVENTION PROGRAMS IN STATES THAT WOULD
HAVE OTHERWISE DIRECIED THEIR OVER-BURDENED RESOURCES TO MEETING
THE INCREASED DEMANDS OF CHILD ABUSE TREATMENT. IF THE FEDERAL
GOVERNMENT RENESES ON ITS COMMITMENT TO MAINTAIN TRUST FUNDS THAT
HAVE NOW BEEN STARTED IN 7 STATES AND TO ESTABLISH THE REMAINING
TRUST FUNLS, A POWERFUL MESSAGE IS SENT: PRFVENTION PROGRAMS ARE
AN "OPTIONAL EXTRA" RATHER THAN CENTRAL TO THE STATES' EFFORTS TO

COMBAT THE GROWING RISE IN CHILD ABUSE.

IN SHORT, WHEN IT COMES TO THE INCREASED NEEDS OF FAMILIES
AND CHILDREN, THE FEDERAL GOV ZRNMENT CANNOT AND MUST NOT FLINCH
FROM ITS LEADERSHIP ROLE. WE STILL HAVE A VERY LONG WAY TO GO TO
MEET THE CHALLENGES AHEAD AS WE ATTEMPT TO BUILD UPON THESE
FLEDGLING PROGRAMS. THIS HEARING, WHICH HAPPENS TO FALL AT THE
BEGINNING OF CHILD ABUSE PRFVENTION MONTH, IS ALSO OUR BEGININING
AS WE FOCUS OUR ATTENTION, CONFRONT THESE ISSUES, AND TAKE

CONCERTED STEPS IN THE RIGHT DIRECTION.

O
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Chairman Owens. I yield to Mr. Payne for an opening statement.
[Whereupon, due to audio difficulties, Mr. Payne's oral opening

statement ‘was not recorded.]
[The prepared statement of Hon. Donald M. Payne follows:]
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Statement on Child Abuse and Crisis Nurseries
The Honorable Donald M. Payne

Mr. Chairman. As you know, the 1ncidence of child abuse has
risen sharply over the past decade. The heinous example of New
York City Attorney Joel Steinberg has made the nation acutely
aware of the pervasiveness of child abuse. And although
awareness 1s denerally heightened, funding for services like
respite care, wnich provides temporarily relief for parents and
other carctakers who are under the stress of unemployment, drug
addiction or any number of other personal problems, remains far

oelow their recommended levels.

Today I am pleased to be here to lend my support for two
bills that I would consider essential to the care and protection
of children who have fallen under the emotional and physical
weight of domestic v..lence or physical disabilities: the child
Abuse Challenge Grant Program and the Temporary Child Care for

Handicapped Children and Crisis Nurseries Act.

In the past, we assumed that a greater frequency of child
abuse must be countered proportionally with 1ncrease in
treatment and crisis 1intervention. Mcst of the federal funds
were used for treatment, and little was left for prevention. We
now believe that prevention 1s equally important 1in stopping this
type of domestic violence. As legislators, we obtaln the most
effective tools to assist community leaders 1in balancing the

scales between treatment and preventicn.
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Through continued support for the challenge grant, terporary
child care demonstration projects and crisis nurserles for abuvsed
children, we would be able to provide more resources to state,
local and research facilities designed to 1mprove methods of

preventing child abuse.

More specifically, the challenge grant and crisls nurseries
programs offer us the unique opportunity to further the efforts
begun under P.L.98-473 to assist the children and tamilies
affected by domestic violence. While 1t not only sends a signal
to the nation that Congress unilaterally 1intends to take a more
active role 1n child abuse programs, 1t also conveys a message of
solidarity by establishing a federal, state and local partnership
designed to 1mprove prevention me“hodology. More importantl , it
assures the people most 1n need of services the chance to receive

quality assistance.

In addition, Congress has another opportunity to expand 1its
support for state and local agencies' child care 1nitiatives
through the Temporary Care for Handicapped Children Act. This
leglislaction would provide temporary non-medical care for
children with speclal needs to alleviate the soc.al, emotional
and financial stress among those children and theilr families. By
increasing access to programs through an 1ncrease of federal
funds, we essentlaily preempt the opportunity for neglect and

abuse.

ot
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Frankly, Mr. Chairman, I must say that I am p.cased to be a
member of a subcommittee that will be taking the lead during the
101st Congress on 1ssues important to the family It is an 1issue
that will only grow in importance as America enters the 21st
century. Therefore, vou can be assu:2d of my continued support

on this ki.d of legislation well 1nto the future.

o -
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Chairman Owens. Our first speaker will be Ms. Betty Stewart,
Associate Commissioner of the Children’'s Bureau of the Office of
Human Development Services.

STATEMENT OF BETTY STEWART, ASSOCIATE COMMISSIONER,
CHILDREN’S BUREAU, OFFICE OF HUMAN DEVELOPMENT
SERVICES.

Ms. Stewart Thank you, Mr. Chairman and members of the
subcommittee.

I am Betty Stewart, Associate Commissioner of the Children’s
Bureau. Thank you for this opportunity to discuss our implementa-
tion of the Child Abuse Prevention Challenge Grant Program and
the Temporary CL:ld Care for Handicapped Children and Crisis
Nurseries Act.

Several years ago, some states began to recognize the importance
of funding child abuse prevention activities and creatively estab-
lishing children’s trust ard prevention funds. By 1984, about
twenty states had establisha? ‘uch trust funds to support child
abuse prevention activities.

The Challenge Grant Program wcs enacted by Congress in 1984
to provide an incentive through federal matching funds to chal-
lenge additional states to establish trust funds or other funding
mechanisms, including appropriations, targeted only for child
abuse and neglect prevention activities.

We believe that this program has been successful in achieving its
goal of creating ongoing resources at the state level for child abuse
prevention activities.

In Fiscal Year 1986, thirty-three states ruceived federal Chal-
lenge Grants totaling $4.85 million. In Fiscal Year 1987, forty-four
states were funded, for a total of $5 million.

In Fiscal Year 1988 forty-two states—every state which applied
for a Challenge Grant—received an award. The Fiscal Year 1988
grant awards ranged from $4,768 to West Virginia to $956,709 to
California, for a total of $4.787 million.

Federal Challenge Grant funds represent a small percentage of
monies now available for child abuse prevention activities at the
state and local lev.!s. Based on state applicativns submitted in
Fiscal Year 1988, Children’s Trust and Prevention funds collected
and made available for child abuse and neglec. prevention activi-
ties included an aggregate of approximately £31.3 million in non-
federal funds.

These funds are raised through & variety of methods including
state income tax check-offs; birth certificate surcharges; increased
fees on marriage licenses, divorce filings or death certificates; the
sale of heirloom birth certificates; and state appropriations. Over
one-third of the trust funds also receive direct donations from pri-
vate sources.

Recently, the Department delivered to Congress a report on state
Challenge Grant Program activities for grant awards made in
Fiscal Year 1986. These funds were used by state and local agencies
and organizations for a wide range of child abuse prevention pro-
grams such as community-based programs on parenting, child care
and child development; personal safety training for children; sup-

IToxt Provided by ERI
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port groups and counseling for families at risk; and educational
programs to increase public awareness of child abuse. Examples of
some of these activities include the following.

In California, many counties have established local child abuse
and neglect prevention councils. These councils have conducted cul-
turally sensitive and ethnically appropriate training sessions for
parents, established support groups among at-risk populations and
developed curricu.a for preschool through elementary school levels.

In Michigan, health care providers have been working with
young mothers in infant care classes and providing child care liter-
ature in prenatal clinics. The Visiting Nurse Association is provid-
ing a group of high risk mothers with intensive, individually de-
signed services and support during a critical time frame in the de-
velopment of the mother/child relationship.

In New York, the Buffalo North American Indian Culture Center
developed a child abuse and neglect pievention program for Buffa-
lo urban Indian families to eliminate barriers which prevent
Indian youth and families from participating in existing communi-
ty services.

In North Carolina, a support program for teen mothers in Hert-
ford County has provided pre- and postnatal care, made referrals
for related services, taught parenting skills to young mothers, fa-
thers and significant others, and coordinated educationa’ services
to allow teen mothers to remain in school.

In Louisiana, efforts have been made to recruit volunt sers from
churches, service groups, university students and the rublic for
community prograins, and a toll-free 24-nour “Helpline” nas been
established to provide counseling and information to fzmilies at
risk before an abusive incident occurs.

In Maine, a ten-week course for primary and secondary school
teachers regarding child abuse and neglect was conducted, with
credits for the course being sanctioned by the state university
system. A six-month public awareness campaign entitled “Child
Abuse and Neglect is a Preventable Problem” was conducted.

In Oklahoma, family life skills and child abusz prevention curric-
ula were coordinated and promoted in public and private schools. A
review of child abuse data was conducted. A resource lending li-
brary was developed. Presentations were made on child abuse pre-
vention to civic and community gioups and a training conference
on child abuse prevention, intervention and treatment for profes-
sionals was organized.

The Children’s Trust Fund of Texas has undertaken a demon-
stration project in three Texas cities to prevent child abuse by ado-
lescent parents. In addition, a public s>rvice announcement has
been completed on shaken infant syndrome with distribution sched-
uled for Child Abuse Prevention Month.

In Connecticut, a statewide “Child Awareness in the Schools”
project was developed to help elementary and middle school per-
scnnel and parents become more involved in preventing child
abuse and neglect, become more knowledgeable in identifying signs
of child abuse and neglect and become more aware of information
regarding the resources available for families in stress. Training
materials were printed in both English and Spanish.

=2




This is just a sinall sample of the hundreds of innovative child
abuse and neglect prevention programs being carried out at the
state and community levels through the State Children’s Trust ard
Prevention Funds.
In order to encourage coordination amcng the states and to assist
them in identifying and implementing =2ffective prevention pro-
grams, the National Center on Child Abuse and Neglect, NCCAN,
funded a grant to the National Committee for Preventic: of Child
Abuse National Committee, an internationally recognized leader in
child abuse prevention ..tivities.
Under this grant, the National Committee provided, by means of
a regular conference call, a foruin for states to share information
on cost-effective planning and identification of innovative program-
ming; coordinated an annual conference of Children’s Trust and
Prevention administrators; provided technical assistance in devel-
oping effective public awareness campaigns by exchange of bro-
chures, videocassettes and public service announcements that have
proved effective; and conducted an annual survey of Children’s
Trust and Prevention Funds administrators to gather information
or the Funds’ structure, revenue sources, size and expenditure pat-
terns.
In December 1988 NCCAN convened a national conference in
Washington for Challenge Grant Program grantees which provided
states an opportunity to share information in such areas as teen
parenting programs, parent self-help groups and building commu-
nity networks to prevent chiid abuse and neglect.

he announcement requesting applications for the Fiscal Year
1989 Challenge Grant Program awards was published in the Feder-
al Register or March 30. We expect to receive applications from at
least forty-five states this year. We anticipate that almost all states
will have trust funds or other funding mechanisms for child abuse
prevention activities in place by the end of 1990.

We believe this program has been very cuccessful in encouraging
states to establish Childrer’s Trust Funds or other funding mecha-
nisms for child abus2 and neglect p-avention activities.

The Challenge Grant Program has accomplished the purpose for
which it was established. For these reasons, the Department did
not request funds for this program in Fiscal Year 1990.

The Temporary Child Care for I{andicapped Children and Crisis
Nurseries Act cf 1986 directed the Department of Health and
Human Services to establish demonstration programs to states to
assist private and public agencies and organizations in providing
two types of services: in-home or out-of-home temporary nonmedi-
cal child care for handicapped’ children and children with chrouic
or terminal illnesses, and crisis nurseries for abused and neglecte
children, children at risk of abuse and neglect, or chiidren in fann-
lies receiving protective services.

In Fiscal Year 1288, the first year for which funds were appropri-
ated, $4.787 million was available for these two demonstration pro-
%‘rams. Through a competitive award prucess, 32 grants involving

8 states were funded.

Sixteen states received grants to demonstrate temporary child
care programs for handicapped or chronicaily ill children and six-
teen states received grants to demonstrate effective crisis nurseries.

40
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Four states, North Carolina, Florida, Illinois and California, re-
ceived grants in both demonstration areas.

The average amount of each grant is $150,000. The grants were
awarded in August and September of 1988 and are in the early
stages of implementation.

Some of the projects funded included the following. The Arkan-
sas project is one that will provide respite care and other services
through existing parent support groups in fifteen rural counties of
Arkansas. Parents will be the respite care providers. Each provider
will be trained and certified by the St. Vincent Medical Infirmary.

The Chronic Illness Respite Care Projert, operated by the New
York State Department of Social Services, is one that will identify
and train respite care providers of minority backgrounds to provide
respite care for children with AIDS who live with their own par-
ents or with foster care families. A manual will be produced and
disseminated in order to encourage the development of additional
Programs in other parts of New York state.

In addition, we have directed resources 1o provide for networking
and information exchange among these grantees. For example,
North Carolina is facilitating the exchange of information among
all grantees and other sources of expert information on these pro-
grams. In this way we hope to enhance the impact of the demon-
stration programs across the states and local communities by pro-
viding information about common issues of concern and in compa-
rable form. In order to coordinate and share information, we are
also sponsoring a meeting of all of these grantees in late May.

As you know, last year Congress reauthorized the Temporary
Child Care for Handicapped Children and Crisis Nurseries Act for
one year and subsequently appropriated $4.94 million dollars for
FY 1989. An announcement requesting applications for the FY
1989 grants to states will be published in the Federal Register by
the end of this week.

Preference for these grant awards will be given to states that did
not receive grants in FY 1988.

The Secretary currently has the authority to operate temporary
child care and crisis nursery activities under Section 426 of the
Social Security Act. In Fiscal Year 1990 the Secretary will continue
to fund similar demonstration Projects under the child welfare re-
search and demonstration program.

Therefore, the Reagan administration budget did not request the
reauthorization of the Temporary Child Care for Handicapped Chil-
dren and Crisis Nurseries Act in FY 1990. However, an amount
equal to the FY 1989 appropriation for temporary child care and
crisis nurseries was added to the Fiscal Year 1990 budget request
for the child welfare research and dernonstration program.

Under the Bush administration budget proposals for Fiscal Year
1990, the funding for these aciivities are contained in the resid.al
freeze category, which includes numerous programs across the gov-
ernment.

The freeze is flexible in that it allows for negotiations between
Congress and the administration to determine appropriate funding
priorities.

-
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In closing, we appreciate the opportunity to share with you our
view of our successful implementation of these programs. I will be
happy to answer your questions.

[The prepared statement of Betty Stewart follows:]

UIEY
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Mr. Chairman, Mempers of the Supcommittee

I am Betty Stewart, Assoctate Commissioner of tne Cnildren's
Bureau. Tnanx you for tnis opportunity tu d1sCuss our
1mplementation of tne Chi1ld Abuse Prcvention Cnallenge Grant
Program and tre Temporary Child Care for Hancicapped Cnild:en and

Crisi1s N rseries Act.

Ch11ld Abuse Prevention Challenge Grants

Several years ago, some States began to recognlze the 1mportance of
funding child abuse preventlon actlivitles and creatively
estaplisned Children's Trust and Prevention Funds. By 1984, apout
20 States had estaplisned such trust funds to support child abuse
prevention activities. Tne Challenge Grant Program was enacted Dy
Congress 1n 1984 to provide an 1ncentive through Federal matching
funds to "challenge" additianal States to estaplisn trust funds or
ocner funding mechanlisms, 1ncluding appropriations, targeted only
for cni1ld apuse ard r2glect preventlon activitlies, We pelieve this
program nas peen successful 1n achleving 1ts goal of creating
ongo1ng resources at the State level for child apuse prevention

activities,

In FY 1986, 33 States received Federal Challenge Gran“s totaling
$4.85 million. In FY 1987, 44 States were funded for a total of $3
milli~n. 1In FY 1988, 42 States, every State which applied for a
Challenge Grant, received an award. The FY 1988 grant awards
ranged from $4,768 (to West Virginia) to $956,709 (to California)

for a total of $4,787 million.
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Federal Cnallenge Grant Funds represent a small percentage of
monles nOw avallavle for cnild abuse prevent1On activitles at tne
State and local level, Based On State appl'cations submitted ,n FY
1988, Cnildre.'s Trust and Prevention Funds collected and made
availaple for ch1ld abuse and neglect preventiom activities an
aggregate of approximately $31.3 million 1n non-Federal funds.
These funds are raised tnrougn a varilety of metnods including State
income tax check-offs, birtn certiflcate surcnarges: increased fees
On marriage licenses, divorce filings, Or deatn certificates: tne
sale of neirloom birtn certificates, and State approOpriations,

Qver one-third of tne trust funds also receilve direct donations

frorm private sources.

Recently, tne Department delivered to COngress a report on State
Challenge Grant Program activitles for grants awards made 1n

FY 1986. Tnese f:nds were used by State and local agencies and
organizations for a wide range Of cnild abuse prevention programs
such as community-pased programs on parenting, cnild care, and
cri1ld development, personal safety training for cnildren: support
groups and counseling for familles a3t r1sk, and educational
programs to 1ncrease pupblic awareness Of cnild abuse. Examples of

some Of tnese activities 1nclude the following:

Aruitoxt provided by Eic:
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o In California, many Countles have establisned local Cn1ld

Aouse and Neglect Prevention Counciis. These Councils
nave conducted Culturally sensitivc and ethnically

appropriate training sesslons for parents, estaplisned
support 3roJps among at risk populations, and developed

curricula for pre-scnool tnrougn elementary scnool levels.

In Micnigan, healtn care providers have been wOrking with
young motners 1n 1nfant care Classes and providing child
care literature 1n prenatal clinics. Tne Visiting Nurse
Assoclation 1s providing a group of hlgh-risk motners w.th
intensive, 1ndividually designed services and support
during a critical time-frame 1n tne development of the

mother/cn1ld relationsnip.

In New York, the Buffalo Nortn American Indian Culture
Center developed a cnild apuse and neglect prevention
program for Buffalo urpan Indian families to eliminate
barriers which prevent Indian youtn and families from

participating 1n existing communlty services.

In Nortn Carolina, a support program for teen mothers 1D
Hertford County nas provided pre- and post-natal care,
made referrals for related services, taught parenting
sk1lls to young mothers, fatners and significant otnhers,
and coordinated educational services to allow teen motners

to remain 1n school.

| P
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o In Jouisiana, efforts nave been made to recruit volunteers
from cnurcnes, service groups, university students and tne
pupblic for community programs, and a toll-free 24 nour
"Helpline™ nas bpeen estanlisned to provide counseling and
information to families at risx vefore an abusive 1ncident

occurs.

o In Maine, a 10 week course for primary and secondary scnool
teacners regarding cnild apuse and neglect was conducted,
witn credits for tne course being sanctioned Dy tne State
university system. A 6 month publiC awareness campaign
entitled "Cni1ld Abuse and Neglect 1s a Preventable Problem"

was conducted.

o In Oxlanoma, family life sk1lls and cnild abuse prevention
curricula were coordinate® and promoted 1n public and private
scnools. A review of cnild abuse data was conducted: a
resource lending library was developed, presentations were
made on cni1ld abuse preventlon to civic and community Qroups:
and a training conference on cnild abuse prevention,

intervent1on and treatment for professionals was organized.

© Tne Cnildren's Trust Fund of Texas nas undertaken a
demanstration proiject in tnree Texas cities to prevent cnild
abuse by adolescent parents. In addition, a public service
annhoancement has peen completed on snaken 1nfant syndrome

with distripution scneduled for Cnild Anuse Prevention Montn.

-4-
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o In Connecticut, a statewide “Cnild Awareness i1n tre Schoals
Project“ was developed to help elementary and middle scnool
personnel and parents become more 1involved 1n preventing
cnild apuse and neglect, become nore knowledgeaole 1n
1dent1fying 5:1gns of cnild acuse and neglect. and pecome
more aware of i1nformation regarding tne resources availanle
for families 1n stress, Training materials were printed 1n

potn Englisn and Spanisn.

Tnis 1s just a small sample of tne nundreds of innovative cnild
apuse and neglect prevention progrims beln . carried out at tne
State and community level tnrougn tne State Chmildren’'s Trust and

Preventi1on Funds.

In order tOo encourage coordinatinn among the States and to assist
tnem 1n 1dentifying and 1mplementing effective prevention
programs, tne National Center on Cmild Aouse and Neglect (MNCCAN)
funded a grant to tne National Committee for Prevention of Cni1ld
Apuse (National Committee}, an internationally recnanized leader
1n cnmild apuse prevention activities, LUnder thi< grant, tne

National Committee =~-

o provided ny means of a regular conference call, a foruvr for
States to snare information on cost effective planning and

1dentificatinn 0f 1nnnvative pro3riTTing

_S_
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© coordinated an annual conference of Cnildren's Trust and

Prevention Fund adrinistrators,

o

provided tecnnical assistance 1n developing effective
publlc awareness campaigns by exchange of brochures,
videocassettes, and publiC service announcements tnat nave

proved effective and

O conducted an annual survey of Cnildren's Trust and
Prevention Funds adrinistrators to gatner jnformation on
the Funds' structure, revenue sources, si1ze, and

expendlture patterns,

In December 1988, NCCAN convened a National Conference 1n
Wasnington for Cnallenge Grant Program grantees whicn provided
States ar opportunxty tO snare 1nformatlon 1n such areas as teen
parenting programs, parent self nelp groups and rul1lding community

networks to prevent child apuse and reglect.

Tne announcement reguesting applications for tne FY 1989 Cnallenge
Grant Program awards was publisnhed in tne Federa! Register on
Marcn 30. We expect to receive applications from . least 45
States this year. Ve anticipate tnat almost all States will nave
trast funds or otner funding mecnanisms for child apuse prevention

activities 1n place by tne end of 1990,

) i
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We pbelieve this program has Geen very successful in encouraging
States to estaplisn Chi.dren’s Trust Funds or otner funding
mechanisms for cnild abuse and neglect prevention activities. Tne
Challenge Grant Program nas accomplished the purpose for wnichn 1t
was establisned. [I'>t tnese reasons, the Department did not

request funds tor tnis program in FY 1990.

Respite Care/Cr1s1s Nurseries

Tne Temporary Cnild Care for Handicapped Cnildren and Crisis
Nurseries Act of 1986 directed tne Department of Health and Human
Services to establish demonstration programs to States to assist
private and public agencies and organizations in providing two

types of sewvices-

© in-nome or out-of-home temporsry non-redical cnild care for
nandicapped cnildren and children with cnron.c »r terminal

tllnesses: and

O crists nurseries for abused and neglectnd chtldren,
cnildren at risk of abuse and neglect, or cnildren in

families receiving protective services,

RIC
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In FY 1988, tne first year for wnich funds were appropriated,
$4.787 mi1llion 1s available for these two demonstration

programs. inrough a competitive award process, 32 grants
1nvoiving 28 States were funded. Sixteen States received gte s
to demonstrate temporary child care programs for handicapped nr
cnronically 11i cnildren. Sixteen States received granis to .
demonstrate effective cri1s1s nurseries. Four Sta.e: (Nortn
Carolina, Florida, Illinois and California) received grants 1n
ootn demonstration areas. Tne average amount of each grant 1s
$150,000. Tne grants were awarded 1n August and September of 1988
and are 1n tne early stages of 1mplementation. Some of the

projects funded i1nclude tne following:

© Tne Onio Department of Human Services provect will extend
an e sting weexend Cris1s nursery program to a 24 hour,
7 day a week program. In addition, a State-wide needs
assessment and resource 1nvent.ry willl be conducted to
dete.wune now the different counties are dealing with
respite care and cri1s1s nurceries and to deterwnine where

gaps 1n service exist,

o Tu™ Arkansas project will provide resplite care and otner
servic:s through ex:sting "parent support groups" 1n J 5
rural counties. Parents will be tne respite care
proviiers, Eacn provider will be trained and certified by

the St. Vincent Medical Infirmary.

A e provided by ERic
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o The “Chronic Illness Respite ‘are Project” 1s being
operated by the New York State Department of Social
Services. Tnhis project will 1dent1fy and train respite
care providers from minority packgrounds to Provide resplte
care for children with AIDS who lilve with thelr own parents
or with foster care families. A manual will be produced to
encourage the development of additional programs 1n other

parts of the State.

o The Massacnusetts Department of Social Services 1n Boston
1s forming tne “Cnild Care AIDS Network" to pilot
family-based, temporary child care for chyldren with AIDS.
Under this pProject, foster families wlll pe organized 1nto
a formal, statewide chlld care exchange netw rk. Training
and support groups. case management, and medical and social

service consultation and referral will be provided.

o The California Department of Social Seivices 15 3Sing funds
to expand the “Cnildren’s ARK" (Assistance and Relief for
K1ds) program to 1nclude respite care. This infant and
chi1ld development program provides a range of child
development services for drug-exposed newborns and tneir

families.

ERIC ko
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In addition we have directed resources to provide networxing and
information exchange among grantees. For example, Nortn Carclina
1s facilitating tne exchange of i1nformation among grantees and
otner sovrces of expert i1nformation. 1In tnis way we hope to
enhance tne 1mpact of tne demonstratlion programs across the States
and local communitles by providing 1nformation about common 1Ssues

of concern 1n a comparable form.

In order to coordinate and snare 1nformation among jrantees, we

wlll also sponsor a meeting of all grantees 1n late May.

As you xnow, last Year Congress reauthorized tne Temporary Cnild
Care for Handicapped Children and Crisis Nurseries Act for one
year and sutsequently appropriated $4.94 million for FY 1989. An
announcement requesting applications for FY 1983 grants to States
w1ll pe published 1n the Federal Register by thne end of tnis
week. Preference for these grant awards willl De given to States

that di1d not recelve grants 1n FY 1988,

The Secretary currently nas the authority to operate temporary
ch1ld care and Cri1s1s nurserles activities under Section 426 of
the Social Security Act. In FY 1990, the Secretary will continue
to fund similar demonstration projects under the cnild welfare

researcn and demonstration program.

-10-
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Therefore, tne Reagan Ajministra.ion pudget di1d not request tne
reautnorization of tne Temporary Child Care for Handicapped
Cnildren and Crisis Nurseries Act 1n FY 1990, However, an amount
equal to the FY 1989 avpropriaticn .ot Temporary Cnild Care and
Crisis Nurseiles was added to the FY 1990 pudget reduest for tne

chi11d welfare research and demonstratlon program.

Under the Bush Administration Budget proposals for FY 1990, tne
funding for these activitles are contained 1n the residual freeze
category, which includes numerous pPrograms across the government.
Tne freeze 15 flexible 1N that 1t allows for negotiations netween
Congress and tne Adminlstration to determine appropriate funding

priorities.,
In closing, we appreciate the opportunity to share wlth you our

view of tne Department's successful l1mplementation of these

programs. I would be happy to answer your guestlons.

-11~
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Chairman Owens. Thank you, Ms. Stewart. We have been Joined
by two additional colleagues, Mr. Jontz and Mr. Smith I wonder if
Mr. Jontz or Mr. Smith would like to m. ke an opening statement
before we begin?

Mr. JonTz. Mr. Chairman, I have no opening statement to make.
I do want to submit for the record a letter from the Honorable
Evan Bayh, Governor of the State of Indiana, with regard to fund-
ing for Challenge Grants for child abuse prevention, and if it would
be appropriate to insert that into the record at this time, I would
like to do that and express my appreciation of the leadership of the
governor of our state on this importaiit issue and my agreement
with the opinions he is expressing in this letter

Chairman Owens. Without objection, the letter will be entered
into the record.

[The material to be supplied follows:]

VI




OFFICE OF THE GOVERNOR
INDIANAPOLIS, INDIANA 40804 - 4797

VAN BAYE
April 5, 1989

The Honorable Jim Jontz
1039 Longworth Bullding
Vashington, DC 20515

Dear Jin:

Recently, I became aware that the Froposed federal budget
eliminated funiing for challenge grants fcr child abuse
prevention. I, want to share with you a few alarming
‘gtatistics. Indiana has seen an increase i{n the number of child
abuse and neglect oages through recent years. In 1988, there
were a total of 30,763 reported cases while in 198! thare wers
only 22,844. VWhat is espeoilally frightening about these
statistice 1s tnat the number 02 abuse cagses has nearly doudled
over thigs same period. Ia 1981, there were a total of 8,249
abuse oases while in 1988 thre vere 16,023,

With these statiastice in mind, I urge you to support the
retention of these funda in the federal budget. They are
essentisl to programa that will help prevent ohild abuee and
assist ita viotims, both in Indiana and the ration. To allovw .
shis assault upon our future is unconsclionatle. We must all
commit ourselvos to ensuring that this nation'e abused and
neglected children receiye the aseistance Lhey deserve.

Sincerely,

Evan Bayh

EB:JBD:ab
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Chairman Owens. Mr. Smith?

Mr. SmrtH. Thank you, Mr. Chairman. I have a short statement
to make. I want to begin by expressing my apologies for being late.

I am going to have to be in and out because Congressman Miller,
who 1 guess was here earlier, has chosen today at 10:30 to organize
the Select Committee on Children, Youth andy Families, of which I
am a member, so I am going to have to go and do thai and then
hopefully be back to hear this.

I'would only say that the Children’s Trust Fund in Vermont has
made a significant difference in the life of families in our state, as
it touches not only children who are subject to problems of abuse
but also this largely, until recently, undiscussed or unspoken prob-
lem of respite care and all associated services.

It is a problem that I have been working on politically and per-
sonally since I was a member of our state senate, which is, God
forbid, almost ten years ago. I attach - -I think it is one of those
little pr?rams that has made an enormous difference in the lives
of individuals whe struggle vsith problems that they did not choose
for themselves and struggle to live lives that are whole.

So I attach great significance and real human importance to the
deliberations of this subcommittee today as it relates to the Chal-
lenge Grants of the Trust and the respite care issues.

Chairman OweNs. Thank you. Ms. Stewart, I think your testimo-
ny illustrates how effective the program has been in stimulating
activity within the states.

It is a very tiny amount of money. You can’t find it in the
budget. It is so tiny that we wonder why attention was focused on
it as one area that we should cut.

You speak of absorbing this small but critical amount of money
into Section 426 of the Social Security Act.

Ms. STEWART. Could I make a——

Chairman OweNs. Yes.

Ms. STEWART. The money I was talking about in terms of 426 is
the Crisis Nurseries money——

Chairman OweNs. That is the respite care. The other amount
you just want to cut out completely. That will get absorbed any-
where, the money for the Chalﬁ:nge Grants.

The language of Congress was that they wanted to establish and
maintain—the federal government would have a role in establish-
ing those Challenge Grant programs and maintaining them.

e certainly succeeded with a very small amount of money in
stimulating a lot of activity. The total amount of activity, I think
your testimony said, adds up to about $33 million?

Mr. Smith. Thirty-one point something.

Chairman OweNs. Thirty one million dollars. That isn’t even a
million dollars per state. Of course, there are some states—I said
forty-seven and the correct number, I think, is that forty-four have
participated in the program up to now. For the present fiscal year
only forty-two are involved, but as many as forty-four out of the
fifty, have participated which is a plus. Some have participated to a
very small degree and a very small amount of activity is going on.
If you take all fifty, you have less than a million dollars that has
been generated from the program to date in all fifty states.

What is the great rush to stop the successful program?
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Ms. Stewart. Well, I will just repeat and maybe elaborate a
little bit on what I said earlier.

We feel that the program has been successful. States that had
initially established Children’s Trust Funds even before the federal
funding was available have maintained those funds.

We have an additional state, the state of Arkansas, who has a
trust fund and as of this year now has enough money in that fund
that they will be applying for grants this year.

We have two additional states that have legislation pending, I be-
lieve Colorado and Mississippi. We have a third state, Wyoming,
which expects to introduce legislation in their next session of Con-
gress, so that states have taken advantage of this encouragement
to continue.

The other thing is that the amount of money that is coming from
state and privale sources is much, much greater than what is
coming from the federal government. I think that we have
viewed—not to say that we don’t think prevention is very impor-
tanl, because we have a major focus on prevention activities
through our National Center on Child Abuse discretionary funding
program, but we feel that this particular program has served its
intent and for that reason we do not recommend its continuation.

As I said earlier, this is a part of the flexible——

Chairman OwEeNs. The fact that the amount of money which is
now in the program is much greater than the federal contribution,
that is nothing new. Programs in education, programs in health
and human services operate that way all the time.

Is there any evidence—did you do any kind of evaluation or do
any kind of study or were there statements made or did governors
indicate that for some reason this was different—if the federal
stimulus was not there they would automatically keep going?

How do we know that if the federal stimulus is not there we
won’t lose some of the programs that we have?

Ms. StewaRrt. Well, I don’t know that—we certainly have no in-
dication that I know from any governor or any state that if this
money is not available that these programs will stop. Many of
these programs are now established

Chairman OwENS. Do you have any indication from any of them
that they don’t need the money anymore? Did anybody say that we
would like to see the federal government withdraw its tiny contri-
bution?

Ms. StewaRT. That has never happened, as far as I know, for any
federal program.

Chairman OWENS. So the administration has decided to do this
just on the basis of the great need to save money?

Ms. STEwART. We have decided to do this on the basis that we
feel the program has fulfilled its purpose, funds are established,
funding mechanisms are in place through the collection of money
from birth certificates and other kinds of activities. That is the
reason.

Chairman OweNS. On the second part of the consideration today,
the respite care, you propose to move it under Section 426. What is
under Section 426 already? What kinds of programs are being
funded there already?
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Ms. STEWART. The basic prog ams that are funded under 426 are
a Child Welfare Discretionary separate amount which is specifical-
ly targeted toward child welfare training.

That includes areas such as foster care, family-based services,
residential care and other areas that have to do with general child
welfare programs.

Chairman Owens. What is the total budget now before you add
this research training and demonstration projects under Section
426? What budget amount?

Ms. STEWART. For 1990?

Chairman Owens. Yes, what is your current—what is your 1989
budget?

Ms. STewaRT. I am not sure I can give you that, but I will be
glad to provide it.

Chairman Owens. Do you know it for 1990?

[No response]

Chairman OwENs. You don’t know it ior =ither year?

Ms. StewaRrT. I don’t want to—I'm not sure. Excuse me just a
moment.

It is $13 million.

Chairman Owens. You have $13 million in that Section already?

Ms. STEWART. That is correct.

Chairman Owens. Which funds a variety of programs you just
indicated? :

Ms. Stew “RT. That is correct.

Chairman Owens. What guarantee do we have that there will be
funding beyond this year for the respite care nrograms? If we put
them under there the secretary has discretio .. What guarantees
will there be that the same or mere money will be spent on this
very critical area?

Ms. STEwART. The same funds that are available this year have
been added to the 426 budget specifically for this program. We are
expecting to publish a “Federal Register” announcement within
the next week for the next amount of funding, so that we have
every intention to continue funding this program at least at the
same level.

Chairman Owens. If you only put the same amount of money in
there, that is already cut. You are not taking that first into consid-
eration at a time when the need is galloping forward and we have
every indication that the need is far greater now than every before.
Eighteen states do not fund any respite temporary care assistance
at this point, yet you are cutting it by just putting the amount of
money in the general 426 area of funding that we had before.

You don't recognize the fact that there is an increased need?

Ms. STEWART. Our understanding is that these programs are set
up to be demonstration, to provide us with information, to provide
states and other communities with information about what works
in these kinds of programs, what is the most effective, how to es-
tablish them, really to develop models that can be spread through-
out the cou .y.

The funding of the first round of grants was for seventeen
months, because that was the total lengt%l that we could fund them
vecause of the way the funding was set up.

Q
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We realize that these are programs that require some time and
our intention would be to continue funding the ones that we cur-
rently have if they are succeeding in their efforts, so that we would
over the long run be funding these programs for a period of thirty-
four months.

In addition, with the next round of grants we would also want to
do the same thing, so that at the end of three years we are going to
have probably something like sixty-four demonstrations split be-
tween these two areas that will have a life of three years, that will
be funded at least in the range of $150 or more, and I think that
that is going to provide not just us at the federal level, but states
and communities with substantive information about these pro-
grams.

Chairman OwEeNs. Well, states are very hard-pressed to just take
care of the treatment of child abuse, with the great increase of ob-
viouil)lcases, and also many states are having tremendous budget
trouble.

You don’t feel that we are sort of abandoning the process which
is really the least expensive approach to this problem, we would
hope: prevention, the prevention sector of the problem.

Ms. STEwWART. I am sorry, I don’t——

Chairman OwEeNs. You say that once the demonstration projects
have gotten off the ground you feel there is no more federal obliga-
tion "r participation?

Ms. STEWART. No, I didn't say—what I intended to say is that
this Act set these programs up as a demonstration. We are very
committed to this program. I think that we are doing everything
and will continue to administer this program in a way that is going
to maximize its effectiveness, not just for the individual programs
but for others around the country who are looking toward these
demonstrations for information and assistance.

Chairman OWENs. Have you done any studies or evaluations of
what the impact of the programs has been since 19837

Ms. STEWART. Well, this program—we have just funded our first
round of grants and they have had about seven months. They are
just getting underway. We will learn more at the meeting we are
having for all of these grantees in May.

The grantees are required by the law to provide the secretar
with information on their programs. One of the things that we will
be doing at the May meeting, with the help of our North Carolina
grant, is to develop some common data sets from each of the grant-
ees so that we can collect information that will be the same
throughout all of these grants and thus give us more information.

I think—from my own knowledge as a practitioner in the past, I
think that the respite care and crisis nurseries programs have
pretty much been grass roots kind of programs, many of which
grew up out of the mental health field and other kinds of areas.

I don’t know how much actual research information we have at
this point about the extent to which these programs are effective in
reducing child abuse. I don’t think that we know that.

Certainly from an anerdotal perspective we know that these
kinds of programs have great potential to relieve pressures on par-
ents who may themselves be in crisis under the strain and there-
fore it says to them, you know, we accept that you have a difficult
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job and you need help. They can receive this help without it being
devastating to them and really supporting them.

Chairman Owens. Thank you. Mr. Payne?

Mr. PAYNE. Thank you, Mr. Chairman. I, too, must apologize. At
10:30 I was asked to sit in on the Committee on Hunger to listen to
some testimony that is going to be taken. Shortly after that I wili
return here.

Although I thirk you certainly asked the appropriate questions,
it just seems to me to be a step in the wrong direction.

As has been indicated, states are having tremendous problems
balancing their budgets—most states in the union, including my
state of New Jersey, which for the last five or six years has had a
tremendous surplus because of economic development and so forth,
this year has a tremendous deficit.

For programs like this, it is to be expected that the states would
pick up more and more of the costs, I think, that is neither realis-
tic nor reasonable, especially in light of the fact that the federal
government is even talking about tapping into resources that state
governments usually use as funding sources, such as federal tax on
gasoline, as an example.

That has been the purviews of the states, where they have con-
tinually raised taxes on gasoline in order to balance their local
budgets. Now the federal government is looking into dipping into
f)hlat, yet still we are asking states to take more and more responsi-

ility.

There is a growing number of children with AIDS. In some
urban areas, as high as five percent of the births are to parents
who are IV drug users. To see us turning our backs on the people
who most need this assistance, even if it is for demonstratijon pro-
grams, to me it seems that the federal government would be look-
ing for ways of providing permanent funding for programs in this
imlportant and critical area.

t appalls me that the use of the jargon of flexible freeze, where
you find some programs being cut as much as 46 Percent because of
the manner in which funding comes abuut, I just think it is a hoax
on the American public It is a sin to turn our backs on so many
people who are voiceless and who really need the assistance.

I know that you are not the person who sets the budget. There is
no question about that. You just happen to be the one here.

airman OWENS. Thank you, Mr. Payne. Mr. Jontz?

Mr. JoNTz. I do have some questions, Mr. Chairman, but I would
like to yield to Mr. Smith from Vermont, because he does have an-
other obligation, and I would defer to his time situation.

Mr. SmiTH. Thank you. I will be uncharacteristically brief.

You won the raffle.

Ms. STEWART. I won the raffle?

Mr. SMITH. Yes, that’s what we say in Vermont when you get to
be the one to bring the bad news.

K«,aughter]

r. SMITH. [ think, you know, there are two issues. Not to get
into a debate with my colleagues on the panel, but the issue of
whether or not the federal government has been more or less suc-
cessful at balancing its budget or has a bigger ox a smaller problem
than even the state of New Jersey, where we have a good Republi-
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can governor, or the state of New York, where we have a Demo-
cratic governor, I think is one that reasonable people could at least
spend a lot of time talking about.

We have got a heck of a problem here and our responsibility is to
try to figure out how to make the most sense out of it.

What I am interested in is that at some point in the future we
may as a matter of legislative intent say that we want to change
this program and turn it into an ongoing federal program to sup-
port the two—we are talking about two different bills here—and
change the nature of the Challenge Grant Program to an ongoing
support program. I think that is something that I would support.

n the meantime you are in the difficult position of having to
come and argue what was legislative intent and we are in the posi-
tion of saying we think this is working, and while we are dissemi-
natix}g good practices around the country we are also serving
people.

The state of Vermont—I like the match, I like the challenge, I
like the trust. The state of Vermont is outperforming, you know. If
we funded this bill more we would get a whole lot more money in
Vermont and I suspect the other participating states are in the
same situation.

Our state share is way above—or, I will put it differently. Our
federal share is way below where it would be if this thing were
funded even the way we had hoped it would be.

From my point of view this is a time in which, as we make what
are difficult budget decisions, I think we need to at least maintain
and, if we can, increase the commitment to a historically just dra-
matically, tragically underserved subset of the population.

I have one particular question about respite care. Is your office
aware of a state initiative program in Michigan through which the
parents of disabled children are, in fact, simply given money, be-
cause they have a disabled child, for respite care?

The state of Michigan apparently has recognized that the cheap-
est, most cost-effective way to helr iumilies with disabled children
cr young children with significant problems or disabilities is to
simply give them a drawing account which they can use within an
annual cycle to either purchase or in other ways provide respite
services.

Have you heard anything about that?

Ms. STEWART. I am not personally familiar with that. I will be
glad to check with some of my staff to see if they know more about
it. It is not anything I have heard of.

Wguld this include all children in the state who have disabil-
ities?

Mr. SmrtH. It is my understanding, and it is cheap and, in fact,
the argument of, I think it is, Governor Blanchard’s office—he is
on your team, isn’t he—is that his name? I think it is Governor
Blanchard.

Anyway, the argument from the state government in Michigan
that I have understond is that it is far and away the cheapest and
most effective way to go and that they are very excited.

I think it may, just from the point of view of trying to move the
ball down the field a little bit—it is something you ought to have
someone in your office check on, because if I got it wrong I need to
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hear that and if I don’t have it wrong I think it is something that
the world ought to know about.

Beyond that piece of information, I would appreciate hearing
from you and I think the committee—if there are models out there
that are working, we need to know about them.

I will rest with my initial statement. One final question. Is there
any other program—how do I want to put this? Medicaid reform
gave people who were means tested in, or Medicaid eligible, subsi-
dy—some coverage—for respite care.

Is there any other coverage at the federal level other than this
bill for people who are not Medicaid eligible, or people who are
Mmedicaid eligible? I mean, what other kinds of programs do we
have for respite care?

Ms. STEWART. There may well be other health-related programs.
I think the difference in the Program is that it is more chronically
ill or children with handicaps. It is not a medically oriented pro-
gram, so that I think there may well be programs that I am not
directly familiar with that are related to health needs and respite
care or some kind of care that also meets their health and physical
needs.

Mr. SmiTH. I may be alone in this, and I am a newcomer here,
Mr. Chairman, but I find again and again that wher we are trying
to think about a comprehensive set of services the one place that it
doesn’t come together is around the child; in other words, the par-
ents of the child don’t know what is available.

I guess I am believing that if I don’t know what is available com-
prehensively at the federal level, or what we believe is available,
what we are trying to make available, whether it is on the medical
side or the social side, how in the world is a parent of a child going
to know what is available?

If there is any way to get to the staffs just some overview of the
different bits and pieces. I run into this with older Americans all
the time. I think it would be very helpful.

Ms. STEwART. I think that one of the major issues of legislation
that has impacted particularly on the young child is the Educatior.
Act for Handicapped Children, which is very much geared toward
providing a comprehensive approach with very strong parent in-
volvement, meeting the needs of these youngsters as it relates to
their educational needs.

Mr. SmitH. Well, I think we all know that law pretty well. That
doesn’t get at what I am asking about.

Ms. StewaRr. I urderstand that, but it does provide for a com-
prehensive perspective.

Mr. SmitH. Right. If there is some way without breaking the
back of your office that we could have some sense of what the dif-
ferent pieces are in the federal pie that together get at the question
of respite care and abuse for children, it might help us, rather than
continually debating, you know, a straw here and a sliver there
and the elephant’s tail here. Let’s try to get the whole beast assem-
bled and see what it looks like. It might help us.

Anyway, thank you. Thank you, Mr. Chairman. I will try to get
back here.

Chairman Owgns. Mr. Jontz?
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Mr. JonNTz. Thank you very much. Ms. Stewart, I want to read to
you just a little bit from the federal statute that I know you are
very fumiliar with.

“The Congress finds that disturbing increases have occurred in
recent years in the numbers of younger Americans who are abused.
Given the incre=sed demand for treatment and crisis intervention
in child abus¢ 1d neglect cases, federal funds distributed to the
states are most often used for treatment and little is left for pre-
vention.

“Since 1980 some states have begun to recognize the critical
needs for prevention efforts and trust funds are being established
to allow states to pay for child abuse and neglect prevention activi-
ties.

“In recognition of the increased cases of child abuse and neglect,
other states have established significant funds for child abuse and
neglect prevention activities through direct appropriations and the
ngtion cannot afford to ignore the importance of preventing child
abuse.”

Do you think all of those statements are true today?

Ms. STEWART. I don’t—I mean, I don’t find them to be inaccurate

Mr. JoNTZ. You think those are accurate conclusions? You would
agree with those statements which [ just read to yon? Would you?

Ms. STEWART. I don’t disagree with them.

Mr. JonTz. Then you agree with them?

Ms. STEWART. I would.

Mr. JonTz. Fine. Well, as you know, this is from Section 402 of
Title IV of Public Law 98-473, which is the section of law with
regard to the findings that Congress made in establishing the Chal-
lenge Grant Pregram.

If I understand your testimony, you say you believe that the find-
ings which Congress made in 1984 which were the underpinnings
of the Challenge Grant Program are now just as true in 1988 a3
they were in 1984, when the Congress put these words into law.

I\%,ow, let me read you another section from this particular law,
Sectior. B.

“It is the purpose of Sections 402 to 409 by providing for federal
challenge grants to encourage states to establish and maintain
trust “unds or other funding mechanisms, including appropriations
to support child abuse and neglect prevention activities.”

Your testimony used the word ‘‘establish” on numerous occa-
sions. Your testimony never used the word “maintain.”

Why is that?

Ms. STEWART. As I responded to a question earlier, not only have
the great majority of the states established Children’s Trust Funds,
all of those states that have established such funds have main-
tained them during this period, including the twenty or so states
that already had funds prior to the passage of the legislation.

Mr. JonTz. Well, it seems to me that the word “maintain” envi-
sions some ongoing concern about an effort to continue mecha-
nisms that have been established.

I question whether at this point in 1989 the purpose for which
this law was established has really been fulfilled, seeing as how we
do have a long way to go in most of these programs and it seems to
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me the need to maintain the programs is just as great today as
what it was in 1984.

Do you think the need to maintain the programs has diminished
in any way?

Ms. StewARrT. I think that many of the states have set up their
mechanisms so that they can maintein the programs through vari
ous kinds of collections in the states.

Mr. JoNtz. Well, you know, I really think that what you have

resented to us today is a very poor rationale for terminating the

(%hallenge Grant Program, because in fact all of the conditions that
the Congress found true in 1984 in establishing this program are
Just as true today, and the need to maintain the prograins and to
establish them in some cases where they have not been established
is f'ust as great today.

really find it quite appalling that with the need so great we
would have a witness from the administra.ion come forward and
sr‘%gest that this ;rogram, of such modest size, be terminated.

our experience in dealing with child abuse at the community
level may be much larger than mine. I was co-author of Indiana’s
child abuse law. We are celebrating our tenth anniversary of that
law this week. 1 Lave seen a great deal of improvement in the re-
SﬁOnse by our state and our local communities to the problera of
child abuse, but I also krow—and, again, your experience may be
much lo- ¢ thau 1aine and perhaps it contradicts my experience—
that - uarces that are now available at che local level are far
smai. . a what the need is.

I ca. 1k of a very recent case where I was in a small town in
my district and had the opportunity to visit with some nurses who
were providing care for a child. They shared with me their frustra-
tions that the federal government was willing to pay for the medi-
cal care that they provided on an vigoing basis to this child, but
that when they left the house the conditions in the household were
80 volatile and the rarents were so poorly equipped to meet the
needs of the child that they feared abuse and neglect was occur-
ring. There was nothing in this small rural communiyy—no serv-
ices avaiiable--to provide any help to those parents from a preven-
tion standpoint.

1 am sure this same experience is replicated throughout our
country. It i3 not just in the rural, remote communities where an
f.bsence of resources exists. It is in conimunities of all sizes, 1 be-
ieve.

Whatever morey the federal government can spare for this pur-
pose seems to me to be ioney very well spent, and what’s more it
seems to me that there is some svmbolic purpose in uddition to the
actual resources that are provided that this particular program ful-
fills, because I would like to think that the federal government at
least recognizes the problem and at least is willing to say, we want
to do something to continue a commitment to addressing these
very important needs.

I'am very discouraged by *he sense of priorities that I see here in
Washington. My constituents at home don’t understand this. They
don’t understand, and I realize again that vou are nct responsible
for the parameters of the budget overall, but the peopl~ at home
don’t understand why, with the problems of child abuse they see in
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our local communities, our nation can send billions of dollars
around the world and we can spend $4 biinon a year on Star Wars,
and we have these critical needs here at home and we are saying,
well, the states are taking care of this problem and so we are going
to get out of providing ass.stance.

I hope that—I appreciate the position you are in. As Mr Smith
said, you won the lottcry to come today to make thi. testimony. I
hope you can relay back to the people you deal with in OMB or
wherever it is that this message you have brought to us today
really is not very well raceived, because it seems so out of place
with the priorities that we liear from people at home as to where
they think our federal tax dollars should be spent.

I am a little bit ashamed, if you will, to be e..gaged in this dia-
logue, because I am sure that you see the need there and 1 don’t
mean to be trying to convince you of the need, because I am sure
that you understand it much better than L

I simply hope that we can get the message back to whoever it is
that put together this outlandish set of budget priorities that, some-
thing is wrong when we have to tcrminate such a modest program
where the needs are so large.

I apologize, Mr. Chairman, for going on at some length, but I do
feel very strongly about the need to work in partnersnip with fed-
eral, state and privzie sectors in addressing this very, very vast
problem which is nat getting smaller, but rather is ; -tting larger
in spite of our efforts. Surely it would be hard to find a better use
for a tax dollar than to prevent child abuse and neglect.

I appreciate the patience of the chairman for my comments this
morning.

Chairman OweNs. The gentlemar’s remarks very much need to
be placed on the record.

I think it is also in the line of that same comment that it is im-
portant to note the fact that mechanism; for funding of these trust
funds from one state to another are quite different and in many of
them quite uncertain.

Louisians almost lost its funding for its Challenge Grant Trust
Fund. New York has a situation where each year it has to vote on
it, and given the fact that there is a budget squeezv this year it is
not ce:tain that the funds that have to be appropriated at the state
level will be appropriated, or the mechanisms used to collect the
money will be allowed only for this purpose.

If you remove the federal incentive, the federal stimulus, as tiny
as it is, you are likely to have more difficulty in getting the state
shares on a continuous, ongoing basis.

I would like to just clarify one question I asked before. If you
don’t have the information ncw, we would like for you to submit it
in writing.

Since 1983 you have funded some gran‘s in other programs, in
other places within HHS. Grants have been made related to respite
care. We wou'd be interested to know what kind of evaluation or
reviews have been done on those programs.

I also would like to close with a general question. That is, there
has been a 36 percent increase in child abuse and neglect fatalities
between 1985 and 1988. Much of this is attributable to the great
increase in drug abuse.
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With this kind of escalating increase in child fatalities—deaths—
does the administration have any kind of response? Is it concerned
at all about its role, the federal government'’s role, in what is an
obvious problem?

Ms. StewarT. We certainly are very much concerned abont shild
deaths. The actual number of children estimated thet we know
from the states wbo died of child abuse last year, I think, was
about 1,200 children, which represents a small— but significant in
terms of the lives of the children— increase in the past year.

We have been looking at this with researchers in the field and
others within the National Center at ways in which we can better
understand how to predict the kind of adult behavior that will lead
to child deaths. There is really not very much information on this.

We are also looking with researchers and other people from CDC
at ways in which we can have better protocols to, in fact, make
better determinations, because there is a general feeling that there
may be more children who die as a result of abuse but at medical
examination their death is determined to be because of the actual
physical injury that they suffered.

So there is a lot of work that needs to be done in this area, both
in relationship to the responsibilities of the National Center on
Child Abuse and others who are very concerned about this whole
issue.

Chairman Owens. Thank you. We will submit some additional
questions in writing concerning these two very important pro-
grams.

We want to thank you for appearing.

Ms. S3rewart. Thank you.

Chairman Owens. Our next panel consists of Mr. Philiip Strick-
land, the founder and immediate past Chair of the Texas Chil-
dren’s Trust Fund; and Ms. Deborah Daro, D.S.W., Director of the
%\lllzatiopal Centcr on Child Abuse and Prevention Research, Chicago,

inois.

Mr. Strickland, you may begin.

STATEMENTS OF PHILLIP STRICKLAND, FOU,JDER AND IMMEDI-
ATE PAST CHAIR, TEXAS CHILDREN’S TRL: ; FUND; AND DEBO-
RAH DARO, D.S.W., DIRECTOR, NATIONAL CENTER ON CHILD
ABUSE AND PREVENTION RESEARCH.

Mr. StrickLanD. Mr. Chairman, I am delighted that I have the
pleasure of having won the lottery on the other side of this issue,
lor earlier this week I was testifying to a Sena. committee in
Texas on a highly controversial issue, and it is nice to be before a
committee that is obviously very sencitive to this issue, an issue
which I think basically should be considered a noncontroversial
and certainly a nonpartisan issue.

I'am Phil Strickland. I was the first Chair of ihe Children’s
Trust Fund of Texas. I was one of the organizers of that Children’s
Trust Fund.

I'have with me Ms. Janie Fields, vho is presently the Director of
the Children’s Trust Fund of Texas, who can help us with any
questions that you might have.
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I bring to ycu the perspective of one children’s trust fund and a
word about what the Challenge Grant money has enabled us to do
in that one particular state.

Some of the people who will be before you today will urge you
not only to reauthorize the Challenge Grant Program but also to
increﬁse the ceiling to $7 million to meet the required 25 percent
match.

The recommendation which I want to suggest to you this morn-
ing is different from that. It is that the grant be reauthorized and
that tunding be authorized to $15 million in order to provide a 50/
50 match to the eligible state expenditures for trust funds.

I make that suggestion for three reasons, because, number one,
these funds deal with one of the most fundamental problems that
we are facing in our society today. Second, these funds enable us to
have a significant impact on child abuse prevention. Third, these
funds provide a huge return on the investment, both economicaily
and in the prevention of pain and suffering by our children.

These funds do, indeed, deal with one of the mast fundamental
problems that we face in our society. What will life be like, for ex-
am[ 2, for our cliildren in the year 2000? Do the signs point to chil-
dren who are growing up happy and content and well cared for and
challenged and the product of goc ' education and good parenting?

Will they grow up in a child-oriented society which is concerned
about the mental, physical and spiritual health of our children and
which is dedicated to producing healthy children?

Or do the signs point elsewhere? Do they point to large numbers
of children who live in intense poverty, receive marginal educa-
tions and go home to abusive familizs?

In 1986 by the accounting standards of HHS approxima:ly
1,584,700 children were confirmed by protective services in the var-
ious states as being abused or neglected. That, as you know, is the
tip of the iceberg.

A large pe.centage of abuse cases are never reported. If you take
just the confirmed cases and project that ove: the next ten years it
will mean nearly 16,000,000 cases of abuse in this country, even
without figuring any increase in the rate of abuse That rate, how-
ever, has increased from 9.8 children per thousand in 1980 to 16.3
children per thousand in 1986, a 66 percent increase.

The cost is very high. First and foremost, and we can’t forget
this, it is primarily high in the lives of children who suffer immedi-
ate physical pain and often a lifetime of emotional pain as a result
of the abuse.

The societal cost of such abuse is also enormously high. Accord-
ing to a recent report prepared by the Texas Department of Mental
Health and Mental Retardation and the Texas Departi.ient of
Human Services, 50 percent of abused children show poor school
performance, 50 percent show low self-esteem, 33 percent chronic
health problems, 20 percent experience learning disorders, 10 per-
cent become self- destructive.

Sixty-five percent of the inmates in the Texas Department of
Corrections were abused as children. Sixty to eighty percent of the
adult drug or alcohol abusers in that system were abused and 90
percent of the murderers came from abusive families.
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Abuse causes poor school performance and dropouts. Ninety per-
cent of Texas prison inmates are school dropouts. The state also
makes a huge investment in simply trying to protect abused chil-
dren. Funding for child protective services in Texas is currently ap-
oroximately $90 million a year.

Even with that kind of investment, we are still critically short of
case workers and are dealing primarily only with priority one and
priority two children in that particular system.

2 research is very clear and very clearly substantiates the in-
disputable connection between child abuse and all kinds of other
social problems. The cost of failing to attend to the needs of our
children is #n enormous cost. The cost of treating our failures in
inundating us.

Our prisons are cverflowing. Drug crimes engulf us. Our mental
hospitals are underequipped to handle the need. Our public health
services are taxed beyond their capacities. Child abuse outraces our
ability to respond and social services programs reel from overload.

We are investing huge amounts of money to treat our problems.
We are investu 3 very little to prevent them.

Second, the fuuding which you have provided enables us to have
a significant impact on child abuse prevention 1n Texas. Simply
put, I suggest to you that we are talking here, not only in Texas
but across our nation, about a program that is working.

In Texas most of our funds go into local programs. We are limit-
ed to ten percent of our funds for both administration and for
broad statewide initiatives. Texas has row received two years of
matching funds, $155,000 the first year and $196,000 the second
year.

Some of the second year funds have not yet been obligated. In
spite of that, the federal challenge funds have enabled us to do the
following:

One, to develop a public awareness plan. We have been able to
develop a creative strategic plan to accomplish the goals for a
public awareness campaign. This campaign includes a public serv-
ice announcement on the dangers of shaking an infant, which
many of you saw as you came in because it was being played on the
monitc  Ninety of those PSAs have been distributed and will begin
to run in Texas in the next couple of weeks.

An eleven-minute slide presentation will soon be aveilable for
use by council members and others to increase public awareness re-
}g]alrding child abuse and neglect and what a community can do to

elp.

Incidentally, we are also currently in negotiation with Boy
Scouts in the Houston area, talking to them about the possibility of
an interaction with their child abuse prevention efforts, utilizing
both the resources of the Children’s Trust Fund and the Boy Scouts
of America in that area and utilizing specifically the Challenge
Grant money to do so.

We have distributed press kits on child abuse all over the state.
A sixteen-page definitive brochure on approaches to preventing
ch:’” abuse and neglect has been prepared for distribution. A child
development poster which provides information to parents on child
development and immunization schedule as supported by the
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Americar. Pediatrics Society has been devcloped for distribution to
parents as they leave the hospital.

The Children’s Trust Fund of Texas has also developed a demon-
stration project utilizing the Community of Caring curriculum de-
veloped by the Kennedy Foundation. This is another avenue in
which we have sought to leverage, as we speak, the funding which
you have provided for us. A child abuse and neglect module for
that curriculum was developed and completed by the Kennedy
Foundation and the Yale Child Studies Center. Pilot projects are
ggg being dune in two cities in Texas. Other pilot projects will soon

n.

We have done professional forums with the fun Is that you have
provided. Two professional forums have been held, bringing togeth-
er national experts from across the country. The first of these
forums looked at the issue of teaching life skills to children. The
second looked at personal safety and adolescent parenting pro-
grams.

Thirty professionals attended each forum, those professionals
from across the country, and the proceedings of these forums are
going to be helpful to us in two -vays. First, they will provide us
and other human services agencies and professionals with research-
based evidence on which programs are most effective in preventing
child abuse and neglect. Second, these forums are going to help us
to establish effective minimum standards for programs which are
funded by the Texas Children’s Trust Fund.

We have done technical essistance in evaluation and monitoring
with the utilization of your federal funds. We have been able to
expand our evaluation process.

We are basically doing evaluation currently in three ways. Every
program in Texas is internally evalua‘ :d. Second, we have a gener-
al evalnation of all of the programs Third, we have 2mphasis-relat-
ed evaluations being done on groups of programs such as those
which deat with hispanic children and those which deal witi teen-
age parents.

The funds have also enabled us to provide broad technical assist-
ance to communities across the state that need help in developing
their own child abuse prevention programs, many of which did not
receive any actual funding for those programs from the Children’s
Trust Fund. In other words, we have become in Texas an enormous
resource to communities all over the state for how they can, in
turn, establish their own child abuse prevention programs.

In a nutshell, you are enabling us to increase enormously the ef-
fectiveness of our Children’s Trust Fund programs beyond the
32,500 families and the 153,000 children which we served last year.

Incidentally, we also have relied heavily on approximately 52,000
hours a year of volunteer time that is being given through the
trust fund programs in the state of Texas.

Your federal Challenge Grant money has also allowed us to do
some polling on child discipline attitudes which will give us valua-
ble information regarding how to assist families in understanding
effective discipline which does not harm the child.

These funds, Mr. Chairman, provide a huge return on the invest-
ment the federal government is making. In light of the impact that
child abuse has on our society, I want to suggest to you that $15
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million is a minimum investment which the federal government
should be making in trying to prevent th.s massive problem.

I am suggesting that this Congress should put into child abuse
prevention in this session approximately the same amount it has
budgeted this year for Senate stationery, that we spend as much
preventing child abuse as we put into the military budget for the
1990 Goodwill Games, that cleaning up the abuse of our children is
worth as much money as we set aside in the EPA budget for clean-
ing leaking underground storage. This is at leas as important as
one SH-50 helicopter or one Super Stallion helicopter.

Few investments are ultimately more important in this country
than investing in the lives of our children. Few investments in the
lives of our children are paying higher ultimate dividends than in-
vestments in child abuse related programs through the Children’s
Trust Funds across this nation.

I urge you not only to reauthorize the Child Abuse Prevention
Federal Challenge Grants Act and to do as the initial legislation
suggested to maintain these programs, but to consider doubling the
match level to 50 percent ard to funding it accordingly.

[The prepaied statement of Philip Strickland follows:]
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TESTIMONY REGARDING REAUTHORIZATION OF THE CHILD ABUSE
PREVENTION FEDERAL CHALLENGE GRANTS ACT -- PLIB-473

before the House Subcommittee on Select Education
Thursday, April 6, 198%
Phil Strickland

I appreciate the opportunity to testify before you toda;,
regarding the reauthorization of challenge grants for
Children’s Trust Funds. I am Phil Strickland, director of
the Texas Baptist Christian Life Commission. I was also the
first chair of the Children’s Trust Fund of Texas, and I also
chair a broad coalition of approximately 50 organizations in
Texas known as the CARE Coalition, which addresses child
abuse prevention and treatment issues. I bring to you the
perspective of one Children’s Trust Fund and a word about
what the challenge grant money has enabled us to do in one
particular state. You will have other witnesses today who
will be able to bring to you a more generic view of the
impact of the federal challenge grants on trust funds in

general.

Some who will come before you today will urge you
not only to reauthorize the cha11en§e grant program, but also
to increase the -c1ling to $7 million to meet the required 25
percent match. The recommendation which I am going to
suggest to you is different: It is that the grant be
rea: thorized and that funding be increased to approximately

$15 million in order to provide a 50-50 match to the eligible
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e expenditures for trust funds. I make that suggestian
use 1) these funds deal with one of the most fundamental
lems that we are facing in our society 2) these funds

le us to have a significant impact on child abuse

ention and 3) these funds provide a huge return on the
stment, both economically and in the prevention of pain

suffering by our children.

These fundc deal with one of the most fundamental
problems that we face in our society. What will life be
for our children in the years to come? Do the signs
point to children who are growing up happy, content, well
cared for, challenged, the products of good education and
good parenting? Will they grow up in a child-oriented
socfety which is concerned about the mental, physical and
spiritual health of our children and which is dedicated

to produce healthy children?

Or do the signs point elsewhere? Do they point to large
numbers of cnildren who live in intense poverty, receive

marginal education and go home to abusive families?

In 1986, by the accounting standards of HHS,
approximately 1,584,700 children were confirmed by
protective services in the various states as being abused

or neglected. That, in turn, 1s the tip of the iceberg.
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A large percentage of abuse cases are never reported.

If you just take the confirmed cases and project that
over the next ten years, it wil! mean nearly 16 million
cases of abuse in this country, even without figuring any
increase in the rate of abuse. That rate, however, has
increased from 9.8 children per thousand in 1980 to 16.3

children per thousand 1n 1986, a 66 percent increase.

The cost is high. First and foremost, it 1s hiah in the
lives of children who suffer immediate physical pain and
often a lifetime of emotional pain as a result of the
abuse. But the social cost of such abuse is also
enormously high. According to a recent report by the
Texas Department of Mental Health and Mental Retardation

and the Texas Department of Human Services,

-- 50 percent of abused children show poor school

performance
-- 50 percent show low self-esteem
-- 33 percent experience chronic health problems
-- 20 percent experience learning disorders

-- 10 parcent become self-destructive

O &
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Sixty-five percent of the inmates in the Texas Department
of Corrections were abused as children. Sixty to eighty
percent of the adult drug or alcohol abusers were abused,
apd ninety percent of the murderers come from abusive
families. Abuse causes poor school performance and
dropouts. Ninety percent of Texas prison inmates are
school dropouts (Children: Choices and Changes, Hogg
Foundation for Mental Health, Austin, Texas, 1988, page
70).

Recent studies of the patients who are in psychiatric
hospitals or psychiatric clinics and community health
centers indicate that nearly one-half give histories of

varying degrees of neglect or abuse in their early lives.

The state also makes a huge investuent in simply trying
to protect abused children. Funding for child protective
services in Texas is currently approximately $90

million per year. Even with that investment, we are

still critically short of caseworkers.

One needs only read the 1987 Massachusetts Committee for
Children and Youth Report Ppreventing Child Abuse: A
Besource for Policvymakers and Advocates, to find the

research which clearly substantiates the indisputable
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connection between child abuse and a myriad of other
social problems. The cost of failing to attend to the
needs of our children is enormous. The cost of treating
our failures is inundatrng us. Our prisons are
overflowing, drug crimes engulf us, our mental hospitals
are underequipped to handle the need, our public health
services are taxed beyond their capacities, child abuse
outraces our ability to respond, and social services

programs reel from overload.

We are investing huge amounts of morey to treat our

problems. We are investing little to prevent them.

2. The fundiny wh ch you have provided enables us to
have a significant impact on chiid abuse prevention in
Texas. Simply put, we are talking here about a program
that works. In Texas, the legislature has developed such
confidence in this program that it is now looking for
other ways to provide additional funds to the p-ogram.

Children’s Trust Fund programs are working.

In 7 as, most of our funds have to go into local
prog. ams. We are limited to ten percent of our funds
for both administration and for broad, statewide
initiatives. Texas has now received two years of

matching funds, $155,000 the first year and $196,000 the
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second year. Some of the second-year funds have not
yet been obligated. In spite of that, the faderal

thallenge funds have enabied us to do the following:

1) Develop a public awareness plan. We have been able to
develop a creative, strategic plan to accomplish the
goals of a public awareness campaign. This campaign
includes a public service announcement on the dangers of
shaking an infart. How many of you were aware that
shaking a very young infant can cause serious physical
harm? Hinety P5As nave been distributed and will begin

to run in Texas in the next couple of weeks.

An eleven-minute slide presentation will soon be
available for use by Council members and others to
increase public awareness regarding child abuse and

neglect and what a community can do to help.

Five hundred press kits have been distributed.

A 16-page definitive brochure on approaches to preventing
child abuse and neglect has been prepared for

distribution over the state.

A child development poster which provides information to

parents on child development and an immunization schedule




as supported by the American Pediatrics Society has been
developed for distribution to parents as they leave the

hospital.

2) Adolescent parenting. The Children’s Trus* fund of
Texas has developed a demonstration project utilizing the
Community of Caring curriculum developed by the Kennedy
Foundation. A child abuse and neglect mod ie for that
curriculum was developed and completed by the Kennedy
Foundation ard the Yale Child Studies Center. Pilot
projects are now being done in two cities in Texas.

Other pilot projects will soon begin.

3) Professional forums have been conducted with these
funds. Two professional forums have been held bringing
together national experts from across the country. The
first of these forums looked at the iscsue of teaching
1ife skills to childre., i%e second looked at personal
safety and adolescent parentirg programs. Thirty
professionals attended each forum, and the proceedings of
those forums will be published. The forums will be
helpful in two ways. First, they will provide the
Children’s Trust Fund and other human services agencies
and professionals with research-based evidence on which
programs are most effective in preventing child abusc and

neglect. Second, they will enable us to establish

Q
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effective minimum standards for programs funded by the

Children’s Trust fund.

4) Techr>ral assistance, _.valuation and monitoring have
also been erhanced by che utilization of these funds. We
have ,z2en (ble to expand our avaluyation process, with
general evqluations being done ot all CTF programs aid
specific evaluations being done of groups of pr.jrams
such as those which deal with Hispanic children and those
which deal with teenage parents. The funds have also
enabled us to provide technical assistance in communities
across the state that need help in developing their cwn
ch11d abuse prevention programs, many if not most of
which receive no actual funding from the Children’s Trust
Furd. 1In other words, you are e .91ing us to increase
‘norrously the effectiveness of our Children’s Trust Fund
programs beyond the 32,482 families and the 153,313
childre: which we s.rved last year. The child abuse
expertise of the Children’s Trust Fund is being shared
with numerous groups across the state which, in turn, are

tmplementing their own prevention programs.

5) Polling on child discipline attitudes is also heing
done utilizing the challenge grant funds. This polling
will give us valuable information regarding how to assist

families in understanding effective discipline which does
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not harm the « ild.

3. These funds provide a huge return on investment, both
economically and in the prevention of pain and suffering

for our children.

In light of the impact that child atuse has on our
society, i suggest that $15 million 's a minumum
investmenc the federal government should be making in
trying to prevent this massive problem. I am suggestirg
that this Congress put into child abuse prevention in
this’session approximately the same amount it has
budggFed this year for Senate stationery; that we spend
as mych preventing child abuse as we put into the
military budget for the 1990 Good Will Games; that
:leaning up the abuse of our children 1s werth as much
money as we set aside in the EPA budget for cleaning
leaking underground storage. This 1s at least as
important as one SH-60 helicopter for the Navy or

one "Super Stallion" helicopter for the Marines.

Few investments are ultimately more important in this country

than investing in the lives of our children. Few 1nvestments

in the lives of our children are paying higher ultimate
dividends than investments 1n child abuse related programs

throuah the Children‘s Trust Funds across this nation. I
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10

urge you not only to reauthorize the Child Abuse Prevention
Federal Challenge Grants Act but to consider doubling the

match level to 50 percent and funding it accordingly.
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Chairman Owens. Thank you. Ms. Daro?

Ms. Daro. Thank you very much. I want to thank the committee
for holding this hearing and for giving me an opportunity to ad-
dress them this morning.

I found the comments made this morning already very ref>csh-
ing. You are all excellent advocates for prevention. I think it is en-
couraging that I can sit in the audience and I don’t know party af-
filiation without a score card. It says to me ...at chiidven are be-
cgming a real uniiying force in Congress and I am =2xcited about
that.

For the past two years it has been my privilege ‘0 really work
with the Trust Funds and I have come to respect both the staff of
the Trust Funds for their unique and very important focus on pre-
vention as well as the role each of those funds play in developing
strong prevention networks within their state.

I want to talk briefly this morning about three things. I want to
talk about the growth of these funds and what it has meant for the
kinds of prevention programs that are now available in communi-
ties around this country. I want to talk about the federal Challenge
Grants and what it has really meant in furthering the goal of pre-
vention, and finally the importance of sustaining a federal role at
this time.

As you know, since 1980 funds have been established in forty-
seven states. Twenty-eight of these states have passed it in the last
five years. Approximately $21 million was spent last year to sup-
port 1,200 programs around the country. They represent the con-
tinuum of prevention services, and that i- very importunt to keep
in mind.

There is no one prevention program out there. There is no one
program that is g ng to solve the problem of child abuse. What we
need is a great deal of diversity and a great deal of flexibility as we
look to each community and decide what exactly would you need in
your area to prevent child abuse.

The Trust Fund: allow that kind of diversity to happen and to
grow. In addition to expanding that program diversity, the Trust
Funds have also contributed significantly to our knowledge base
about what works with prevention.

Prevention is hard to prove. It is probably one of the most diffi-
cult issues we face and I face as a researcher. One of the things
that is encouraging about the Trust Funds is that it really gives us
a natural experiment, if you will. Those 1,200 programs are out
there and the Trust Fund administrators want to know what is the
most effective program with what kinds of people.

It moves us further. It helps our planning process. We are not
just shooting in the dark, if you will, but we are building on some
credible evidence about what kinds of nrograms work best with
what kinds of families.

Second, there are questions about how the Challenge Grant
money has been used. Some have said, well, are we just putting it
into a big pot of money and is it getting absorbed with all the other
state efforts?

I think there are at least two unique ways in which these Chal-
lenge Grants have furthered the Trust Fund growth and develop-
me. t.
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About 50 percent of the states, as we look at how they spend the
Challenge Grant monies, do in fact use that money to augment
their existing direct service application program. In oither words,
they are able to provide more services to more people along the
lines they had hoped to be able to do that.

It is important to keep that in mind because so many of the
funds just simply don’t have the resources to fund all of the needs
th:zlare able to identify, so the federal Challenge Grants are really
m lr)llg services available to more people than would otherwise be
possible.

Second, the other 50 percent of the funds have really pushed
beyond their initial parameters. You have given the funds an op-
portunity to grow in a unique way, a way that simply wouldn’t be
possible if there wasn’t a federal presence.

Some states have used the money to develop new service initia-
tives, to try to move in an area where their state maybe hadn’t
been as comfortable moving in before there was federal money
available.

Others have been able to devclop greater public awareness ef-
forts simply to let members of the:ir state and members of the com-
munity know more about the Trust Funds as well as about preven-
tion in general, and finally, as Phil was saying, in the state of
Texas, to really further the advancement of the field, to hold
forums, to begin to push our knowledge further along than we had
been able to to date.

For me, most importantly, the federal challenge grant money has
been used io really enhance management and efficiency in the op-
erations of the Trust Funds. Again, as Texas and many other states
have, they have strong ceilings on what can be used for administra-
tive costs. That means that there is not as much money for moni-
forli.rll{g, for tracking, for training providers as the state might ideal-
y like.

The fact that the federal money is there means that these are
the best programs possible that are being delivered for prevention
today. I think that bodes well. When states have looked at how
many of their programs are still around after they are no longer
able to fund them, they find retention rates of 80 to 85 percent of
these programs.

As someone who has evaluated federal demonstration programs
for most of my professional life, I can tell you that that kind of re-
tention rate doesn’t exist in a program that is simply funded and
supported with federal funds. When a program is invested at the
local level and the state level, those programs are arcund for years
to come.

So you have done such a good job that some people are saying,
well, maybe you don’t need to do ar thing more. Well, clearly I dis-
agree with that, and I think from what I have heard this morning
you all disagree with it also.

I would like to point out three reasons why I think the federal
Challenge Grant should be continued, and I would underscore
Phil’s suggestion that they be expanded.

First, the Trust Funds, while growing—the resources availahle
for expansion are still woefully inadequate. The funds report to us
that they are able to fund no mcre than 50 percent of the applica-
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tions that they receive. In some states that funding rate is as low
as eight percent.

It is not that these are bad programs. It is simply that they don't
have the resources available to support the innovative ideas that
people in the field are coming to them with. Filling this unmet
need, I think, requires both state initiatives as well as federal ini-
tiatives.

Second, I think the Challenge Grant model, ... my mind, the way
one would want the fcderal government to work. Child abuse is a
local issue. The particulars of how to prevent child abuse most cer-
tainly need to be designed at the local level, but providing leader-
ship and resources to see that states move in that direction is clear-
ly a federal responsibility.

For a very small investment the federal government is able to
see growth in an area that I think everyone would agree is most
necessary.

The (%allenge Grants offer more than financial independence.
They ‘« .1 people, public corporations, state legislatures simply that
it is important to focus o prevention. It is important to offer these
services. It models a leverage of funding, if you will, that many of
the Trust Funds have taken to heart and do in their own communi-
ties.

The re are pertnerships between Trust Funds and educational in-
stitutions, Trust Funds and health care prc siders, between Trust
Funds and corporations. That kind of modeling is exactly the sort
of thing we like to see happen and continue.

I think ending the federal support at this point would endanger
that kind of leversging from continuing and would be particularly
herd felt among tne Trust Funds that are new and have relatively
few resources.

Finally, the Challenge Grants help states sustain a focus on pre-
vention and that is most unique. As many of the members talked
about this morning, the state of child welfare is a sad state today.
Child abuse reports are up. Child abuse fatalities are up five per-
cent—thirty-six percent since 1985.

We are cxtraordinarily concerned about that. The demands of
current victims will always tug at our heart strings. It is very hard
to turn your back on an abused child, an abandoned child, but if
we are going to make effective progress we really need to bhegin to
look to prevention, and that is where the Challenge Grarts really
do send a message, that prevention is important. It says to the fiela
that if we are not doing prevention we are missing the boat in a
very important way. Elimination of the Challenge Program or a re-
duction in its scope might well convey a message to local and state
lebgislators that prevention is no longer a credible to confront child
abuse.

Forty-five percent of the resources the Trust Funds have come
from state appropriatiows, so although the private sector is certain-
ly doing its role, we need state legislatures to continue to vote for
the message of prevention.

If we were to take a position of eliminating the Challenge
Grants, we might well endanger our capacity to make any signifi-
gantdheadway in reducing child abuse and neglect in the coming

ecade.
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In man: respects child abuse follows the pattern of a disease. If
left unattended, even minor disorders can mushroom into serious
disorders with serious, sometimes fatal, consequences.

Certainly prevention is difficult. I have talked about the difficul-
ty of measuring prevention. It is almost difficult, as some would
say, to do good—the limits of benevolence, as one author once
wrote.

Despite these very real probiems, the course is one that must be
pursued by both the state and federal levels. Intervening after a
child has suffered is simply too late for that child, for that child’s
family or for a society that cares about its future.

Thank you.

[The prepared statement of Deborah Daro follows:]
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Writtei Testimony Prepared by
Deborah Daro DSW
Director, National Center on Child Abuse
Preve:~ion Pesearch
for the U.S. House of lPepresentatives
Committee on Education and Labor
Subcommittee on Select Education
Thursday, April 6, 1989
Children's Trust and Prevention Funds:
The Importance of Sustaining Fede:.l Incentives
OVERVIEW

The Children's Trust and Prevention Funds are state level
governmental organizations which establish permanent funding
mechanisms for child abuse prevention programs at a community
level. Formed by state legislation, these funds create an
opportunity for local communities to assume responsibility for
the prevention of child abuse by providing needed expertise and
funding. In many states, these funds represent a significant
source of f--uaing for those programs providing primary and
secondary prevention services.

Since 1986, these state initiatives also have been supported
through the Child Abuse Prevention Federal Challenge Grant (PL
98-473) which provides for up to a 25% match for the prevention
monies collected by the state. The purpose of this funding, as
stipulated in the legislation, is "to encourage states to
establish and maintain trust funds or other funding mechanisms
«ncluding appropriations to support child abuse and neglect
prevention activities." Over the past three years, the Federal
Challenge Grants have served this purpose as demonstrated by the

growth and expansion of trust and prevention funds nationwide.

1
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The pvrpose of this written testimony is to provide an overview
of this developmental process, to highlight the current scope and
activities of these funds, and to outline the contribution trust
anc prevention funds offer the broader field of chiicd abuca
prevention research. The final section addresses the major
challenges the trust funds face in the coming decade and the need
for continued Federal leadersnip in this area.
BACKGROUND AND STRUCTURE

The idea of a Children's Trust Fund was conceived in the
late 1970's by Dr. Ray Helfer, a pediatrician nationally
recognized in the field of child abuse. pr. Helfer designed the
funds as a way of securing support for Prevention efforts in an
era of diminishing governmental budgets and increased scrutiny of
public responsibilities. Since 1980, advocates for child abuse
Pr -°ntion have established trust and prevention funds in 47
states. Twenty-eight of these funds have been enacted in the
past five years (e.g. 1984 - 1988),1

The majority of children's Trust and Prevention Funds
incorporate innovative funding models utilizing a variety of
public and private sources. The most common public sources
in.iude appropriations, state income tax check-offs, increased
fees on marriage licenses, birth certificate surcharges,
increased cost of divorce filings, increased fees on death
Certificates, and the opportunity to design and develop heirloom

birth certificates for sale. In addition to these mechanisms,
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over one-third of the funds receive direct donations from private
sources.

The governing boards of the trust and prevention funds are
intended to create publ.c-private partnerships within the states
they serve. Board members generally include representatives from
those governmental agencies working to prevent child abuse and
neglect such as education, social services, mental health, law
enforcement, and cririnal justice. 1In addition, private citizens
are appointed by the governor and legislative leadership of the
state. The responsibilities of the boards vary from state to
state, including either or both advisory or adrin.strative
duties.

In additicn to supporting the expansion of local child abuse
prevention se-vice systems, the funds have created new
opportunities for applied research. Formal program evaluations
are requested fror. the grantees by the majority of fund
administrators. At present, over three-quarters of the fully
funded and operating trust and prevention funds are actively
enyaged 'n program evaluation activities. In some instances, the
findings from these efforts are used to guide future funding
decisions or to identify specific areas which programs need to
strengthen in order to exhance outcomes. Beyond this immediate
use, these evaluative efforts offer a critical resource to the
brcader child abuse prevention community. By documenting the
utility and limitations o~ multiple prevention strategies, the

trust and prevention fundu offer the field a much needed
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experimental laboratory for highlighting successful client level
strategies as well as modeling potential systemic changes.
CURRENT FUNDING LEVELS AND ACTIVITIES

For the past twc years, the National Committee for
Prevention of chi!d Abuse (NCPCA) has facilitated communication
among trust and prevention fund administrators through annual
surveys of their efforts and ongoing conference calls. The most
recent survey was conducted in September, 1988. All trust and
prevention fund adm.nistrators were sent a mail questionnaire
soliciting information regarding their fund's structure, revenue
sources, size and expenditure patterns. Follow-up telephone
contacts with all respondents were . ‘Ae to maximize the response
rate.

At the time of the 1988 survey, four of the 46 authorized
funds had not yet rais.1 revenves and an adaitional three had not
yet distributed any resources.?2 Forty-two of the state
administrators surveyed provided the majority of the revenue and
expenditure information requested. However, only a small number
of administrators (12) were able to onsistently document the
number of service units provided or the number of individuals
served as a result of fund activities.

Collectively, the Children's Trust and Preve'.tion Funds
raised over $27 million in FY 1988 through a variety of funding
mechanisms. This figure represents a 17% increase over the
documented FY 1987 revenue levels and is significantly larger

than the 3% increase in reports of child abuse noted during the
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same period.3 Almost 45% of these prevention dollars are
yenerated through direct appropriztions from state legislatures;
20% of the dollars are generated by surcharges on existing filing
fees such as birth certificates and marriage licenses; and 15% of
the dollars are generated through income tax check-off systenms.
The balance of funding (21%) is obtained through other sources
such as private donations or interest income. Of the 42 states
covered in the st ~vey, only 14 utilize a single funding source,
most commonly direct appropriations or an income tax check off.
The majority of tiue funds rely upon multiple funding sources, a
strategy viewed as offering greater opportunity for expanded
revenues and for insuring that the viability of tre fund is not
threatened through a sudden disruption in a given revem : source.

A to.al of 39 trust fund administrators provided detailed

expenditure data. Based on these data, over $21 million was
allocated in FY 1988 to support more than 1,200 programs, over
20% more programs than were funded the previous year. The
distribution of these programs by prevention service category is
as follows:

. 28% are parenting educat’'~n programs, over 40% of which
directly target teens.

[} 21% are life skills training for children and young
adults, three-quarters of which provide child assault
prevention instructions to children and one-quarter of
which provide interpersonal skills training or pre-

parenting training for teens.
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[ ] 12% are support programs for new parents.
[ ) 8% are public information and educational programs
[} 8% are services for abused and neglected children.

) 7% are self-help groups and other neighborhood support
programs.

L] 4% are crisis intervention jervices including telephone
hot lines, respite care programs, and crisis
counseling.

) 4% are public awareness campaigns, including the
development of punliC service announcements.

[} 8% are other types of prevention services including day
care, program evaluation, and community development
efforts.

In additicn to state funds, the Federal Challenge Grants
distributed almost $4.8 million to 43 states in 1988, a slight
decline from the 1987 distribution levels. These grants ranged
from a high of over $956,000 to california to a low of less than
$5,000 to West Virginia. Approximately 50% of the states
receiving these funds have used these resources to augment the‘r
existing direct service grants program. 1In these cases, federal
fuads have allowed states tu provide more services in a greater
number of communities than would have been possible with merely
state-raised revenues. The remaining recipients utilized the
federal funding to establish new direct service initiatives, to
enhance their public awareness efforts, or to improve their

planning and management activities. Specifically, Federal
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Challenge Grant monies have been used to support the production
of public service announcements; the development and
dissemination of parenting materials; the conduct of special
interest forums to explore new prevention options; and the
establishment of state-wide child abuse prevention networks.
Many trust fund administrators also have relied upon federal
support to provide the necessary resources for monitoring and
facilitating the exchange of information among their grantees and
fer conducting conprehensive program evaluations. This approach
has been parti_ularly critical in states which place strict
ceilings on the percentage of funding which may be used for
administrative purposes. In short, federal support has allowed
local funds not only to expand their direct service opportunities
but also to explore innovative program and management
opportunities.
CONTRIBUTIIONS TO THE BROADER RESEARCH COMMUNITY

Child abuse trust and preventiovn funds offer each community
in this country a tangible revenue source for expanding primary
and secondary prevention efforts. Beyond this critical local
function, however, the funds serve as an excellent resource for
the broader research community. 1In addition to expanding
services, the funds offer a unique opportunity to contribute to
our collective wisdom on how best to prevent child abuse.

Since their initiation, the trust and prevention funds have

incorporated research and evaluation efforts into their onr ..ng

. operations. The primary users of these efforts 1nclude state
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plannirg units, city or county level plannirg u.its, prevention
service previders, and the general child abuse prevention field.
Fach of these users have different informational needs. CcCtate
and local service planners are in the bu<iness of allocating
scare resources among competing uysers. For them, the critica?
question is what program models offer the best opportunity to
prevent child maltreatment. The choices may be among prograns
targetiny the same client population or service objectives, such
as group-kbased versus home visitor parenting programs, or among
prograns traveling very different prevention paths, such as
parenting programs versus child assaul* prevention instructions.
To assist planners 1in making these choices, evaluative data is
most useful when it assesses program performance 1in terms of a
common set of outcome measures.

In contrast, providers are more interested 1n knowing that
their efforts are successful and “hat the procedures they are
tollowing adhere to prevailing nctions of "best practice." The
outcome variables .dentified in studies desj yjned for specific
service providers reflect the attitudes or behavicrs a g.ven
program has targeted for change. Such evaluations are generally
less concerned with comparing a program's performance in terms of
the success achieved by other types of programs. These
evaluative efforts also place special emphasis on documenting the
service delivery process in order to detervine the extent to

which an individual client's experiences parallel what providers
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believe to be the most effective method for engaging and working
with at risk fawilaies.

Finally, the broader child abuse prevention field has need
for a wide range of programmatic and evaluative inrormation.
Like local an¢ state program planners, *he prevention comrunity
is eager to learn which programs significantly reduce the level
of risk for abuse or neglect. Of particular importance 's the
i1dentification of progjrams which can easily be replicatea across
the country. Prcgrams which are successful but which are linked
to a unique set of gualifying conditions are of less utility to
the prevention field than they zre to .he specific communities in
which they operate.

Beyond these program specific issues, the trust and
prevention funds can contribute to the field's collective
knowledge in at least three additional ways. Fivst, these
efforts can identify evaluation strategies which eftectively
utilize various administrative data sources. In determining
immediate and longer term impacts of prevention services, client
progress can be monitored not only through direct toilow-up
~~gessments with families but also by tracking clients through
existing data sources maintained by state and local health,
education and welfare departments. Because each trust and
prevention fund is located within their state's bureaucracy, fund
administrators generally have better ac 9¢ss to these data than
programs located outside this structure. Second, the trust and

prevent.on funds can encourage their grantees to test the
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appropriateness of a wide range of standardized assessment tools
for child abuse prevention programs. In those cases where
accurate measures of program outcomes are not avallable, the
funds offer the research community an opportunity to werk with
pPractitioners in developing useful and reliable alternatives
Fiually, trust ard prevent' funds which operate an active
Avaluation component can ¢ trate for the field how evaluitive
data can be effactively integrated into prevention program
planning. Such data can be used in determining future funding
priorities or program guidelines ¢s well as in cuiding the
replication of promising strategies throughout a state.

The identifica ion of promising p.evention strategles, the
development of more appropriate assessment measu--S, and the
identification of key fac 5 to consider when repiicating a
prog.am are among the contributions research funded by the trust
and prevention funds offer the fieid in cereral. Further, this
research can serve as a catalyst in identifying changes within
broader welfare, health, and educational systems such that these
inst tutional forces strengthen their contribution to the overall
child abuse prevention service continuunm.

Accomplishing this research mission under currer: fiscal
consi aints is a major challenge. Two factors are key to the
ability of funds to meet this challenge: 1) determining clear,
measurable objectives which will govern all funding decisions;
and 2) enha zing the capacity of individual grantees to assess

their performance. ‘vhile ¢cntracting with rescarch or progran
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evaluation specialists will offer most states much needed access
to expert input into the evaluation process, continued relianca
on these experts will significantly reduce the funds available
for direct services. Such experts are best used on a
transitional basis for the development of new assessment measures
and more complex, multi-program evaluation designs. Ideally
ma‘intenance of these systems should 3Jradually be transferred to
the trust and prevention fund staff. Success lies not in the
development of separate program and research agendas but rather
in the integration of these two fields such that each is
regularly informed and shaped by the other. The Children's Trust
and Prevantiosn Funds offer an excellent opporiinity to realize
this objective, particularly if present federal assistance and
leadership in this area continues.
FUTURE CHALLENGES

As the trust and prevention fund administrators face the
coming decade, they must overcome at least three challenges 1in
sustaining tr growth and singular commitment to prevention.
First, resources, while growing, remain woefully inadequate in
most states. Each year, tru.t and prevention fund administrators
are unable to support thousands of qualified programs in thcoir
respective states due to a lack of adequate resources. States
are generally able to fund no more than 50% of the requests they
receive. 1Ir jome states, this figure is as low as 8%. Filling
these unmet service needs will requlre not only expanded local

initiatives but also sustained federal support. Becuuse the
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aVerage trust and prevention fund grant 1s less than $25,000,
even small revenue increases can have notable impacts on
available service levels.

Second, responsibility for raising the revenues necessary
for effective child abuse Prevention cannot 1lie solely with the
trust and prevention funds. child abuse prevention i1s a tall
order and one which will require a diversified public and private
revenue source, Following the model of incentive fundinay
implicit in the federal chalienge grants, local trust and
Preventicn funds have expanded vheir influence by using their
limited funds to leverage additional revenues from local health
and education agencies as well as corporate leaders. Trust funds
have beer successful in securing a greater emprasis on prevention
from local hospital administrators, school superintendants, and
public health care pProviders. Further, corporate support has
played a key role in establishing effective public-private
pPartnerships in a number of states. Continuscion of the
challenge grants serves as a vital role model for states to
fcllow in identifying creative revenue enhancem»nt measures.

Finally, sustaining a unique focus on prevention in light of
a growing number of serious child abuse cases is problematic.

AJ1 things beirg equal, the practical and emotional denands of
Present victims will always exceed the more amorphous b 't more
rational appeal of prevention. Child welfare agencies in this
country face increasing number of reports with fixed or declining

revenues. Nationwide, more than 2.2 million child abuse reports
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were filed in 1988, a figure which translates into over 250
reports every hour. For the past tiivee years, over three
children a day have been identified as fatal victims of
maltreatment. Unfortunately, increasing reports and child
fatalities have not resulted in increased revenues for child
protective services. 1In 1988, only 12 states received increases
in their child welfare budgets and the majority of these funds
merely previded for zost of living increases. Such stable or
declining revenues have meant fewer workers, larger caseloads and
fewer services for the victims of maltreatment.?

While the opportunities for success and cost savings are
significantly greater through prevention than treatment avenues,
the painfﬁl realities of having too few services for present
victims e;dangers the ability of trust funds to contiliue their
emphasis Sn prevention.3 It is in this respect that the federal
challenge grant program offers its most sigrificant contribution.
Over and above the dollars provided to the states, the challenge
grant legislation signals clear suppcrt for prevention among our
nation's leadership. Elimination of tnls program or a reduction
in its scope might well convey the message to local anu state
legislators that prevent ‘on 1s no longer a credible way to
confront the child abuse problem. Unfortunately, such a position
would endanger our capacity to make any significant headway in
reducing child abise and neglect rites. In many respects, child
abuse follows a developmenta' pattern not unlike that of a

disease. Left untreated €ven minor symptoms and discomfort can
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mushroom into serious, even fatal disorders. child abuse will
not be reduced by defining away its existence. It will be
effectively ~odured oni; through a system of early incerventions
which help parents befcre they develop abusive and neglectful
behaviors. Certainlv prevention has its difficulties -- the
potential stigma associated with being classified as "at risk",
the difficulty in measuring impacts, and the general difficulty
of doing good or the limits of benevolence. Despite these very
real problems, the zourse is one which must be pursued at beth
the state and federal levels. Intervening after a child has
suffered is simply too late for the child, for the family and for
a society which values its fiture.
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Chairman Owens. Thank you both.

M:. Strickland, I understand you have a plane to catch, so why
don’t I just ask you a couple of questions first.

We have the odd phenomenon he-e that an investment has been
made that is paying great dividends, and so they want to withdraw
the investment. People don’t behave that way anywhere else except
in this administration.

You have a very successful program and 1 congratulate you on
your enthusiasm and thoroughness in your nresentation, but cer-
tainly your enthusiasm, I'm sure, went intc the program and is
part of the reason you have such a successful program ‘n Texas.
d What would be the damage if the federal contribution was with-

rawn?

Mr. StrICKLAND. Immediately, $250,000 in the practical sense,
which translates into many of the things that I have been talking
to you about.

If this federal program were withdrawn, you would see the
public awareness program basically scratched. We would not do a
statewide public awareness program. You would see ti = evaluation
process of the programs and that which we are learning from the
evaluation process drastically cut back. You would see the research
forums eliminated. You would see the technical assistance that is
going to communities all over the state of Texas right now basical-
ly eliminated because the funding is not there for any of those pro-
grams under t* e state dollars.

I think the. o is another effect, though, and that is perhaps
rather than just those very specific practical things. That is that
you would be sending a very significant message from the federal
governments to the stai2 governments that we do not think this
really is a priority.

We are having to hang in there to continue in a time of tight
dollars even in the state of Texas—particularly in the state of
Texas. We are having a ¢ ntinual battle, as most states are having,
to see that these programs continue to be well funded.

We don’t need the message coming from the federal government
to the states that we no longer consider this to be a real priority.
This is best going to be done as a federal, state and local kind of
partnership, a partnership which this administration and the pre-
vicus administration have talked about at great length.

1 agree with Deborah that this may be one of the outstanding ex-
amples of that partnership working, where we have a tremendous
number of match dollers, both in-kind dollars and actual real dol-
lars, being invested at the local level and then you have the invest-
ment of the state with the federal government.

Your state funding is still fragile It needs to be backed up ard
underwritten in a sense by the federal government saying this is
indeed a priorit;’.

Chairman OWENS. You mentioned several times ev ‘uation, that
you have an internal evaluation of each program, et cetera.

Could you expand on that a bit? For the benefit of other pro-
grams as well, what approaches are there that can help us to prove
the cost effectiveness of the program?

Mr. StrickLanD. Child abuse prevention is a new science, first of
all. We are still learning a lot We don't want to be out there
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siending do’lars, particularly very limited dollars, because we are
talki~g about very limited dollars, on thing: that don’t work.

So we have ‘cit in Texas, and I think th- * is the feeling shared
by many of the other Trust Funds, that one of the priorities is a
kind of cousistent flow of evaluation to determine as clearly as we
possibly can what programs are most effective in ultimately accom-
plishing what we are trying to accomplish, and that is some chil-
dren ghat are not being abused that would have otherwise been
abused.

In Texas there basically are three levels of evaluation. First of
all, when programs submit an RFP or respond to the Request for
Proposals, they are asked to include in their proposal a program of
evaluation, a procedure for evaluation, of their own program. That
is one of the primary grading ingredients when we grade the par-
ticular proposals that are made. We look at what kind of evalua-
tion process they are setting uo.

Second, we have done an outside evaluation of all of the pro-
grams of the Children’s Trust Fund, a kind of generic overall eval-
uation, program by program, to see which ones of them seem to be
functioning well and seem not to be functioning well.

Thirdly, as I mentioned, there is evaluation grouped around basi-
cally emphasis areas such as—we have looked at the programs that
deal with antivictimization, to see which of these programs, which
of these antivictimization programs, seem to be get ng the best re-
sults. Programs dealing with hispanic children, programs dealing
with teenage parents--we are trying to look at them by subject
matter, as well.

All of that is apart from the regular reporting procedure and the
kind of built-in technical evaluation that goes on as to whether or
not they are actually living up to the contract.

Chairman Owens. Thank you very much. If you have more time,
you might want to participate in answering the next two questions
I have for Ms. Daro, which do relate to the same poin{ of evalua-
ticn and justification and cost effectiveness.

You say in your testimony that the painful realities of having too
few services for present victims endangers the ability of Trust
Funds to continue their emphasis on prevention. You also said, I
think, somewhere else that one of the hardest jobs in research 1s to
show the value of prevention.

Could youv elaborate on that? Are we likely to have any better
scientific approach to that in the future, where we can show the
ratio of prevention to cases that didn’t occur, or something that we
can go to the legislators and decision-makers with?

Ms. Daro. Okay, I've got you. The first part is the 1 nsion be-
tween where resources are allocated.

I think our maior concern there is because so many of the Trust
Funds rely on state appropriation.s and the state is then drawing
that money from a siiyzle pot as child welfare demands increase,
and we suspect they vall increase in coming years. State legisla-
“llres are going to fiad themselves between a rock and a hard
place.

Do we give money 10 current victims or do we continue to fund
the Trust Funds in the hopes of doing prevertion?
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The political realities often of having increasing child deaths, in-
creasing births of cocaine-addicted children in hospitals, hospitals
closing and the like, really do force, I think, state legislators to
look toward the most immediate probler, rather than being able to
{gave the luxury of foresight, of preventing something down the
ine.

With respect to monitoring and documenting prevention effec-
tiveness, I think we are very good at this stage in being able to
show that certain services produce both measurable cost savings
and measurable changes in parenting functioning.

It is a little more difficult to be able to say specifically that these
programs reduce child abuse in the future. There have been some
experimental designs. The best study to date was done by David
Olds in Rochester, New York, which I am sure you are aware of,
where he found that providing a home-based home nurse visiter
program reduced child abuse rates. His families that. received these
services had a four percent rate of child abuse ai 1 families that
didn’t receive these services had a nineteen percent rate of child
abuse, so there are dramatic differences in child abuse in the
future.

The cost savings when people have followed families that have
received early interventions over time really show up in several
areas. Certainly, it is the welfare caseloads. These are families that
are just simply more self-sufficient, so there are fewer dollars
needed for welfare.

They are also families that are healthier. Women that get prena-
tal care and begin worrying about the‘r children while they are
pregnant rather than at the point of birth have healthier babies, so
the hospitalization custs are less. There are less low-birth-weight
babies. So we see it in medical costs, in welfare costs. Then as the
child matures we see it in reduced remedial services costs in educa-
tion.

So the cost savings are really throughout all systems In terms of
short-term outcomes for parents that receive early intervention, we
see greater knowledge about child development, greater knowledge
about different parenting practices, less reliance on the use of cor-
poral punishment and physical punishment as a means of disciplin-
ing a child, greater sense of self esteem on the part of parents, and
for teen parents, I think most importantly, we see a reduction in
that repeat pregnancy rate.

Anyone who has ever said that having two children is as easy as
one clearly never had two children. When you are sixteen years old
and you have one baby, when you are seventeen you don’t need an-
other. By working with these girls early on, what we are able to do
is get them off to the right track. They finish school. They don’t
have that second baby. They are in the labor force by the time they
are eighteen and nineteen years old and not on welfare.

T think those savings make a very powerful case for focusing on
specifically the area of new parent services.

Chairman OweNns. So as a result of your work at the National
Center, since you have a different perspective, a broader perspec-
tise, vou have some idea of what would be done with additional
money.
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If we doubled the amount of money, do we have some models and
some approaches now which we could offer state to state which are
working to use the additional money swiftly and most effectively?

Ms. Daro. I think so. The National Committee has been working
with the Trust Funds The T- 1st Funds themselves have developed
a real partnership among taemselves. 1 think Janie could talk
about how the executive directors of these funds meet regularly,
they talk regularly, they -re constantly trying to further each
other’s missions

So a good idea in Texas 1s now available to (e other forty-six
states that, in fact, have Trust Funds. People are waiting to oper-
ate, to move on those good :deas, with additional funding.

So the idea of holding forums to enhance our knowledge base
about what would be the 1nost effective way to prevent child abuse,
systems of setting up community-based councils to address child
abuse, to really galvanize in each local community those key actors
that can really make a difference in preventing child abuse, those
are going on in some states but not all states have local councils. I
think all states would if the funding were available.

Home visitor programs for high-risk parents—there is a wonder-
ful demonstration progr.m going on now in Michigan where they
are carefully evaluating, again, the results of working with women
who are at risk of potentially abusing their children either due to
their age or tv a prior history of substance abuse, let’s say.

As those programs become better documented and the Trust
Funds share among themselves, I think we would see that kind of
exchange were the resources there.

Chezirman OwWENS. A question to either one of you—to what
degree can the mass media be utilized in these kinds of efforts, and
in order to do that is there a need also for some kind of national
mechanism to participate on a greater level to provide the kind of
funding and coordination to develop items that can go on public
service television and radio, et cetera?

Mr. STRICKLAND A couple of responses. We have looked at, in ‘he
process of creating a public awarcness program in the state of
Texas, a number of public avareness programs around the co’:atry
that have been designed to try to create a mind-set on the part of
people about smoking, for example, about drunk driving and other
kinds of behavioral types of adjustments.

We are cornmitted to the fact that a mass media program can
have a real impact, in fact that it is one of the most critical parts
of having a real impact on this problem.

What vre need to do in Texas is somehow to create a mind-set
throughout the state and throughout the people of that state that
the abuse of a child is not an appropriate thing to do and that one
simply does not do that in responding to his or her anger, frustra-
tion or whatever it is at the noment.

The particular imtial public awareness efforts center around the
issue of shaking the child, which is a more common practice than
we realized,

Whether or not there ought to be a national mechanism, | vhink,
for doing that or a national kind of campaign—I think that ought
to be explored
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There are some advantages in tailoring the campaign to the
states themselves, perhaps in having some natirnal guidelines for a
campaign, some national expertise for a campaign, but at the same
time allowing rhe states to make significant adjustments including,
for exampie, personalities that have an enormous amount of credi-
bility in that state.

Ms. Daro. Yes.

Chairman Owens. Has your video on shaking children been
shown on cable television stations or——

Mr. StrickLAND. The video is just now going to the stations
throughout the state. It will start being shown in about twc weeks
in the stat= of Texas.

Ms. Daro. The Naticnal Committee for several years has run a
national media campaign on a whole range of child abuse efforts.
Right now our campaign is focusing on emotional abuse, as you
might have heard yesterday.

“hat public awareness campaigns do, I think—theyv do three
cr. ‘cal things.

One, they raise awareness on the part of that individual parent
about, I may be doing somethingz that may be harmfu! to my child.

Beyond that, they also create, I think, a general demand among
the public for more services for families that are at risk of child
abuse and a greater interest in just information about th. problem
and the scope of the problem.

When the public has that kind of interest, it brings pressures to
bezr on local agencies to really increa<e services and to keep better
records about what is happening. I thunk both of those are extraor-
dinarily important for getting a better handle or: wherc we are cur-
;ently in preventing child abuse and how we can move in the
uture.

Chairman Owens. Thank you.

Mr. StrickLAND Mr. Chairman, you were referring to the issue
of cost just a moment ago. I was thinking a couple of ‘hings.

As I mentioned in my testimony, right now the budget for the
rotective services in the state of Texas is approximately $90 mil-
ion a year. I am part of a current effort in ou1 state to try to find
ancther $20 million to $30 million for the protective services
budget. With that $90 million a year th~y are providing services to
approximately 60 percent of the children in our state that they
have confirmed as abused.

As 1 mentioned earlier, we are paying an enormous price for
treating our problems. An inmate in the Depart.uient of Corrections
in Texas will cost us somewhere batween 335,000 and $40,000 a
year to maintain That is equivalent to six children—if we could
prevent child abuse on the part of six children in the state of Texas
and prevent their winding up a recipient of the services of the
Texas Department of Corrections, that is the equivalent of the
money that we receive from the federal Challenge Grant.

We must move back to prevention. The social problems are be-
coming overwhelming. I think in the state of Texas some initiatives
thai have been taken there in the last couple of years, particularly
by the lieutenai.t governor of our state, show a very strong commit-
ment to meving in that direction.

Chairman Owens. Thank you both.




7

Mr. StrickLAND. Thank you.

Ms. Daro. Thank you.

Chairman OwENs. Your testimony will be used as we move for-
ward to fight the battle with the administration to get the reau-
thorization of these programs.

Our next panel consists of Mr. Franklin Frazier, the Dire- "~ of
Income Security Issues, Disability and Welfare, of the Genr Ac-
counting Office; Mr. James Knoll, of the Human Services Research
Institute, Cambridge, Massachusetts; Ms. Jennifer Cernoch, Project
Director, Texas Respite Resource Network; and Ms. Kathy Mande-
ville, Parent and Chairperson of the New Hampshire Support Task
Force, on behalf of the United Cerebral Palsy Associations.

Mr. Frazier, would you like to begin, please?

STATEMENTS OF FRANKLIN FRAZIER, DIRECTOR, INCOME SECU-
RITY ISSUES, DISABILITY AND WELFARE, GENERAL ACCOUNT-
ING OFFICE; JAMES KNOLL, HUMAN SERVICES RESEARCH IN-
STITUTE; JENNIFER CERNOCH, PROJECT DIRECTOR, TEXAS
RESPITE' RESOURCE NETWORK: AND KATHY MANDEVILLE,
PARENT ~ND CHA.RPERSON, NEW HAMPSHIRE SUPPORT TASK
FORCE, ON BEHALF OF THE UNiTED CEREBRAL PALSY ASSO-
CIATIONS, INC.

Mr. Frazier. Thank you, Mr. Chairman I am Franklin Frazier,
with the General Accounting Office. I brought with me today Patty
Cole and ™~d Boyden to help me answer the questions.

As yc know, your committee has requested the General Ac-
counting Office 10 conduct a study looking at respite cars. We have
some preliminary findings. We looked at five states. The states we
'lI?Ode at are California, Indiana, Massachusetts, New York and

exas.

It was a very cursory telephone questionnaire, trying to find out
at the state and national level what was hapoening with respite
care in those five states,

We found in the five states that respite care is a relatively new
concept, generally done at the grass roots level and generally done
by profit and nonprofit organizations such as Easter Scals, Camp-
fire, Downs’ Syndrome, the Council for the Aging, Visiting Nurses.
Those are the kinds of organizations that are primarily providing
the services.

We were not able to tell from the national and state level data
that we have much about the demographics of the families that are
receiving these services. We will probably be talking to you and
your staff directly ]ater to see where we should go from here with
this particular study.

In terms of fede.al involvement, we have found very little feder-
al involvement. Since 1983 HHS has granted forty- seven grants,
thirty-two of those grants as a result of youw: ['emporary Child Care
for Handicapped Children.

In the federal government we hav~ found that the Department of
Defense ard in particularly the Degpartment of the Army Service
has the most extensive program.
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At the state level we are finding that the states do have some
programs. They have spent about $44 million, for the five states
that we looked at, but they vary.

For instance, the state of Massachusetts spent about $18 million
on respite care. The state of Indiana, which has a similar popula-
tion with handicapped children and people, spent $1 million. So
they kind of vary all over the place.

Most respite care do not charge families for service. we found in
the five states. Again, there is very little information available at
the state and national level as far as the characteristics of the fam-
ilies served.

The last finding that we have, as has been implicated here
before, we have found very little research that has been done to in-
dicate the correlation between—that there is a strong correlation
between respite care and reducing child abuse or neglect.

We believe that a first step toward the evaluation is that we
need to collect more uniform data on the type of people who are
getting the service and something about the cost.

Mr. Chairman, that concludes my statement.

[The prepared statement of Franklin Frazier follows']
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Respite Care: Insights on Federal, State, and Private Sector
Involvement

GAO's testimony focuses on preliminary results from our respite
cars study at the national and state level. We collected
information on federal government and national organization
activities and surveyed programs offering respite care in 5
states: California, Indiana, Massachusetts, New York, and
Tsxas. Respite care is tempor-ry relief in the form of child
care for family members and other caretakers who are under higt
lavels of stress. Res ite c-re could be targeted, for xample,
to parents of disabled chiluren, foster parer s, and unemploy:d
parents. Its purpose is to relieve temporarj y the stress ani,
in turn, to prevent abuse and neglect and support family unity.

faded Respite care is a relatively new, often grassroots level
service. It often is provided through local chapters of
national organizations such as the United Cerebral Falsy
Associatizsn. We have 1dentified 6 such organizations with
257 loca. affiliates providing respite care services, but
have been unable to determine the number of families
benefitting from their services.

- Federal involvement in respite care is minimal, occurring
mostly through Department of Health and Human Services
demonstration 3rants. Since 1983, HHS has awarded 47 such
grants, but funding totaled only $¢.5 million. Information
on funding from other HHS sources *hich could be used for
respite care was not available. Wwithin the Department of
Defense, the Army has the most >.tensive formal program for
providing respite care for service families.

- While stute governments .n the states we surveyed are
supporting respite care, .1th little federal assistance, the
programs vary creatly in size and fund:ng. In 1988, fo:
exa.ple, Massachusetts spent $18.5 million > n respite care
compared T Indiana's $1.1 million. (Th. two states have
comparable n .bess of children under age 1§ and handicapped
children, rougt measures of respite care ta-get groups.)
Ove' all, the programs are new--most bejan arter 1980--and
of en provide services in addition tO 1espite care. Most
provide care at no charce to the family, but little
information is available on the characteristics of families
served.,

- Little resear~h has been directed at determining respite
care's effects, for example, ¢n reducing abuse and neglect.
As a first step toward evalua'ion, proyrams need to
uniformly collect information on respite care services.
recipient families, and costs.

co
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Mr. Chairman and Members of the Subcommittes:

1 am pleased to provide you with preliminary information from our
respite care study requested by your Subcommittee and the Select
Committee on Chilaren, Youth, and Families. My statement
asddresses the nature of national association and federal
involvement in respite care, state-level prograns, focusing on
California, New York, Massachusects, Indiana, and Texas, ind the

ext~nt of respite care research and evaluation.

We collected program data and interviewed natinnal association
and federal officials responsible for respite care. In the
states 1 mentioned, we conducted a .elephone survey to collect
program information. We also surveyed the respite care

literature and talked with area experts.

WHAT IS RESPITE CARE?

Respite care is tempora-y relief .n the form of child care for
family members anc® other caretakers who are under high levels of
stress. Respite care could be targeted, for example, to parents
of Jisabled ch:ildren, foster parents and unenpioyed parents.
Its purpose 1s to rzlicve temporarily the siress and, i1n rurn, to
prevent abuse and neglect and s-pport family unity. High levels
of stress within a family, wheth:r caused by the burdens of
caring for a disabled child or such factors as financial worries,
are strongly linked with child abuse. Such abuse, neglect, or
just the family's inability to ccpe with the child ray lead to
th. child's placement in an institution or foster care. Respite
care seeks to supf rt the family as a whole by providing a breax
for parents and a safe place for the child for a brief time.

Respite care has se.2ral cha.»cteristies. It 1s temporary anu 1is
Tected at trhe parent or other caretihci--thoagh the child's

neels may require a speciil skills respite care provider. It can

1




82

be planned and act as a preventive service before a crisis is
reached, but it ale~ can be an emergency service such as a crisis
nursery, which specializes in providing short-term ~risis care to

abused and neglected childrer.

Re "nite care as a recognized service is relatively new. As with |
ma.y social services, it originated at the grassroots level. The |
need for family support services, such as respite care, became
apparent in the early 1970's following the movement to allow
disabled persons, particularly children, to remain with their
families inatead of being placed in an institution. Crisis
nurseries began at atrout the same time. Whi.: respite care is
most widely used in the disatility area, child welfare agencies
also may include it among their xervices.

Currently, most respite care activily appears to be in the
private sector, provided through local chapters of natioral
orranizations. Federal involvenent occurs mostly through
demonstration grants such as those funded through the legislation
you are considering reauthorizing. OCur work in 5 states found
tl at while stite governments are supporting respite cure, with
little federal assistance, programs vary greatly in size and
funding. Liti\le research has been directed at determining
respite care's eff.cts, such as on reducing abuse and neglect.
A3z a firs% step, programs need to wor< toward a uniform
definition and collect information on services, recipient
families, and costs.

NATIONAL ORGANIZATIONS:
GRASSROOTS EFFORTS

Support for respite care often comes from national organ.zations
or associations invoivid in social services. These
organizatisns' locel ciapters frequently are the focus for

grassroots activity, since the ~espond to communit, needs. We

2
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identified at least six organizations that had a total of 257
local chapters with respite care services. However, these
organizations did not collect information on how many families

have benefitted from these services.

These organizations use different approach=s for providing
respite care. For example, the National Council on Aging uses
its Family Friend Program to match older volunteers with
chronically i1l and disabled children. The volunteers visit the
children at least once a week in their homes providing
psychological and social support to the children parents, and
other family members.

The Naticnal Down Syndrome Society has a respite c.re program
which places these children with volunte.c host families for mne
weekend every six weeks Over a one year period. Along with
providing regular respite care for the children’s parents, the
program geeks to foster indep.udence in the children and educate

host families and communities about Down Syndrome.

LIMITED FEDERAL
INVOLVEMENT

Federal involvement in this relatively young human service g
limited largely to demonstration grants. The extent to which
permanent funding sources are used for respite care 1s harder to

ident1fy, but, except for the ACTION agency, appears minimal.

As expected, much of the activity 1s by the Department of Health
and Human services. T'ie 37 temporary care for handicapped
children and crisis nursery grants make up the largest federal
source of shpport for which we could identify fu-'ding. Since
1983, HIS has awarded 15 other g:ants for respite care, only one
of which 1s still active. Total funding for all 47 grants,

3
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however, is only $6.5 million. Although other HHS funding
sources have been used to provide respite care, information was
not available on the amount provided by (1) Medicaid which ain
some cases finances home and community-based services for
disabled individuals, (2) title '’ of the Social Security Act --
children with special needs, (3) t:tle IvV-B of the Socia’
Security Act -- child welfare, and {(4) social survices block
grant.

The ACTION agency has provided one $25,000 grant for a respite
care program. ACTION also has provided respite care through its
Foster Grandparent Program, whose 378 loca! programs hire low-
income elderly people to a~. as f ster grandparents to special
needs children. The vepartment ot Education has funded three
grants, each for $.0,000, to develdp respite care edacational
materials. Th: Department of Interior has one respite care

project at an Indian reservation.

In the Department of Defense, the Family Support program provides
some respite care thrcough its Fan:ly Advocacy and Exceptional
Family Members (Handicspped) components. Within the Department
of Defense, the Army has the most extensive formal program, with
respite care reing one of several family support services
provided. 1In the United States and overaeas, the Army has (1) 99
installation programs, (2) 133 programs located off its
installations, and (3) 107 foster care programs. Information on
funding and numbers ~f ramilies served 1s not routinely
collected.

The Navy has programs at six locations worldwide which together
spend about $02,000 annually on respite care-related activities.
ine Ai- Force and the Marine Corps have no formal programs, but
officials told us these services use volunteers, community
rssources, snd nonappropriated funds tc support respite care
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functions. They also ase child development centers for respite

care on an infrequent basis.

STATE RESPITE CARE
PROGRAMS VARY WIDELY

Our survey of 24 progrz~s in 5 states found extreme variation in
number Oof families served and funding levels. Several states
have prograns with t .gnificant state support. Other programs
are much wore modest. Overall, most programs are relatively new
and, in keeping wit: the picture of limited federal involvement,

recelve little fede.>' funding.

Program Administration

We found multiple agencies, as many as four in a state,
administering tY~» programs. Departments ol Human/focizl Services
and Meital Health together administered two-thirds of the
progsams. Three~fourths of the programs began providing serv.ces
after 1Y80.

The 19 programs which could provide funding data spent about $44
million on respite care in fjscal vear 1988. Ninety-nine percent
of tne total was state funding. However, states varied widely
in their support for respite care. For example, Massachusetts
and Indiana have comparable numbers of childrer under 18 and
handicapped children (a rough weasure of respite programs'

target population). Yet, Massachusetts spert a total of $18.5
million on respite care, compared with Indiana‘'s $1.1 million.

Most programs paid the providers Icr respite care services.
Nther funding mechanisms inclu.ed cash subsidies to parents,
direct service provision, and grants to county or local

nonprofit agencies.
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Eligibility

The programs are Split amonj those that serve multiple target
populations and those that ire narrowly targeted. Each of the
five stutes has at least one program servinj families with a
broad range of special needs children. The most frequently
targeted o:uoP is families with mentally retarded children. Some
children such s severely emotionally disturbed, abused or
neglected, and fc:.ter children, are less frequently targeted by

individual programs.

Other eligibilicy criteria center on a child's age and family
income. Almost all of the programs allow families to receive
respite care trom the time a child is born. Some programs place
no upper age limits for eligibil..y. Others end eligibility at
ages ranging from 18 and 24 and still others serve only children

of certain age ranges below age 18.

Most of the 24 jrograms have no income ceilings above which a
family would be ineligible for respite care services. A few
programs have family income ceilings that would allow most
middle-class families to gqualify for assistance. One serves
fan,lies in thz Sunplemental Security Income program, thus

coming under its eligibility requ nents .

Two-thirds of the programs provide services at no charge t»
eligible recipients. Programs requiring a family contribution
require partial payment based on 2a sliding scale according to
ability to pay, a flat rate, or a formula based on family net
worth.

:
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Service Availabili-y

The 12 programs rersrting data on recipient families show great
variat.ion in the extent of respite care provision. Prngrams
operated statewide ranged from 3 to 15, 90 fami'ies served in
1987 or 1988. Other programs, thos= operating at a limited
number of locations, ranged from 2 to 51 fanilies. Programs
could provide very little information on service demand versus

availability or recipient characteristics.

Although respite care 1s designed to be temporarvy, program rules
set few specific limits on the amount of respite care available
to eligible families. For example, respite care 1s cenerally
available year round. Only a few programs specifically limit the
number of service hours or days that can be used 1n a given
period. However, some programs reported that avajlable funding

could )imit the amount of respite care they provide to a family.

Respite care is onl, one of several services provided to famil:ies
by most of the 24 programs. Additional services included (1)
Counseling, (2) homemaker, (3) recreational, and (4) nursing

care. A third of ihe programs provided respite care only.

Most programs provided respite care services in the home.
Respite caregivers in the home setting included thore skilleda 1in
services such as nursing care, homemaker, baby sitting,

companionship, and home health care.

Many programs also provided respite care outside *he home.

most frequently used settings outside the home were private
family homes, day c.. centers, and residential and respite care
facilities. The s~rvices most frequently provided 'n these

settings we ‘e rursing care, personal care, and camping.
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The programs surveyed generally do not pay for training respite
care providers However, the state programs reguired prerilers
to be licensed or certified by the respective licensinc

authorities for their individual specialty, such as nursing.

RESPITE CARE RESEARCH
AND EVALUATION

We could identify little research on respite care’'s effects, such

as on reducing stress or child abuse and neglect. To date our
literature survey has foun’ no significant studies of resp:ite
care. The lack of research may be explained by respite care's
relatively recent emergence as a needed, avallable service and
the small sizc and fanding of many respite programs. Also,

because respite caraz often 18 one of several services oflered by

a program, its effects are difficult t _solate from those of the

other services.

We also reviewed the applirsations for demonstration grants
awarded under the 1986 ™c..porary Child Care for Handicapped
Children and Crisis Nurzeries Act to determine how evaluations
w1ll be done. Only about half of these applications contain
de*alleéd plans. The Department of Healith and Human Services
plans to convene a group of project staff i1n May to develop a

data collection and evaluation strategy for the projects.

In concluding my remarks, I would like .0 suggest some areas
which should be cons:dered 1n the evaluation of respite care
programs. Our work shows that only limited information is
available on respite care program characteristics and recipient
Ademographics. But basic program information is needed to

properly plan, provide, and evalnhate these services--
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notwithstanding the complications brought about by respite care's

inclusion as one of many services provided by a program.

Thus, as a first step in the ¢valuative process, programs need to
work toward a common respite care service definition and
uniformly collect, ana'yzZe, and report in a consistent way 8 .:h

information as:

-- Types and amounts of various services provided as

respite care:

- Number of families receiving services:

-- Recip)ent demographic data: and

-- Cost of various types of services,
Finally, as part of the evaluation proce s, programs could
survey families to measure their satisfaction with services
provided. The types of informat.on I ha ¢ mentioned would allow
better analysis to determine how respite care services are being
delivered, to whom, and the extent t5 which parents and other

caretakers feel their needs are being met.

Mr. Chairman, this concludes my prepared remarks., I would be

happy to answer any guestions.
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APPENDIX I

NATIONAL ORGANIZATIONS
INVOLVED IN RESPITE CARE

Table 1.1: Summary of National Organizations Involved in Respite Care

APPENDIX I

Nurber of Local

Chapters Providing

Number of
States Ccvered

Organization Respite Care
Visiting Nurses

Association 87
Camp Fire 73
United Cerebral Palsy

Association 46
Easter Seal Society 37
National Council on Aging 10
National Down

Syndrame Society 4
TOTAL 257

ERIC o
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29
30

18
26
9

3




91

'

HATIONAL CRGANTZATIONS
INDLVED IN RESPITE CARE

APPENDIX I APPENDIX

ASpecial Sittare Projrun Dats Ordered By Local Affilistes
Dinited Cerebrsl Palsy Association
CFamily Friands Program

c
o
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Teble 1.2; local Chapters of Mational Organizations whth Respite Care Programs dv State

Vieiting

1

O e
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B

Easter Seal Camp Down Council
Society ~ Fired AP  Gmdrome On AgingC  Nurees
Alabara 1 1 4
Alaska
Arizona
Arkansas 1
California 1 9 4 1 2
loradc 2
Gonnect {cut 1 1 1
Delsware 1 2
District of
olumbla 1 1
Florida 3 3 2 1
Georgia 1 1
Hawai1 3
Idaho
Illino1e 2 4 2
Indiana 2
Iowa 2 3
Kansas 1
Kant ucky 1
Louisianz 1 3 1
Maine 1 1
Maryland 1 2
Massachusetts 1
Michigan 1 4
Minnesota 2
Mississippy
Missouri 1 1
Montana
Nebraska 1 1
Nevada 1 1
New Harmpsture 1 1
New Jersey 1 3
New Mexico
New York 1 2 8 1
North Carolina 2
North Dmkota 1
Ohio 4 1 2 1
Oklahara 1
Oregon 4
Pennsylvan s 1 2 4
Rhade Island 1
South Carnts-s
£.ucn Daiota 1
Tennessee 1 1 1
Texas 1 8 1
Uerah 1 1 1
Verront
virginaa 3
wWashington 9
West Virgirua
Wisconsin 1 6 1
Wyaming 1
Pueito Raoo — _— _ _
Totals = L € g 0]
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APPENDIX II APPENDIX II

FEDERAL RESPITE CARE
DEMONSTRATION GRANTS

Table I11.1l: Funding for Federal Respite Care Demonstration Grants

Agency Number of Grants Total Funding
Health and Human Services
Temporary Child Care 16 $2, 343,336
Crisis Nurseries 16 2,413,508
Other 15 1,753,444
Subtotal a7 6,515,
Education 3 90,000
ACTION 1 25,000
TOTAL 51 $6,630, 285

O
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AFPENDIX II APPENDIX II

FEDERAL RESPITE CARE
MONSTRATION GRANTS

Table 11.2: Fajersl Graents Por Raspite Cera Activitias By Fedaral Agancy
and Stata

Public Laiw 99-401
Saction 203% Section 204P

Other HHS
Grents

Dept. of

tducation Action

Alebama

1

Alaske
Arizone
Arxansas
Californmie
Coloredo
Connacticut
Delawvarae
District of

Columbie
Plorida
Georgie
Hawaii
Ideho ‘
Illinois
Indiena
Iowa
Kansas
Kentucky
louisiane
Maine
Maryland
Massachusetts
Michigan
Mj ~i~sota
L se1ppi

ari
ana

J1aske
Navada
New Hampshire
New Jarsey
New Mexico
Naw York
North Carolina
North Dakota
Ohio
Oklshome
Oregor
Pennsylvsnia
Rhode Island
South Carolina
South Dakota
Tannassee
Texas
Uteh
Varmont
virginia 1
Washington
West Virginia
Wisconsin
Wyoming
Puarto Rico

e

Y —_

AL el —

ATamporery Child Csre for Hendicepped snd Chronically I11 Children.
bCrisis Nurseries.

Totals 16

(e

37-966 0 -89 -4
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APPENDIX III

CHARACTERISTICS OF

STATE RLSPITE_CARE PROGRAMS

Table 111.1: Summary of Characteristics of Programs in Five States

Offering Rcapite Care

Number of programs = 24
Characteristic

Administering Agency:
Social/Human Services
Mental Health/Retardation
Health
Welfare
Developmental Disabilitaies
Education

Year Services Began:
Before 1980
1980 and after
Unknown

Geographic Coverage:
Statewide
Limited

Target Group Coverage?:
Broad
Limited

Services:
In-Home Only
Out-of-Home Only
Both

a"Broad" targeting means the program covered the developmentally
disabled or all or most of the following groups:
physically handicapped, chronically 1ll, abused/neglected, visually
impaired or blind, speech or hearing impaired,
“Limited" targeting means the program served only cne or two of those

groups.

Number of Programs

-~ NS DD

APPENDIX III

Mentally retarded,

foster children.
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APPENDIX 111

Tahle 1.2 m&mmmwmmmtemun)
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Huren 9xv.
Huren Serv.
Matal Health
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97
190
1966

1987
198
198
1977

1985
1975

192
1984

Sate-  Target
Moy  Bepn Swvices Gwaae® Ruduy

Sxvices

Famlies Qu-of-

Servei  Initme Hoe
Broad 1,089, 000 b Yeg *s
Broad 7,58, 46 b s W
Lirmted b b ws s
Lamited 7,00 5 Yes
Larmtad 150, 000 b » s
Limdted 3,04 5 s o
Lamitel 80, 000 0 W s
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Broad 4,00 4 D Yes
Bromd 40,000 1B W o
Lirmted 3,000,000 b Ye s
Bromd 800,00 630 W s
Broed /,000,000 3,70 ¥ s
Limited »,427 b ¥Yes s
Broad 15,000,000 15,00 Yes s
Lmtel 37,00 b wg 1)
Limited 118,00 5 ¥ N
Larmted b b ¥s s
Lamted 19,994 3 ¥ ®
Broad 7,20 2 ¥es s
Limted 2,80 Sl ¥ s
Lamted b b ¥ ws
Lumted b b Y s
Limted b b N Yes
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Crairman JweNs. Thank you. Mr. James Knoll?

M:. KnorL. Thank you, Mr. Chairman. I appreciate the opportu-
nity to testify to the committee about a service which many par-
ents of children with disabilities see as one of the most significant
supports they can receive from the public sector.

Today I am speaking on behalf Human Services Research Insti-
tute, where I am a senior research analyst, and the readership of
“Exceptional Parent Magazine,” who are the sources of the infor-
mation I am sharing with you today.

I might mention that my organization has since 1983 been in-
volved iu thirteen studies involving the broad level of family sup-
ports for families of kids with disabilities. Five of these have been
federal projects and eight have been state projects. That has in-
volved us with providing technizal assistance or doing research in
at least eighteen states.

In today’s testimony I want to highlight some of the major points
in a recently completed national survey of parents’ experiences
with respite services that I have provided an almost complete copy
of to the committee.

The survey was distributed in the October 1988 issue of “Excep-
tional Parent Magazine,”” the premier national publication for fam-
ilies of kids with disabilities. The findings presented today are
based on the return of 2,847 valid returns.

1n a time when most discussion related to child care and family
support is prefaced by the caveat that all efforts must be sensitive
to the changing nature of the family, our sample represents a con-
sistent picture of the normative two- parent household. More than
85 percent of the respondents identified themselves as two parents
in the home. The average household had two children.

Sixty-two percent of our respondents had a 1987 taxable income
in excess of $30,000. The sample group is also well educated. Fifty
percent of the prime caregivers had a college degree or more.

Hence, it is important to note in reviewing cur findings that the
needs of the single parent, the less well educated or less prosperous
family will be =omewhat different and almost certainly more in-
tense than the needs found in our sample.

In general, the family member with the disability in our sample
was a child nine years of age with a relatively severe degree of de-
velopmental or physical disability. The respondents to our survey
were almost equally divided between families that had used respite
in the last year and those who had not.

Since the differences between the users and nonusers were
minor, the major factor which seems to differentiate them is the
availability and accessibility of services. We received returns from
all fifty states, the District of Columbia and Puerto Rico.

The range within those states of people using respite went from
two jurisdictions in Mississippi and Puerto Rico, where no one had
access to respite, to the state of Alaska, where all of the respond-
ents had access to respite.

This study clearly demonstrates that respite is a valuable re-
source for families who are able to utilize it. Fifty-seven percent of
the families ranked respite as a high priority for them.

Nf the users, seventy-four percent reported that the service made
a significant difference in their family in the ability to care for the
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member with a disability, and thirty- five percent actually s.id
that they would have had .o consider out-of-home placement for
tneir child if respite were not available.

Fifty-nine percent of the users indicated that they were satisfied
with the respite options that were available to them, and they were
also highly satisfied with the actual people who provided services.

When the question shifted to focusing on the broader service
system the level of satisfaction dropped significantiy. There seemed
to be substantial problems working out the details of getting this
service. There was a lack of flexibility ir. the types of respite avail-
able, in the scheduling of that service, in arbitrary limits on the
use of this service and particularly on the inability of the system to
respond to the need for respite in a critical situation.

ese all point to services which have not yet taken the concept
of family-centered to heart. This experience is also mirrored in the
families’ evaluation of the degree to which they are really active
partners in planning and control of the services which impinge on
the lives of taeir communities.

Only a third of the respivc users felt satisfied with their involve-
ment in that broader service system. When we asked families to
rank some of the -qdels of respite, they expressed a clear prefer-
ence for arrangements that are congruent with normative commu-
nity approaches to providing for child care or sitters.

arents wanted to be in control and have a provider who was re-
sponsible to them. They prefer someone who they know and, failing
that, someone who is clearly seen as being the family’s employee.

As soon as the respite alternavives began to move out of the local
community or to minimize parental control, parents were less
prone to endorse them.

he average allocation of publicly subsidized resnite is about
twenty-four hours or three days a month. The average family uses
tiirty-three hours of respite a month and they indicated a minimal
need of nineteen more hours a month per family of respite.

Some of the findings of our study point to a substantial social
cost as parents, usually women, with a wide range of education and
talents, are unable * “pursue educational and career demands be-
cause of the requirements of raising a child with a disability.

With the high level of education observed in our sample we an-
ticipated seeing a large number of two-income families. In fact,
almost seventy percent of the families were single income.

When the respondents were asked to identify the opportunity
costs associated with raising a child with a disability, over 46 per-
cent indicated that they had foregone either educational or employ-
ment opportunities and fully 35 percent said that a member of the
household had given up employment in order to take care of the
family member with a disability.

The issue of child care in general has come to the front of our
national policg; agenda because of the economic impact that lack of
resources in this area has had. What has not been addressed is the
failure of respite or generic day care to provide for the needs of
parents of children with disabilities on a day-to-day basis, yet the
economic impact on these families is certainly more profound than
the case of 2 parent like myself who might be late for work one
day because a day care arrangement falls through.
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The image of respite that emerges from the families is one which
the public sector regards as an extraordinary resource, made avail-
able to forestall family crises. However, families clearly regard it
as a necessary and regular part of daily life.

Much of what we see argues for expanding respite so that it loses
its specialness and is integrated into a comprehensive system of
child care which includes access to day care in general and also in-
cludes the range of supports which fall under the umbrella of res-
pite that we see in place today.

To put this project with its emphasis on respite in some sort of
context, a final set of questions on our survey asked the respond-
e?ts to rate various forms of family support according to their level
of need.

The highest rating was given to a need for assistance in future
planning to assure the long-term wellbeing of the family member
with the disability. Second rated was access to specialized services
for the family member with the disability. Respite rated third.

Perhaps as a comprehensive, consistent, responsive system of
community-based family support including respite becomes the rule
across this country, rather than the exception, families can look to
the future of their member with the disability with a little more
confidence.

Thank you.

[The prepared statement of James A. Knoll follows:]
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Testim: of Jame A. Knoll, Pk D.,
to the Suboommittee on Education on re-authorization of the
"Temporary Child Care for Handicapped Children and Crisis Nurseries
Act of 1966"
April 6, 1989

I appreciate this opportunity to testify to the commuttee about a service which
many parents of children with disabilities see as one of the most significant
supports they can recsive from the public sector. Today 1 am speaking on behalf of
Human Services Research Insti te, whare | am employed as & Senior Research
Analyst, and the reedsrahip of Exceptionl Parent Magazine who ars the source of
the informatior I am reporting to you today.

1 have a Ph.D. in Mental Retardation with a concentration in the area of
poli is. I have been invoived in the field of services for children and aduits
with ities for 15 years. ing the last five years 1 have primarily focused
on research on the development of effective community-based programs for people
with sevére disabilities.

In this written testimony I would Like to share with the commuttes a fairly
ive overview of the regults of » recently completad nation. urvey of
parents’ experiences with non-medical 7 cspite services. One of the compi.te
report of this study has ueen given to tae sub-committee staff We will gladly
provide additional copies upon request

SUMMARY OF FINDINGS

The motivation behind this study was to develop a base of information which
would erable 13 to become be*ter informed consumners of respite services. 'n
this study we have devaloped a very clear picture of the expenence and needs of
middle and um—middb class families as they relate to respite services.
Additionally, this sample is most representative of families with nhtivnllz young
children with a relatively severe level of developmental and physical disabilities.

This study clearly damonstrates that 1te 18 & vaiaable resource for families
who are able to utilize it. The families mr.:zcnthﬂy pleased with the individuals

ﬁom@&mm&%ﬂomﬁmqmm have soms substantial
prob) workin; out the details of obtai this support. Lack of flenbility,
arbitrary limits on use of the service, the i ility of the "service system" to

tly respond to .rises, all pomnt to services which have not yet taken the
smpowsrment to heart. This experier:ce is mirrored in the
familiss’ evalustion of the degree to which tl:;‘y are active partners in the plannng
+nd implementation of the programs wkich affect their families,

Thers is a clear prefersnce among families for ite arrangements which are
congruent with the normative community ap mchr:pm providing for child care or
._The parents want to be in contral and have the provider responmble to
them. They prefer someone they know or, failing that, someone who is clearly
#0en as being their employes. As soon as the respite aiternatives begin to move
out of the local community or begin to minimize parenta] control parents hecome
less prone to endorse them.
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pacr 2 NATIONAL RESPITE SURVEY TEISTIMONY OF JAMES KMOLL

Some ofmmﬁnpofﬂdlmd{mhtwlmwmhlmupmnw
E women-with a wido range of education and talsnts are unable to pursue
od lndmm-boauuofmmdimryd.mmdlot‘ml
child with & disability. issus of day care in general has come to the front of
the national pulicy agenda because of mmhhnmthnmuckof

minthhn?‘;:nhn& Whlthrn&t. ; it:dfnfnlmof
respite or “generic” day cars to provids for the needs of paren of children
disabilities on a wdz:lil. Yet, the impact on these families is
certainly more profound Lhnmtoftho%ntwhomi-umkpmodxuﬂy
because day care ts fall through. image of respite that seems to
emerge is somett 'gm' the public sector a8 an extraordinary resource

made available to .amiliss. However, families iy regard it as & necessary and
regular part of daily life. Soms of what we see here points in the direction of
expanding respite 8o it that loses some of it speciainess and is intagrated into a
comprehensive system of day care.

‘The failure to devalop & coherent vision of the needs of parents and their
children with disabilities is most evident in the wide variation in state-to-stats use
of respite. This indicates some major differences in the availability and
accessibility of services.

As we look at what parents say they want in the way of infor=.ation, it seems
to fall into two major areas. First they want to be able to axercise control over the
services which affect their homae life. nd, they want a substan*'ve role In
m or reforming the system of services in & manner which 18 really responsive

When we asked what their major needs are, parents’ first two prumary

concerns are for the overall welfare of their child. Onlylmnluirp rvasive
wmfw;hnghg!ofmkehﬂdhwdm iu,or"rqt;f'forth-m'
become & priority. Perhaps as a comprehensive system of communi -based
lup&arllmcluding become the rule rather \han the exception parents will e
be able to look to the future of their child with a little more ¢scunty.

A NATIONAL SURVET OF PARENTS' EXPERIENCE
WITH RESPITE SERVICES

"Respite” is the blanket term used to des ribe & wide range of servicas for
families who care for a child with a dissbility at home, Its origins are foand 1n
efforts to give pr.. num‘r_!lhf,'mrupiu,f_mmt.hadny-to-dnv demands of

e e sister sorvisos. With thia use of special Bas
use of
come mbhnﬂdmm{nw *he cost of obtaining child care, thmfo.r‘:nmny

pcmuhnm;htmmmnpubuemwmlnihbﬂityonhu
service and for soms help in mesting their extra As it has evolved over
the last decads respits has come to mean any or‘{:ocnnvuch
Ewﬂ.mhnmwithndl.blﬂtywuh primary care giver

in some other activity. Under this expansive umbrella, all of the
folle situations, and mors, can be round.
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o Beds in an mstitution can be periodically recerved by parents. Thess same
places are aiso available if a crims arises which impairs the family’s ablity
to care for its member with a disability.

o Spaces in local group homes for le with disabilities can serve the same
function as m‘::ﬁgw propug:o P

[ Avlnmtofthmimﬁmﬁonmdmuphombuodmlmuamm
whereby mdividunlhmﬂiunhttmusing reepite facilities according to
a pre-sst acheduls. Family members must confirm these dates at the
beginning of the year or loose them.

A respite house or center is a group home serving exclusively as a respite
fucility. Usually such pro l.lﬁaw parents to schedule specific periods
cf Lme, up to two full weeks, 1n advance. Th also provide emergency .
vespite so that a chuld living at home does not have to §0 into an nstitution
during a family crisis.

[ Aliunudrllpiupmvidcrwdluhnponou with a disability into hus or
horlk:-omo for any prearranged period of time ranging from a few hours to a
wee

o A reepite agency will arrangs for its employees to care for the person with
a disability either in the family home Jr the provider’s home.

oALietmod?rutiulNurumyhountbynhomehulthanmn ona
weekly basis to provide "respite” for a child with severs disabilities while
tha parent does the family’s grocsry shopping.

© A “reguiar” day care center may accept children with disabilities.

o A neighborhood center’s after-school pro; rovides special staffing so
that each of its activity groups can inclhu onel::hud with severs 8

o A neighbor recruited and trained by the family itself, 18 cortified by a state
mu:yun’rupitopmvidnrorthnr ;

o A drop-in weekend canter with limited space offers 1te care for
children with dunbd"u on a first come, ﬁr?i‘urv-d bur:p

o A college student spends three hours every afternoon after school with a
yﬁmn with autism enabling both of his parents to retain therr fud

Listing all of these possibilitiss together creates the ilusion of a
comprehensive system of reapits services which should be senmtive to meetin, any
th. 9mmﬁpn Whﬂ;nm:vb:;vofmvimnrcmthe?uonianbl;w
identify ) instances of just ut any type of respite a amily may desire,
the reality is that in most urees families have few, if any, alternatives. f respite

oxist, are likely to be limited to one or two possibilities which are
presented to famili on a take it or leave it bass.

F
[inte
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The approaches to funding respita services are almost as diverse as the
servicss themselves. In aressof tt country where there is Little pubhic support for
respite care, famlies and not-for-p ofit agenciss must carry most of the cost. On
the other extrems, there are state: which provide families with cash support, a
certain amount of pre-paid free rﬂm. publicly subsdized services whuch are
available to families at a greatly cost ahould they use up their allctted
amount of its. Between these axtremes there is a wide range of funding
mechanisms. include partially subsmdized privata services, public agencias
with & co-payment provisions, voucher systems, and syste.ns where the public
contribution is tiated between tb+ family and the case manager on an
individual, n-n::s:d banis.

Rug!ht;ln Context

tremendous diversity in respite services results from the fact that these
services are only now finding their form. The uncertain nature of this
development process mirrors the changing public policy environment 1n winch it 18
occurring.

Lass than 20 years ago the only publicly funded "support” avauable to a family
who had a child with a disability was institutionalization. Since then, the public
outcry aganst the abuse so often assoc.ated with institutional life and an
awarsnees of the trauma inflicted on families in the name of helping them has
fostered a ion of instatutionalization as a mode of service for children with
cusabilitiss. Moreover, thers is increasing re<ognition that the great major:'y of
famslios reject out-of-home altsrnatives in favor of continued care at horne,
eapecially during the child’s early years. Taken together, these circumstances
havs prompted a despening concern that families and their members with
disabilities receive the supports they need

As a result, the newer models of service emerging over the last 15 years are
presented as being “family-centsred" and "community-based” In reality, most state
and local systems are only beginning to come to grips with the implications of this
kund of rhetoric. Public policy is actively seelung to define the most useful role the
public sector can play in assisting families to care or children, including those
with the most severe disabilities, at home. States pay over $100.00 a dey to
support a child in an institution while still questioning the advisability of
programs which provide in-home supports o families.

Parents in the Policy Arena

Parents of children with disabilities need to take an active role in these policy
discussions which so directly affect their ives They must be abie to define theiwr
own vision of what they need and communicate that vision to their
representatives. On the local level, parenta need to be active participants in the
development and evaiuation of the services they actually receive. Only then can
they be assured of the apprepnateness and quaiity of these services

. Parenta and other primary care providers are faced with the need to be
informed, intalligent, and active consumers of services. But given the day-to-day
demands of caring for a child with a disability, where can they turn for the
information they need to fulfill this role?

Qo L
ERIC 16
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Intent of this

The primary intent of thus project was to lay the groundwork for developing a
range of materials that will pmsld. parents with the g?omﬁon they need to take
nformﬁnmhinth.nmofﬁmibmp rts and ite services. In kesping

lﬁl project called on ts of children

with disabilities to inform our efforts. We needed them to te us what they
alrsady know, what nndu:know.mdthnmoctoﬂ‘octivom-ofgttﬁngthe
products of this project to parents.

Ourprlrnrymuuforlchi.vin(thuondmn national of
ml-hwhom ing for children with severs hymical disabilities, nic
088, emotional m‘m‘. ard dmlopmcnur disabilities at home to

“stermine a) their ence with respite services, b) their perception of what

ey need to know to be more effective ~onsumaers of respite services, ¢) their
rrupﬁon of the need for additicnal services to meet the needs of their child and
t;m'ly. and d) the form mater:ais should take in order to be most accessible to

om.

METHOD

This survey was designed as a way to listen to families and to develop a
profils; now largely lacking, of what their expenence of respite has been and what
they need to know to improve this experience. The potential results of this effort
would be two fold 1) to identufy the types of information which will assist parents
to be come smpowsred consumers of respits services and 2) to contnbute to the
national base of informatior. and thus ensure that the voics of parents is heard 1n
the formulation of policy and the design of services.

The its survey was shrink-wrapped with the October 1988 1ssue of
m;gbm Magazing, the premier national publication for ts of
with disabilitiss. A pre-paid return mal envelop was & to the

form. This mode of distribution insured that the form would not be missed by

- it was the first thing they saw on receiving their periodical. The
form had a cover lettar from. the editors explaming the purpose of the survey Ths
was reiterated in the Jditor’s column inside the maguzine. The October 1ssue had
a distribution of 22,943 copies. Thus issus was received by all subscribers by mid-
October. The Nowmbtyuo of the magazine carried a prominent reminder to
subscribers to return theddmplethd yurvays. December 12, 1988 was the final
return datae for all usable questionnaires. By that d_te, 2,847 completed and
useable forms were received. This represents a return rate of 12.41%, an excellent

showing for an unsolicited mauling

1o,
|J,
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RESULTS

HOUSEHOLD CHARACTERISTICS

In a time when most discussions related to child care and family supports are
prefaced by the caveat that all efforts must be sensitive to the changing nature of
ihe family, our sample sesrns to represent a consistent picture of the "normative”
two t housshold. It should be pointed out that the list of primary descriptors
for the household (“two parent,” "si parent” "foster home," "shared household,”
were not mutually exclusive. More 835% of the respondents identified their
hcusehold as having "two parents in the home." The average household had 4.1
people. The average number of children in & household was 2.57 (ranging from no
one under 18 ysars of age (n=186) to 17 (n=1)).

A majority of the households ars supported by a single income (69 2%,
n=1970). Of the households sampled 1; g; have more 1 full time income
and approximataly 32% obtain some part of the household income from part time
;?ga‘l%m&m. 62.4% of the respondents report a 1987 taxable income in excess of

,000.00.

The vast majonity of the returned questionnaires were completed by the
mother of the person with a disability (n=2483, 87.2%) In most cases, the mother
15 also the primary care piver. This sample mug 18 very well educated--50 1% of
the primary care mivers and 54% of other adults have at least a coliege degree with
over 26% of the other adults having some graduate education.

With the high level of education observed, we anticipated seeing larger
numbers of two income houssholds. When the respondents wers asked to . dentify
sume of the opportunity cost associated with care of the family members with a
disability, the data reveal that this probably would have been a realistic
expectation if someons in the family had not had a disability. Ovar 46% of the
householdr report that someone has not :unuod employment or education
because of the domam}- of cu;ob.l‘: 315.5r t;f cases a mn?bem.h. homu;:holdll:u

given up employmen use of the presence of a ly me; r with a
Mdm!ﬁhty. Addit.ion‘gly, a substantial number of households report that the need
to be concerned about care for a person with a disability has mg?xenced some
aspect of ¢ family member'a employment experience.

FAMILY MEMBERS WITH A DISABILITY

The family members with disabilities in our responding households ranged 1~
age from under 1 to 86 years >f age The average person was a child 8 8 years of
age Only 9.9% (n = 282) of the sample waa 18 years of age or oider

ERIC
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Type of Tabulity Respondents were asked to select the condition or
conditions which bast described their family ineisber from & list of eight types of
disahiity [n the followang iist the of cusability 18 followed first by the toial

number of respondents wiio sel that condition and second by the number who
selected oplv ihat condition.

Mzdical Condition 1120 6

Physical Disabihity 1733 168

Developmental Disapiity 2197 278

Speech Impairment 1477 4

earing [mpairment 324 8

Visual urment 699 5

Emntional ihsturbance 422 15

Other 635 103

A3 18 apparen. .rom this List the majonity of the sample described their family
member a5 having more than one disabling condition 1132 respondents selected 2
or 3 conditions, 955 identified 4 or 5, 168 indicated the presence of 6 or 7, and 7
respondents checked all 8 options

Level of Disabulity Of greater interest than the frequency with whuch a type
of d.sability was identified 1s the measure of the severity of that condition Our
respondents were asked to rate for'- classes of disability (intellectual, hysical,
medical, behavioral) on a four level severity scale ("shgt" indicatin, tﬁu of
condition was essentaally not problem, "mild," "moderate,” "severv™) 74 7% of the
samnle indicated moderate to ssvere intellectual disabilin 1nd 65 6% 1dentified che
same range of physical disability As far as medical invovement was concerned,
32 1% cof the sample saw tLwir famuly member as having 1 moe rate to severe level
of need ' the area of behavior problems, 6% of the samEle report a severe
problen  _ila 25 9% report moderate level of di- ~bility 1n this area A summary
score was developed to gain a measure of each household’s overall level of
disability across categories Thus rating, with 44% of the sample at the mcderate
wevel and 24 8% at the severe lovel, reflects the trend of the sample toward
identifying a relatively scvere level of dise.uility

Functional Limutations An effort was then made to transiate the level of
disability into funetions' terms Respondents were asked to rate their family
cember's need for ass. .tance in seven activities of daly living on a three point
rating scale Respondents were asked to indicate if the family member needed
complats, some, or no assistance in toileting, eating, bathing, groomung, dressmg.
communieating, moving around the home, and travel in the community With the
sxception of eating, co.nmumcating, and movemen. 'n the home, these varables
show a e« naistent pattern Approximately 60> of the sample needs complete
assistance, 30% needs some hefp, and a~ 't 1/% needs no help These trends are
reflected in the overall assistance va 1bie which aversges eacg respondents
ratirgs in these areas Translatad 3 low, moderate, and high needs, this
variable finds 16 7%, 28 1%, and 55 .4 of t .- saIN7.@, respectively, at these levels

Out-of-home Activity A major hypothes:s that guided the design of th.s
survey wus the expectation of a relationsnip between the amount of prograinming
an:d re-eation engaged mn by the person with a disability and the househola’s need
for or use of respite  We asked the respondents to tell us how many hours per

we < their family members were engaged 11 an educational or work/vocational

P 0TI and in recreation, ether as part of . “wrogram ' or informally with

Q 1 -
ERIC
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friends The modifier attached to these questions was that these activities take
place outaide of the home

Based on the pre-supposition that the tvge and amount of out-of-home activity
would be related to the age of the person with a disability, we examined these data
with an eye to different age ranges The 29 2% of our sample under 5 years of ags
(n = 831) we found received an average of almest 12 hours of education activity
each week. Only a relatively small percentage of this age group (12 2%, n = 101)
18 not receiving any educational intervention

For the 60 9% (n = 1734) of the sample 1 school age nn?_, 5 to 18 ye'rs, we
see that they are 1n school for an average of 25 48 hours a wee| 979%0“}113&%9
mnge get” some educational programming In this same :&mgn an average o
5 8 hours of out-of-home recreation was reported. If the tsntial percent of
individuais 1n this group who are not involved 1n out-of-home recreation
activity 1s not considered, the average amount of recreation increases to 7 46
hours In the school age group the average individual 18 involved in out-of-home
activities fi'r 30 23 hours a week.

Almost 10% of thy samn!- 15 18 years of age and over (n=282) 64 9% of this
group 1s involved 1n an «.0. *¢ " 16 hours of work/vocational programming
per week. When the large nui:.. people indicating no hours of vocational
activity 1s excluded, the averags hoo 3 'ncrease to 21 5 A substantial number
(n=153, 54%) of people 1n this age rrr.ge are engnied in some sort of educational
activity for an ave, of 16 44 hours A week. In this same age range, 81 3% are
engaged 1o a mean of 5.58 hours of out-of-home recreation each week Whan we
consider only those who actually engage in recreation, the mean 1s 7 11 hours
The average total amount of out-of-home activity for adults with disabilities in our
sample 18 about 34 hours.

RESPITE USERS COMPARFD TO NON-USERS

The survey form was designed based on the premuse that only a small number
of people who are not currently using respite would take the time to complete the
form. Thus muuﬁruon Was a major error on our part In fact the r ndents
were almost eq divided between respite users (n=1412, 49 6) and nor.-users
(n=1391, 48.9%) (there were 1 5% (n=44) missing responses to this item) This
result indicates the importance of this topic to families—especially those who are
presently not using or having dufficulty accessing services There 18 no other
cbvious explanation for the high degree of participation by people who have not
used respite in the last year Since the survey was designed to gain information
from respite users, a majonty of the items could not be completed by non-users If
we had any inkling of the high level of partictpation {~om the non-user group we
would have designed an additional section focused specifically on the 1ssues which
they confront Unfortunately, we missed this great opportunity

An 1mportant Tumnon we are aole to address 1s the identification of any
independer  anables which seem to differer:tiate respite users from non-users
Statistical tests were conducted which explored the re ationship of sll ind2pendent
variables, described thus far, to use or non-use of respi* 2

The tests of our hypothes:s that there was a relat.onship between out of home
acuvity an use of respite revealed only one statisticary significant relatio..ship

ERIC
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The non-users of respite reported access to signif zantiy more hours of vocational
programming than users of respite (¢ = -2 00, df = 1346, p =< 05)

An examination of the relationship between use/non-use of respite and the
descriptive variables such as age, level of disability, functional \imitations,
household characterstics, and o portunity costs revealed a number of statistically
mgmlcant but relatively minor slfference between the two q’roup These
difference emerged only because the s1ze of our sample was large enough to assure
that there was Little Likelhood that these dufference could be attnibuted solely to
chance In summary these differences reveal that respite usere are shghtly more
likely to indicate :hat a) therwr famuly member with a disability 18 more severely
disabled and needs greater assistance 1n most daily activities and b) that there has
been an opportunity cost associated with the care needs of thetr family member
However, we need to reiterate the magnitude of these differences 13 relatively
small, in reality non-users and users o respite form very similar groups

The major characteristic which seems to differentiate user and non-user
ups 18 where they ive Questionnaires were returnec ‘-~m all 50 states, Puerto

co, and the Dustrict of Columbia Given the almost equal spli. Letween users
and non-users in the sample as a whole, we would expect that 1f we were dealing
with a system of services which had some degree of national uniformity the
Proportion of users to non-users within a particular jurisdictions would roughly
mirror the national percentages As Figure 1 clearly shows there 13 wide variation
In the percentags of respite users from one Jurisdiction to another Borh
Mismissipp! (n =17) and Puerto Rico (n = 4) have no resoite users, while Alaska (n
= 13) has 100% and the Dustrict of Columbia (n = 4) has 75% users If the
distnbution of states 18 spht at the 50% user mark, we find that we received 51%
of our replies from the 21 "user” areas and 62 5% of all rc 3pite users coms from
these junsdictions On the other side of this arbitrary cut off, only 37 5% of the
users are found in the 21 "non-user” jurisdictions from which we got 49% of our
respondents

EXPERIENCE WITH RESPITE

The centerpiece of the survey was the section which asked the respondents to
describe therr experiences with their local system of respite services The non-
users of respite were directed away from responding to these items A'l
percentages reported in this section are based on the valid responses elicited from
the 1412 respondents to our survey who used respite during the last year

As I pointed out earlier, the possible forms or model of respite services are
seemingly endless Thus perception i largely confirmed by our review of the
literature In an effort to organiz - this diversity, we presented respondents with a
13 1tem typology of respite services as a basis for their answers This typology,
presented in Table 1, 1s made up of six in-home alternatives and seven out-of home
alternatives No functional definitions were given of these types other than the
identifiers as found 1n Table L The sole exception to this was an effort to elieit
information on the use of generic day care by specifying ‘communmity day care
provider” on the survey form

Availability of Respite
Respondents ware asked to identifv the models of respite that are available ,n
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! TABLE | ‘
AVAILABILITY, UTILIZATION, & DESIRABILITY ;
OF VARIOUS RESPITE MODELS AS REPORTED BY RESPITE USERS !
o —
AVAILABILITY  UT'LIZATION DESIRABILITY |
MODEL REPORTED BY  REPORTED BY RATING
% OF USERS % OF USERS IF NoT [
[F AVAILABLE AVAILABLE .
IN-HOME |
FAMILY. FRIEND NEIGHBOR 6225% 76 68% ; 1
TRAINED RESPITE PROVIDER “es 5261% 2
LICENSED PRACTICAL NURSE  1571% 26% s !
FORMAL RESPITE AGENCY 2us AT ?
OTHER PERSON 1799% 68 50% 10 {
OTHER APPROACHES “us THo05% Na |
OUT-OF-HOME ‘
FAMILY, FRIEND, NEIGHBOR 42 148 61 85% 3 ‘
PRIVATE HOME 26 42% 40 4% 5 !
RESPITE CENTER 20 16 65% 4 !
GROUP HOME S17% 5488 9 |
INSTITUTION §94% 12 4% 12 |
DAY CARE PROVIDER 13 46% 218 5 |
OTHER 1 42% 30 0% 1

O

ERIC

Aruitoxt provided by Eic:




110

Pace 12 NATIOMAL RESPITE SURVEY TESTIMONY OF JAMES KnoLl

their commumity The responses to this question are found in the first column of
Table 1 For both in-home and out-of-home respite the most available form s the
largely informal network of family memoers, friends, and neighbors T then-
home category, a trained provider and a respite agency are listed as most available
forms of respite after the informal network We interpret the "Other Person” that
1s available 1n 17 99% of the cases to be essentially a sitter with no specialized
training The fact that & Licensed Practical Nurse (LPN) 1s identafied in only

16 71% of the responses may indicate a lack of need and knowledge rather than
availabihity It 18 unbkely that most people would think of this highly
profess:onalized approach as viable unless they needed 1t because of a family
member’s medical condition Idiosyneratic approaches to 1n-home-respite were
reported 5 38% of the time

For out-of-home respite care, private homes (again the untrained "sitter" and
respite centers are indicated as the next most available forms after the informal
network Community day care 13 perceived as available in 13 46% of the cases We
were surprised to find that group gomes and institutions were only available
517% and 6 94% cf the time respectively A small number (1 42%) of the
respondents reported unique approach~s to out-of-home respite

Utilization of Respite

The second column 1n Table 1 reports tiie percentage of time a particular
approach to respite is reported as used when it is identified as available It
should not be surprising that the approaches that are dependent on individual
arrangements are the one most freguently used when they are available
Interestingly, trained respite providers and agencies are only used about 50% of
the time i%Ns, respite centers, and day care providers are all used about the
same amount of the time The least used options are institutions and group
homes It ather surprising that the institutional option 1 used about t wice as
often as group homes

The figures on Table 2 take this rate of utilization one step further and
present the average number of hours that each respite option was used in one
n.onth The second column of this table indicates the number of respondents who
u3e., chat option Although used by a relatively small portion of the sample, the
Licersed Practical Nurse were, on average, used for the greatest number of hours
In summary, 90% of all respite users utilize an average 28 27 hours of in-home-
respite per month This figure seems to indicate that where it 1s available, familes
are making good use of respite

The high average hours of use associated with private homes. respite centers,
group homes, and nstitutions suggest that these cut-of-home options are usually
used for overmight stays The few hours of monthly use of commumty day care 13
interesting This seems to indicate that very few parents of children with
disabiiities are able to use day care 1n order to work on a regular basis The
average monthly use of out-oi-home respite 1s 223 This represents the usage of
34 9% of al' respite users The figure of 43 7 hours a month of average use for all
forms of respite indicates thac these families are making use of both in-home and
out-of-home options in the same month

The dats indicate that 479 user households 137%) used only one type of
respite option A nearly equal number (n=472) used 2 types of respite  23% of

ERiC 17
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TABLE 2
AVERAGE HOURS OF VARIOUS MODELS OF RESPITE
USED IN ONE MONTH AS REPCRTED BY RESPITE USERS
AVERAGE PERCEN(
NUMBER OF OF RESPITE
MODEL HOURS USED USERS
IN HOME
FAMILY, FRIEND NEIGHBOR 1475 55 682%
TRAINED RESPITE PROVIDER 7 27 516%
LICENSED PRACTICAL NURSE 3728 6412%
FORMAL RESPITE AGENCY 1768 22 565%
OTHER PERSON 3091 14 610%
OTHER APPROACHES 25 07 A%
P
AVERAGE IN-HOME USAGE 2827 90 097%
OUT-GF HOME
FAMILY FRIEND NEIGHBOR 2 30 357%
PRIVATE HOME 26 45 12 825%
RESPITE CENTER 3t a8 9%
GROL'P HOME «30l 0325%
INSTITUTION “rs 1299%
DAY CARE PROVIDER 248 12 744%
OTHER 588 4383%
AVERAGE OUT-OF HOME USAGE 2» 34903%
AVERAGE USE OF ALL TYPE OF RESPITE 3328 100 000%
(n = 1232)
308 respondenes used both 1n home and out-of home respue
Ther avernge usage wes 43 70 hours
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ite users employ 4 or 5 alternatives Three respondents report using 6 or 7
erent models of respite within on. month. The average household used two
types of respite In some cases, this reflects a use of several forms of the same type
of respite, rather than the use of one in-home and one out-of-home 1 ,del. In fact,
38% of users report multiple forms of in-home respite, while 27% used several out-

oi-home options.

Of respite users, 83% indicated that some part of the respite they used was at
least partially subsidized by some source of public funds When we asked how this
publicly supported ite was allocated, 59% of users indicated that the had an
average aiincation of about three days of respite per month (24 82 hours) Twenty
faur percent said that they did not know what the allowable allocation was and
16 2% reported that respite was allocated on an "as needed” basis. In response to
questions about the need for additional respite, 40 93% of respite users said they
needed 2n average of 18.3 more hours of in-home respite each month 16 61% of
the users felt they could use 20 4 more hours of out-of-home respite each month

Preferred Models of Respite
The final coluran of Table 1 shows the desirability 1ating of certain forms of

respite among respite users in areas where that approach 1s currently not
avalable. The rating score reflects the ranking of these approaches based on the
number of times each was selected as desirable These ratings seem to
deizonatsate a clear preference for less formal and individ relationships with

roviders (famly, friends, end neighbors and individual trained providers)
Eupm e?ntan and dav care prov:ders are ranked closely together as the next
most preferred options followed by private homes Formal agencies and LPNs
seem to fall together as a grouping of profi lized approaches which are not
quite as deeu'aﬁe as the more informal approaches These are followed by group
homes The somewhat wl-defined options of "other person” in-home and "other"
out-of-home are found next in the ranking The sample sees respite services in an
institutional satting as the least desirable option This murrors the relatively low
rate of utilization obeerved for this option

Experience with Providers
In the next group of vanables we examined parents’ experience with respite
providers We found that there 15 wide varability in the amount of control that
ents have over selecting the person who will be their actual provider

urprisingly 1n 23% of the cases some care giver have no input into the selection
of the respite person Most care givers feel Smt the individuals providing respite
services are relatively well qualified About 72% of the respondents feel that
providers are well or very highly qualified

Ar additionul set of ci)ueahons explared the degree of flexibility o, providers
around being sitters for sibngs without disabilities in addition to providing
respite fr the member of the family with a disability 57% of the responding
respite users indicated that their providers were willing to watch other zhildren
In most cases (52.74% of users) there was an additiona charge for this services
which averaged $2 82 per hour

Cost From a public policy perspective two ymportant questions are 1) how
much do these services cost the public sector, and 2) how much does this thing
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called 1te cost families over and above the typical costs of baby-sitting and
child care? Thus study did not take a detailed look at this 1ssue but, from the
pérspective of the family, we did collect some rslevant mformation Respondents
were asked about the reimbursement rata for publicly subsdized ite The
mqong of respondents eft this item blank or checked a bax that indicatad that
they did not know The 719 replies we did recetve indicated an average rate of

$5 85 an hour. Thers were many different answers ranging from three
respondents who indicated there was no public rate to single individuals who cited
rates of $32.00, $3£.00, $40 00, $50 10, and $90 00 an hour

To the question which asked how much money had been spent out of pocket
for publicly subsidized respite durm; the last month, 998 individuals responded
610 of these households tered no expenditure. On the other extreme were
23 households which spent in excess of $200 00 mcludxaﬁ two whose monthly bill
for respite was more than $1000 00 The average monthly cost for househoids that
had some additional expense was $57 14. A final fiscal question asked the
respondents for the hourly rate they pay for respite which they pay for comspletely
on thewr own. The average hourly rate reported by 77 respondent was $4 36

Scheduling In conversations with parents, project staff have been told that
respite agency requirements for advance scheduling were a myjor problem for
many families e questions in the survey addressed thus 1ssue The mage of
respite care that emerges 1s not of one that 1s particularly flexible or responsive to
the shifting demands of everyday lifa 71% of users renort that they must schedule
respite at least four days in advance In 18 8% of the cases this lead time 13 more

two weeks 53 8% of users indicate that the existin scheduling requirements
usually meets their needs However, this means that 46 3% of the respondents
work. with a system which does not respond to their needs

Perhape the real test s whether the system of respite 13 able to respond, not
80 much to the day-to-day shifts of schedw.e, but to major crises 46 7% of respite
users report that the system that they use cannot usually meet thoir needs in &
time of emergency Only 27% of the sample report sufficient flexib.L.ty to respond
to acnsis An almost equal number (26 é)%) indicate that they have never
encountered a crists tn which they needed emergency respite support

Problems In another series of 1tems, respite users were asked to 1dentify
which of 15 possible problems with respite they had encountered Table 3 presents
these problems rank ordeyed according to the frequency with which they were
selected. No single probleth was encountered by a majority of the us-rs However,
about 40% of thern indicated that limited allocation of respite time and the need to
leave their ram;g members with a disability with a stranger were problems for

uling 1ssue discussed 1 the previous section. was cited by 26 98%
of the users A quarter of the r:?n-e users had encountered problems with the
quahity of services that were available and almost 23% had unique problems which
fell outside the categories provided on the questionnaire Given that respondents
to this item were already respite Users, 1t 18 not surprising that some problems
were cited infrequently Issues such as source of referral, cost, waiting hst,
elipbility criterta, lack of public supported services, failure to qualfy g)
and lack of transportation conid be expected to rate much higher with non-users

Satisfaction A series of itema endeavored to gain a sense of the respondents’
satisfaction with th  system of respite services, their percept o of the value of
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TABLE 3
PROBLEMS ENCOUNTERED BY FAMILIES USING RESPITE SERVICES
PERCENT OF USERS
PROBLEM REPORTING THIS PROBLEM
TOO LITTLE TIME ALLOCATED 11}
RELUCTANT TO USE STRANGERS »se
TOO LITTLE TIME TO MAKE ARRANGEMENTS 27 0%
POOR QUALITY OF AVAILABLE SERVICES 28 4%
OTHER REASONS .
LACK OF REFERRAL INFORMATION 2054
AVAILABLE SERVICE TOO EXPENSIVE 158%
DISABILITY DID NOT FIT ELIGIMLITY CRITERIA 1838
EXTENSIVE WAITING LISTS 123%
ADDITIONAL COST POR OTHER CHILDREN I7ss
LACK OF PUBLICLY SUPPORTED RESPITE 149%
AVAILABLE SERVICE INAPPROPRIATE 142%
FAMILY DID NOT QUALIFY FOR SUPPORT 120%
LACK OF TRANSMORTATION 8%
PROBLEM WTTH THE PERSON WITH A DISABILITY 63%

O
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respite, and their sense of the degree to which the system of service will improve
over the next few years Respite users as2, in general, fairly satisfied with che
respits opt.ns which the{ use 59 3% of users indicate that they more satiafied
than not, while 20 8% of {all at the other and of the satisfaction distrbution This
high level of satisfaction 1s paralleled by the iumpact that families attribute to
respite services 74% of the famuilies reported that this service has made a
significant difference in their ability to care for person with a disability at home
On the other extreme, 17 2% of the respondents were neutra! in their evaluation of
the value of respite and 8 9% tended to munimize its affect 34 6% of the respite
users indicated that without respite services they would have considared out-of-
home placement for their family member

When we explored whether the respondents feel that they have adequate
nput into planning services and sufficient control over the services, only 37 3%
and 32.6% of respite users, respectively, expressed satufaction with these aspects
of the service systam This low level of satisfaction with the system 1s echoed 1n
the range of responses io a question which asked for an evaluation the potential
for positive growth in the community’s system of family supports Only 3 9% of
the sample indicated a high expectation for change 12 9% of the respondents
were optimustic, while 45 3% had limited expectations 37 9% of the sample had
essentially no expectation of change for the better

Why Respite?

A final group of survey 1tems asked users to identify the reasons they used
respite Tabie 4 displays tie results of this section The frequencies reflect the
percentage of users who identified a particular reason for using respite As we
review the results, 1t 1s very difficult to separate the first two reasons listed --
clearly time for socializing can be a major way to alleviate stress The next two
items 1n the histing make an interesting pair in their complementary concern for a
member of the family other than the zare gver Specifically the use of respite as a
method for expanding the social experience of the person with a disability 18
mtriguing Respite can and 1s used to fulfill the role that social networks and
communuty involvement provide for children without disabilities The relatively
low rating of respite as .hild care for parental employment leads us to wonder 1If
that m.ght not be a fun:tion of the relatively prosperous nature of our sample in
a less uent group, sve would expect to see a greater need for respite for longer
periods of time duriny, the workday

NEEDS FOR INFORMATION AND SERVICES

Both respite users and non users were asked to complete the halance of the
items on the survey These ttems dealt with the content and tormat of materials
which may be deveIoEed as a result of this project and entailed prioritizing respite
wathtn the framework of other forms of family support

Information Needs

Table 5 ranks 13 types of information in the order of tneir rating by ail
respondents Over 90% of the respondents rated each of these options on a 5 point
rating scale (1 least preferred to 5 most preferred) The scores in the rating
column reflect tt e average scores associated with these items  Whle the spread on
all of the 1tems 13 only one point. it 13 interesting o note that items seem <o fa.l
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TABLE 4
REASONS FOR USING RESPITE RZPORTED BY RESPITE USERS
—— A LR
REPORTED BY
REASONS FOR RE“"(TE % OF USERS
TIME FOR ENTERTAINING/SOCIALIZING 75 92%
RELIEF FROM EMOTICNAL STRESS SIS
TIME & ATTENTION TO OTHER FAMILY MEMBERS 5%
SO FAMILY MEMBER CAN HAVE CONTACT WITH OTHERS 42 85%
VACATIONS a2
TIME FOR HOUSEHOLD ROUTINES F:13
EMERGENCIES X1
TIME FOR EMPLOYMENT 29 46%
ILLNESS IN THE FAMILY 7978
ASSISTANCE BFFORE OR AFTER SCHOOL 23 65%
OTHER 12 19%
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TABLE 5

INFORMATION DESIRED BY FAMILIES TO ASSIST THEM
IN IMPROVING SERVICES [N THEIR COMMUNITIES

TYPR OF INFORMATION

AVERAGE RATING

SOURCES OF FUNDING FOR SERVICES

HOW TO RECRUIT, TRAIN & SUPEAVISE PROVIDERS

VARIOUS RESPITE ALTERNATIVES

UNDERSTANDINO OF THE 3&RVICE STRUCTURE

HOW TO ADVOCATE AND LOBBY FOR CH
KNOWLEDORABLE POPLE TO CONTACT
HOW TO EVALUATE SERVICES

HOW TO 'WORK WITH PROVIDERS
DESCRIFTION OF MODEL PROGRAMS
AVAILABLE FAMILY SUPPORT OPTIONS
HOW TO ORGANIZE

CONTACT WITH OTHER FAMILIES
DOCUMENTATION OF RESPITE 3 VALUE

ANOE

4563
4452
4281
4136
4106
4065
4030
1999
1998
195
LR 2]
1680
163

[ TABLE 6

TYPES OF SUPPORT SERVICES DESIRED BY FAMILIES

TYPE OF SUPPORT

AVERAGE RATING

FUTURS PLANNINO
SPECIALIZED SERVICES
TEMPORARY [N HOME RESMTE
SUPPORT FOR THE WHOLE FAMILY
ADEQU ATE HEALTH COVERAGE (INSURANCE)
FINANCIAL ASSISTANCE
INFORMATION AND REFERRAL
DAY PROGRAMMING
TEMPORARY OUT OF KOME RESPITE
U -

29)

™m
1558
1386
I3
1
3090
jo12
2954

I(‘
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into related clusters The first three reflect a functional perspective on the
knowledge necessary to organize, manage, or at Jeast fully understand respite
services The next three ivems are concerned with the skills and knowledge
needed to arlueve systemic change The next pair of items focused on working
with and e* aluating direct service This is rollzwed hy information on two types of
best przciiee The next pair both deal with grassroots organuzing The least
deeired information is documentation on the value of respite This 18 not
surprisirig since all of the respondents to this survey have clearly demonstrated
the high value which thezflace on respita Theydo not need further resear *h to
confirm their own knowledge

Support Needs

o put this project with it eraphasis on respite in context, the final series of
1ter~s on the survey asked respondents to rate nine forms of fanuly supfort
services, including in-home and out-of-home respite, according to their level uf
need for that support. Again the ranking was »n a five point scale with a higher
score indicating a greater de of need. Each item was ranked hased on its
average rlungixy all respondents Tahle 6 presents the results of this ranking

It 18 1mportant to point out that although "respite” was the focus of this survey
and respondents are very interested in chis topic respite 18 not their most pressing
need In fact out-of-home respite (as opposed to in-home respite) received the
lowest need rating of any item The highest rating was given to a need for
asaistance in future planning to assure the long term well-being of the family
member with a disahility This wa- ollo'ved by a need for specialized services
which addressed the disahility related needs olythe persor In-home respite was
ranked as the third highest priority item Suppo~- wh.h address the needs of the
entire famuly (sihling counseling, etc ), adequate « : th surance coverage, and
financial asaistance to meet some of the costs associated with their specialized
needs are found ciustered together in *4e center of the ranking A need for
information and referral to services and a need for day programming round out
the ranking

Respectfully submitted by

James A Knoll, PA D
Human Services Research [nstitute
2336 Massachusetts Ave
Cambridge, MA 02140
t617) 876-0426
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Chairman Owens. Thank you. Ms. Jennifer Cernoch?

Ms. CerNocH. Mr. Chairman and members of the committee, I
am Jennife: Cernoch, Project Director of the Texas Respite Re-
source Network.

The Texas Respite Resource Network was establist .. n 1985 as
a grant project of tke Texas Planning Council for 1. elopmental
Disabilities in response to the trer.eadous need for rospite care
services in the state of Texas.

As a state information clearinghouse and te *.nica! assistance
networl", Texas Respite addresses issues . .ating to respite care
and we identify, initiate and 1mprove multifaceted respite re-
sources.

Since our inception, we have broadened our focus to include the
implementation of three model pilot projects that I will talk about
in a minute. By default we have become the national data center to
provide technical assistance to parents, agencies and programs
throughout the United States, because currently there is no such
service.

Respite care is typically defined as any type of relief care aliow-
ing families the opportunity to take a break from the caretaking of
their children with disabilitiec Respite can include temporary
relief rar ;ing from a few hours to 1ntermittent custodial care rang-
ing up to a few months.

This temporary relief may be provided either in the family’s
home or in out-of-home settings in the family's community. there
are many types of models of respite care programs, but one of the
most important things to remember is that respite care is a service
oriented toward the whole family. It 1s not a prograrm specifically
designed as a treatment plan, racreational activity or day care
servizes for children with special needs

Respite is part of the cverall support system that families need
to ma.ntain their children at home Respite 1s a necessitv, not a
luxury in our society.

In 1980 respite care was the need most frequently requested by
families of children with developmental disabilities and special
health care needs As we progress toward community-based fam.ly-
centered caie programs, respite becomes a vital service for tamilies.

However, most communities are currently not able to provide
this important service to families. Lack of funding, as always, be-
comes a major stumbling block in the provision of respite care serv-
ices.

Many states and local communities have now realized the 1mpor-
tance of respite care, but the need for services far outweighs the
actual provision of the care. Most respite care programs repc t to
us across the country that they have « vaiting list for services, or
many are having to limit families to the number of hours that are
available.

Through out networking efforts in Texas alone, we have 1denti-
fied approximately 105 respite options to mee. the needs of nearly
270,000 Texans with developmental disabilities. Calculations from
these statistics would indicate that each re..ite program should
serve over 2,500 families

These figures are overwhelming Wit' "ir. ted tunds avail~ble,
most respite nrograms can serve approximatoly 200 families in
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their geographic area, and that is a lot In Texas alone this wonld
leave over 240,000 families ..nserved.

In addition to these figures, the Texas Respite Resource Network
has received over 1,500 calls and letters from families, agencies and
governmental entities during the past three years since our 11.~ep-
tion seeking respit~ care services, general information and techni-
cal assistance Approximately 60 percent of these calls originate
outside of Texas.

As an example, we assisted a family in New Jersey who desper-
ately needed respite care services after writing a letter to the
White House Through our networking efforts the family was re-
ferred to a pregram within their area and they are currently re-
ceiving services.

These limited statistics and examples indicate the tremendous
need for services and the lack of services therein. The benefits of
respite care far outweigh the cost of any program development

In the f>w studies that have been conducted to date, it has been
generally purported that respite care has proven to be an effective
means of reducing family stress and preserving famly unity. In ad-
dition, respite care costs approximatelv on >fourth to one-third the
cost of institutionalization.

From a preventive perspective, respite care assists in keeping
families together and minimizing possible abuse and neglect situa-
tions,

For families respite spells relief -relief from the twenty-four-
hour-a-day caretaking of their child, relief to «pend time with other
family members, relief to overcome that sense of 1solation, relief to
lrun errands or take a vacation, activities that are part of our daily
ives.

For the majority of families with children with special needs a
qualified, trained provider is a must for them to participate in
these daily life activities that we all participate in

Because of the disabilities of their children. families are not able
to hire a sitter from the neighborhood and many of them do not
have extended family to care for their children.

Respite traditionally 1s not medical intervention services provid-
ed by many home health care agencies, but rather for relief care

In addition, respite should not be confused with daily child care,
of which there 1s also a need 1n our country Respite is that tempo-
rary relief.

In the three model pilot programs that we have developed
through Texas respite. one of our programs, called Respite Care of
San Antonio is a very innovative program providing respite serv-
ices in the family’s heme or through host families.

In the short time that this program has been in operation, ap-
proximately fifteer. months, over 170 families have registered to
use the service and approximately twentv new families register
every month.

Respite Care of San Antonio, supported by a consortium of fund-
ing entities, is an excellent example of a broad-based contiauum of
respite care options.

However, because our funds are Iimited, families are only able to
use the service 240 hours per year, or ten days out of 365 calendar
days a year

Q 1 2
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Families use this service for a variety of reasons As an example,
one family uses the service on Sunday mornings to attend church
services. This is an activity that they have not been able to do as a
family, as a whole family, 1n over thirteen years.

Another family used the service to attend their daughter's high
school graduation Finally, one family used respite czre to obtain
one night’s worth of sleep without interruption, soriething that
they had not had in a number of months

The second model program that we have started through Texas
Respite is called the Respite Station This is a unique hospital-
based respite care program offered as a joint venture between
Texas Respite and Santa Rosa Children’s Hospital.

The Respite Station offers families of children with severe medi-
cal conditions living at home a safe environme:t for the provision
of respite care

This model was implemented as a cost effective means of provid-
ing relief care to an ever-growing large population of children w:th
severe medical problems that are many times unserved

In our third model program, Family Respite Care 1s an in-home
service offered to families of children with chronic mental illness

I have mentioned these model programs to you as examples of
creative initiatives 1n the provision of continuums of respite care
options for families ard to indicate the effectiveness to you of con-
sortiums of funding from gevernment agencies, state revenue, pri-
vate sector and community resources All of these resources put to-
gether are important for the dehvery of quality respite care serv-
ices

In conclusion, I would like to say that re<pite care 1s a vital and
necessary component of fanuly support systems It cannot stand
alone. Please know that for these familics respite care 1s truly a
gift of time

Thank you for the opportunity to present this mformation on
behalf of our families

[The prepared statement of Jennmifer Cernoch follows ]
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Mr. Chairman and Members of the Committee. Good Morning.

I am Jennifer Cernoch, Pro,ect Director of Texas Respite Resource Network
Texas Respite Resource Netwdra {TRRN) was estanlished 1n 1985 as a grant prouject
of the Texas Planning Council for Developmental Disabilities 1n response to the
tremendous need for respite care services As the state int. ation ¢ 'earinghouse
and tecnrical assistance network, TRRN addresses 1ssues relating to respite care
and 1dentifies, ynitiates and 1mproves nulti-faceted respite resources Since
our inception, Texas Respite n3c broaw wed 115 focus to 'nclude the imptementation
of three moael prlot programs i recpite care and to provade technical assistance
to parents, agencies, anrd prograns thrusghout the United States  These additional
activities have 'aen develnoed to better mest the neodc of familige

Respite care 1 tvpicaily defined as any type of reiref care allowing families
the opportunity to tate a break from the Caretaking of their children with
disabilitres  Respite can include tenporar, reliat ranging from a few hours
Care to intermittent custsdial care r4n3ing up to a few months Tris temporary
relief may be provided nn sm evergenc, Lisis or on a peroudic or regular basis
erther 1n the famly's home or 1r uat-of-hore settings based 1n the family's
comnunity  There are many types nf mtodels of respite care programs,

but one of the most mpertant things to revember 15 that respite care 1s 4 service

orrented towards the whole faml, It nat a program specifically designed

for rhildren with disab11741es As a tre st nent plan, recreational activities,
day care services Respite is part of the oerall Support System that families
need to maintain thewr children 3t aom ke prte 15 a nzcessity, oot a luwry

In 1980, respite rare wis the mied munt freguently reguested b, families
of children with decelop ental disatihities and specril be3lth neede Ay we

progress towards comrunit,-byced family- vntoreg care pregrans, reLpite tecomes
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a vital service for families However, most communities are not able to provide
this important service to families. Lack of funding, as a'ways, becomes a major
stumbling block in the provisien of respite care services. Many states and local
communities have now realized the importance of respite care, but the need for
services far outweighs the actual provision of ruspite care Most respite care
programs report a "waiting list" for services or many are having to Timt families
10 the number of hours that are available Through the networking efforts of
TRPN in Ter2s, approximately 105 respite options have been 1dentified to meet the
~neds of neacly 270,000 1ndividuals with decelopmental disabitities  Calculations
from these statistics would 1ndicate that eachk respite program should serve over
2,500 families These figures are overwhelming With limited funds avarlable.
most respite prograns can serve approximately 200 famylies in their geographic
area. In Texas alone, tmis would lecve over 240,000 families unserved In
addition to these figures, Texc Respite Resource Network has received over 1,500
calls and 1etiers from famlies, agencies, and governmental entities during the
past three ye%rs sevking respite care services, general information. and technical
assistance 1n the establishment of respite care services Approximately 60% of
these calls originate outside of Texas As an example, TRRN assisted a family
1n New Jersey who desperately needed respite care services after writing a jetter
to the White House Through networking efforts, the family was referred to a
program within their area Thesq Timited statistics and example 1ndicate the
tremendous need for services and the lack of <ervices therein

The berefits of respite care far outweigh the costs of any program development
In the few studies that have been conducted to date, respite care has proven to
be an effective means of reducing family stress and preserving family umity  In
addition, respite care costs approximate'y one-fourth to one-third the cost of

institutionatization  From a preventative perspective, resprte care assists n
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keeping famlies together and minimizing possible abuse and neglect situyations

For famlies, respite provides relvef from the 24 hour a day caretaking of theyr

hldren with disabilities relief to spend time with other family members
relief to overcome the sense of 1solation retief o run errands or take a
vacaticn activities that are apartof our normal! daily lives For the

majority of families of children with special needs, a gualifred trained provider
1S a must for them to participate 1n daily tasks and activities. Because of the
disabrirties of the'r children, families are not able to hire a sitter from the
neighborhood and many do riot have extended family te assict in the care of the
children A qualified trained prov.der, who the family tru,ts, 15 necessary for
the provision ¢f care  Resp te 45 not medical ‘ntervention services provided by
many home health care agencies, but ratner, relief care for the famly In
addition, respite should nct te confuced w.th daily child care of which there 1s
a need also 1n Our country Respite 1s Irerparary relivet provided to the whole
famiy so tnat they can »njoy daily lite a_tivities

In the three model pilat programs developed through TRRN, Respite Care of
San Antonic 1S an tnnnsatiye program providing respite services n the famly's
home or through hest families In the shurt ture that this proqgram has teen in
operation {15 months), over 1/ families have reqistered to yse the service and
approximately 20 new families rv  <ter eyery month Resprte Care of San Antonto,
supported by a consort m of funding sources, 1< an excellent example of a
broad-based continuum of recpite Lytiane However, besause of Timited runas,
families are only able tu use tne service 280 hours per sear or 10 tay, out of
365 days  Families use this Serviis for g vArpEly Ot reasons A5 AN e,
one fanily uses the service un 1, wrrangs tooattend charch qorvices un
activity that they have nol Sevn able ) do 49 g ta vivoan over 14 ,oar, Anather

family used the  wrvrce 1o attend She o gy, oty NG he g ey b on fanally,
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one family used respite care to obiain a might's sleep without 1nterruption. The
secord model program, The Respite Station, 1s a umigue wospital-based respite care
service offered as a joint venture between TRRN ani the Children's Hospital,
Santa Rosa Health Care Corposation  The Respite Station offers families of
children with severe medical conditions 1iving at home a safe environment for the
provision of respite care  This model was mplemented as a cost effective means
of providing relief care to a very large population of chiidren that are many times
unserved The third mcdel program, Family Respite Care, 15 an in-home service
offered to families of children witn chronic mental 1llness I have mentioned
these model programs as examples cf creative 1mitiatives in tre provision of
continuums of respite care options for famil.es and to nd.cate the eflectiveness
of consortiums of funding from governmental agenciec, state reverue. private
sector, and comnunity resources All resources are 1mportant for the delivery
of quality respite care services

In conclusion, 1 would Tike tu Say that respite care 15 a vital and necessary
comporient of 1amily support Systems It 15 a tremendously needeg service for
families Respite care 15 truly a qift of time

Thank ycu for the apportunity to present information on vehalf of families

of chiidren with disabilities

~
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Chairman OwEgNs. Thank you. Ms. Kathy Mandeville?

Ms. MANOEVILLE Mr Chairman and distinguished members of
this committee, my name is Kathy Mandeville and I am a mom. I
am from Bedford, New Hampshire, a community just outside of the
city of Manchester.

I am pleased to be here representing the United Cerebral Palsy
Associations. UCPA is a naticnal organization of nearly 200 affili-
ates in forty-five states, advocating on behalf and providing a range
of community support services to individuals with cerebral palsy
and other severe kinds of disabilities and to their families.

I come to you as the mothe: of a ten-year-old son with multiple
handicags, as well as the Chairperson of the New Hampshire
Family Support Task Force.

The Task Force was a legislatively created coinmittee in New
Hampshirc whose mission it was to study the needs of families
caring for severely disabled children at home and to make recom-
mendations to the New Hampshire legislature on what family sup-
port services were necessary to enable the developmentally dis-
abled child to remain in the home and not to be taken away or
placed elsewhere.

That Task Force met for sixteen months and released its findings
this past ary. I have brought with me the summary report of
those rec ndations for your information and a copy is also at-
tached to® estimony for the record

I am married and the mother of thiree children. I have a picture
of our family which I will share with you. We are a feisty group.
James is ten and he is our child with d sabilities Elizabeth is seven
and Margaret is four-and-a- half The.e is never a dull moment
around our house.

The life event that brings us together i1n this room today was
James’ birth ten years ago Richard and I had been married for
about five years. I was the nurse consultant for prenatal services
for the state of New Hampshire and had recently been recognized
f];(;r my efforts in the prevention of birth defects for the March of

imes.

Richard had recently been named president of the local two-year
community college in Manchester and we were anxiously awaiting
the birth of our first child.

James was born and was very beautiful. He was also very lethar-
gic at birth. He seemed to perk up some, but about four hours after
Eirth he started having seizures that went on tor a full twenty-four

ours.

The first week brought us the knowledge that he had suffered
significant trauma to his brain, but that he. would live. The second
week told us that whatever damage he had had was probably gou g
to be permanent and extensive.

At this point, by age three, we were describing him as a child
with cerebral palsy and I did not know what cerebral palsy was at
that point. Cerebral palsy means that those areas of the brain that
te .1e muscles what to do are some way damaged, and James has
cerebral palsy and he has interference with his body moving and
acting in a functional way throughout his entire body

He is described as being profoundly retarded To me that sounds
like somewhere between a cantaloupe and a rock James is not
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that. He has far more of an affect and an ability to hear what is
happening and to know what is happening and to understand some
words.

He is a very beautiful child His head circumference, his brain
growth and what he looks like is that of a very attractive child, but
whose head is about that of a six or eight month old, so he has a
fancy term called “microcephaly.”

He is totally dependent. Last fall he weighed a grand total of 29
pounds, which was the most he had weighed, and he had turned
ten in November.

It was only after a long period of time that we discovered in ret-
rospect that the crying periods that he had had over the years were
due to heartburn. If any of you have a packet of Tums in your
pocket you know what heartburn is. It is not an uncommon kind of
thing to have children who have cerebral palsy to experience some-
thing called reflux, nieaning that the acid in their stomach washes
into their esophagus, and we discovered that in fact his esophagus
had the appearance o: something like raw meat. -

We had been trying to feed him for several years meals that took
half-an-nour to an hour at a time and he had to be held at the time
to do this, ai.d we were also adding other children to our family at
the same time, so you can imagine how exciting * nic hour”
was between the hours of three and six o'clock i evening,
when things were busy anyway .

We were fortunate in being able to have him undergo a proce-
dure last fall in Boston whereby they were able to prevent acid to
go up his esophagus anymore, so that he 1s no longer in probably
constant pain that he had for years.

We also decided to do something called a gastrostomy, which was
in an artificial way feeding him from a tube 1n his tummy. It
doesn’t look as bad as we thought it might. It is less frightening
than we thought it was.

James is weighing close to forty-five pounds now, and that is just
since November. He has been totally transformed, put it has added
an additional dimension to the kind of care that James needs and
receives.

It was not until I had the opportunity of accompanying Richard
on a business trip when James was about two-and-a-half that the
need for care for James for more than a few hours at a time
became an issue or even a remote consideration.

We had heard of the term respite care—and, remermnber, this was
about eigh. years ago—from a doctor when James was a few
months old What we heard in our hearts was that respite care was
for families who were exhausted, were at the end of their ropes,
had problems, were unabie to cope with their child or whose mar-
riage was on the brink of collapse. Those words were not said, but
those words were heard.

Since we had no other child care options and we desperately
needed to get away together as a couple, we looked into a place in
New Hampshire two hours from our home, a small residential care
facility that alsu offered temporary care. You may be aware of a
g(l)a(ée called Cedar Crest, which is not far from the Vermont

rder.
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We were able to get state funds to help pay for Jamie's ten dayvs
there, and it was only through the friend of a friend of a friend
that we found out that even there might have been some help for
that.

I was going only because Richard’s expenses were being paid be-
cause it was a business trip, so that my expenses would ! mini-
mal. To add on to that the additional expenses of taking care of
James at probably a hundred dollars a day would have been more
than we would have ever looked into. Without that help there is no
way we could have afforded that k’nd of skilled care

We learned, having been away for even two days, that in fact we
had been exhausted. Our energies had gone into paying the bills
and taking care of James and not much else. We came back feeling
relaxed and renewed and we were anxious to see him again.

Respite ~are became the single most important support to our
family in the next several years and is becoming even moreso. The
opportunity for Richard and I to go out together for a few hours
occasionally was and is extremely important. Respite care made it
possible for me to maintain some professional activities—I am a
nurse by background—and memberships in community organiza-
tions, in Junior Women’s Club and being a school volunteer. in
garden club, in whatever I could come up with, that allowed me to
feel some degree of accomplishment and success and identity.

To go from an active professional career to being at home with a
child who is very difficult to feed, screamed in his car seat and
wheelchair for his first two years of life, was not getting any better
for all the energy and effort we were putting into him, created an
incredible amount of frustration, anger, guilt, depression and sense
of powerlessness during those early years To have someone care
for James so that I could just get away and out was extremely im-
portant.

The Family Support Task Force, whose mission 1t was to deter-
mine the needs of families caring for people with disabilities in our
state, recommended strongly that increasing the amount of respite
and respite caro options was very important to families in our
state.

We heard from over 350 families who have children who have
significant disabilities. We heard from many families and small
groups by phone, 1n personal interviews, in testimony offered
before our committee, which was composed of twc parents, of
which I was one, and the others 1n charge of services in our state
such as special education, mental health area agencies, ¢t cetera.

We heard of incredible situations, from families like ours who do
have insurance and do have an intact family and do have neigh-
bors and do have friends, to families where there were single par-
ents caring for children with disabilities, many working mothers
and fathers with several children and this happened to be the last
child, from a few families whose children demand twenty-four-hour
medical and other kinds of supervision, to families whose children
are physically fine but the kids without supervision would be
spreading feces all over their rooms or going through mattresses or
up and down the streets looking in mailboxes.

Q
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When you hear things like that and people , to you, how do
you get along, you think, I'm getting along fine with what we have
but how do you cope?

For many of these families respite care only happens 1n emergen-
cies. The purpose of respite care is to help prevent burn-out and
family disintegration

In some areas it is doing that In many areas 1t is little more
than a band-aid, because it 1s only seen as crisis intervention. As
many people have said before you today, and as I think you under-
stand, it is not supposed to be saved for a crisis when everything is
falling apart. It is a band-aid at that point It is supposed to be pre-
ventive relief.

As a mother and the chairperson of New Hampshire's Task
Force I strongly support the need for accessible, flexible parent-con-
trolled, parent-directed respite care options, but it is also is very
important for me that you understand the greater concept of
family support.

Family support is the provision of those services that insure ordi-
nary famihes faced with extraordiaary circumstances that come
with having a child with severe disabilities that they get the help
they need without having to give up parental responsibilities and
control and without creating dependency on agencies and profes-
sionals.

Family support services are designed to enhance my ability to
care for my family, deter unnecessary placement of our children
out of our homes and to return people hiving 1n 1nstitutions back to
their neighborhoods and to their famihes.

I am told that for a child like James, if we had him cared for
outside of our home, it would probably be anywhere from $65,000
to $90,000 a year We are not asking you to pay for that We want
our kids at home and we are willing to do a lot of that work.

Examples of family support might include such things as infor-
mation referral, service coordination, temporary relief with respite,
connection with other families—just to know you are not the first
person or the only persor in this world to go through this is very
important—parent education, family counseling, homemaker serv-
ices, adaptive equipment, home alterations—these are all examples
of family support—transportation and access to typical community
resources.

I don't want to be isolated and segregated. I want to bring
James, as we are able to, to our own town pool James may not
need the town pool, but need the town pool I need to see other
moms with kids and my other children need to be with their
friends. We don’t want to have a pool down the street for handi-
capped kids. We want to be a part of our normal communities.
These are the kinds of normal situations we are talking about.

We want access to our libraries and to our parks and day care
centers, but we don’t want them separate We want tc have them
as normal.

Family support muist be family-centered and flexible enough to
respond to th« 1mique needs and circumstances of each individual
faruly and theo changes over time as determined by that family.
Respite care is important, but for a family without other support
its effects are short-lived
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The funding which the Temporary Child Care for Handicapped
Children and Crisis Nurseries Act of 1986 provides to states on a
competitive demonstration grant basis is encouraging. However,
much more needs to be done.

As Americans we claim that the cornerstone of our society is the
family. We take great pride in that New Hampshire takes great
pride in that. Yet the most recent financial data for Fiscal Year
1988 on state expenditures identified in state agencies for persons
with mental retardation or developmental disabilities, coliected bv
Dr. David Braddock at the University of Illinois in Chicago, is very,
very depressing.

Out of $11.4 billion dollars spent on these states for services, the

eat majority on a variety of out-of-home living situations, only
?1.77.9 million is spent on a variety of family supports

Now, it sounds like a lot of money, but when I saw the list of
states and what percentage that represented of the,r entire buaget,
it represented that on an average a meager 1.56 percent of their
total budgets was directed to family support.

In days past it is my understanding—this is not my background.
If I wanted special ed, I would have majored in it, so 1t is some-
thing that I have come into only by biing a parent. It is my under-
standing that children like James would kave been placed at the
turn of the century and in the thirties and forties. I would like to
know where all the money that would have been used to care for
him, in that we have our kids at home right now, has gone.

Yet where do most individuals with disabilities reside? They
reside with us. A copy of this data, with state- by-state compari-
sons, is in the testimony that has been ~ffered to you.

The vast majority of families want to care fo their children with
disabilities in their homes. It is better for the family, it is better for
the child and it certainly better for government funds.

We need help to do it. We can'’t do it alone. I urge you to contin-
ue your support and leadership and to assure that we will be able
to keep our families from becoming disabled, as well

We recommend the following items for he reaathorization proc-
ess:

One, to make the program permanent and to reauthorize the
program for three years.

Two, to increase the authorization level to $20 millon.

Three, to set guidelines assuring that the program is family-cen-
tered and flexible rather than bureaucratic. We have wonderful ex-
amples in our state of New Hampshire of how we have done that.
It is very simple. It doesn't have to be complex. It really doesn’t
We can get from point A to point B on a local/regional level and do
it well on a cost effective basis.

Four, to move forward toward a state formula grant program
rather than a competitive grant award, assuring some services in
every state, with a requirement with a state financial match. In
New Hampshire, from the little I have been up at the state legisla-
ture, the word “federal” is a dirty word. If they have a choice they
would rather not get involved. They are not reaching out and I
really feel that the federal government must take some leadership
in making sure that states like New Hampshire and other states
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really want to dance and to plav and to be a part of this kind of a
program and not have a choice about it.

To expand the service capacity in the program, to move beyond
respite care as the only fundable service, and tv grasp and to em-
brace a concept of child support.

There are three things that I just want to speak to very briefly
in relati  to prior testimony. One has to do with this issue of tem-
porarily 1unding this program.

I would like to think that people that I have met up in the state
of New Hampshire Division of Mental Health, who are the people
who direct most of the services for our families, would be able to
put their time and energy more in helping families and myself
rather than perpetually writing federal grants trying to justify
that, again, we need the money every year.

I would like them helping us and having people finally buy the
concept, say it works, and have them helping us instead of having
to write reports back to the federal government, going through the
same information, saying ‘‘we need it again.”

I as a parent want to have the security in knowing that a respite
program in my area is going to be there next year and nnt inse-
cure. I am not going to invest in something of my time and energy
and taking advantage of that service if I don’t think it is going to
be there the year after. I need that security to know it is going to
be there.

Second, some thoughts on cost effectiveness. The cost effective-
ness, I think, is obvious. James is not in a crisis nursery because
we have built-in supports in our community. My marriage is intact.
Rich is a wonderful friend and a wonderful human being and a
good husband. The amount of strain that can go on and does go on
periodically with having a child like James is incredible.

I was humbled often in hearing testimony from families, to hear
about the numbers of times that marriages broke up after a child
with a disability was born. Families with disabilities are ¢: rion for
splitting up and this is an expense, not just in nioney but a human
expense.

Having these kinds of programs allows me to be an active
member of our community. My husband is on the school board. I
am a school volunteer. We both are involved with service clubs. We
both have friends. We are not just sitting in our house feeling sorry
for ourselves.

Having that kind of support allows that to happen. It even al-
lowed me to go skiing this year for the first time ir ten years. It
allowed me to tear a tendon in my ligament and allowed me to be
on crutches and have a cast on my foot before you, but it allowed
me to have fun with my friends and that gave me energy back.

It allows our children, our other children—and most of us have
more than two kids. When you have a kid with a disability and
then you have a normal kid, you figure out how easy it is to have a
normal kid and then you worry about their having a child they can
really relate to, so often we have three and four and five kids in
our families —we weren't busy enough.

It allows them to grow up without resentment and without
anger. It allows them to grow up to be compassionate and accept-
ing of families and other people with disabilities
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It allows James to stay in our home and ueighborhood and be
loved and to be, in return, a lov ing child who attracts people to
him and isn’t just a child who just sits in a corner with no £ye con-
tact and drips on his bib and’is i1 capable of attracting peopl~ to
him.

Because he has been loved in a relaxed environment he can give
back love. He will attruct people to himself 1n his very limited way
for the rest of his life when I am not around, and that 1s very im-
portant.

Finally, in relation te child abuse and neglect, 1f you want to
help the kids and prevent child abuse and neglect you help the par-
ents. That is how you help the kids.

I grew up in New York City and we often during the summer
and during the spring would have on the news appeals for people
to contribute to the fresh air fund, ard there were three of us
growiug up ir our family and we were all fairly close in age and
iived in a two-bedroom apartment

My mother would say, “The kids don’t need fresh air camp—it's
the mothers who need fresh air camp. Get the mothers off to camp.
Give them -ome time with each other. Make them a meal they
don t have to clean up.”

That is what will help the kids. I am more patient with my chil-
dren. I am more reasonable, I am more able to control my behavior

w' buve had time with my friends, when I have had twenty
of perce to myself, when I am able to understand age-ap-
P © behavior for a two-and-a-half year old or from my child

whu 1.as disabilities That helps me to be more sensitive and help-
ful with my children and for me to be a parent who is not abusive
and neglectful. We are all capable of that. It is not something that
just exists in our cities.

It also allows me to go off anz get information about James’ par-
ticul>r disabulities and that allows me to understand him and to
help him.

In “lesing, I vwould like to leave you with a porul 'n of the Center
on ~ urian Policy statement in support of {amilies and their chil-
dreu, tae complete text of which is included 1n a copy of the
“Famuy Support Bulletin,” which is now reaching over 7,000 sub-
scribers throughout the nation

“All chiidren, regardless of disability, Lelong with fami..es and
need enduring relationships with adults. Families should receive
the support necessary to maintain their children at home Family
support should bu'd on existing social networks and natural
sources of support.

“Family support should maximize the family’s control over the
services and supports that they receive. Family support services
should encourage the integration of children with disabilities into
the community.”

I really appreciate this opportunity. I appreciated hearing from
your original testimor ies, people on the committee, that you have
an understanding, of this, as well, and as a mother and as a
member of this country I will help you in any wav to further clari-
fy and heip on behalf.

Thank you.

[The prepared statement of Kathy Mandeville foliows’|
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Mr. Chairman, and distinguished members of this Committee:
My name is Kathy Mandeville and I am from Bedford, New Hampshire,
a community j;ust ontside the city of Manchester. I am pleased to
be here representing United Cerabral Palsy Associations, Inc. UCPA
is a national organization of nearly 200 affiliates in 45 states,
advocating on behalf of and providing a range of rosunity support
services to individuals with cerebral palsy and othe- severe
disabilities and their families.

I come to you as the mother of a ten year-old son with
multiple handicaps as well as the Chairperson of.the New Hampshire
Family Support Task Force. The Task Force was a legislatively-
created committee whose rnissior it was to *study the needs of
families carina for severely disabled children at home® and *to
make recomrendations to the New Hampshire legislature on what
family support services were necessary to enable the
developmentally disabled child to remain in the home environment.*
That Task Force met for 16 months and released iis findings this
past January. I have brought with me the summary report of those
recommendatiors for your information and a copy .s also attached
to my testimony for the record.

I am married and the mother of three children; .mes, who is
ten; Elizabeth, seven and Margaret who 1s four. The life event
that brings us together in this room today was James’ birth ven
years ago. Richard and I had oeen married for about 4 years. I
was the Nurse Consultant for pre-natal services for the State of
New Hampshire and had recently been recognized for my efforts in
prevention of birth defects by the March of Dimes. Richard had
recently been named Pres dent of the local two-year community
college in Manchester and we anxiously awaited the birth of our
first born. James was born and was very beautiful but was also
very lethargic. He seemed to perk up some but about four hours
later started having seizures that continued for the next day. The
first week brought us the knowledge that he had ha¢ significant
trauma to his brain, but that lLe would live.

The only childcare help that we had in those first two years
came from two or three people. A grandmotherly woman who liked
babies and two energetic teenagers.

It was not until I had the opportunity of accompanying Richard
on a business trip tiat the need for care for James for more than
a few hours became an i1ssue or even a remote consideration. We had
heard of the term "respite care" from a doctor when James was a few
months old. What we HEARD in our HEARTS was that respite care was
for families who were exhausted and unable to cope with their
child, or whose marriages were on the brink of collapse. Since we
had no other childcare options, and we desperately needed to get
away together as a couple, we looked 1nto a place 1n New Hampshire,
two hours from our home -~ a small residential care facility that
.20 offered temporary care. We were able to get state funds to
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help pay for Jamie’s ten days there. Without that help, there 1s
no way that we could have afforded that kind of skilled care. We
HAD been exhausted. Our energies had gone into paying the bills
and taking care of James -- and not much else. We came back
feeling renewed and anxious to see him.

Respite care became the single most important support to our
family in the next several years and is becoring even more go. The
opportunity for Richard and I to go out together for a few hours
occasionally was and is extremely important. Respite care made it
possible for me to maintain some proressional activities and
memberships that allowed me to feel some degree of accomplishment
and success. To go from an active professional career to being at
home with a +hild who is very difficult to feed, screamed in his
car seat and wheelchair for his firsc few years of life and was
nct getting "better”, created an incredible amount of frustration,
anger, gquilt, dep.ession and sense of powerlessness during those
early years. To have someone care for James so I could just get
out and away was very important.

The Family Support Task Force, whose mi3sin™ 1t was to
determine the needs of families caring for people with
disabilities, recommended strongly that increasing the amount of
respite and respite care ¢ 10NS was very important tc families in
our state. We rcard from over 350 families -- in small groups, in
phone and personal interviews and 1in testimony offered before us.
There were a number of single parents caring for children with
disabilities, many vorking mothers and families without health
irsurance. We hea'd from a few families who have children who
require 24~hour mon.toring and care -- the parents take turns going
out. For many of these families, respirte care only happens 1n
emergencies.

THE PURPOSE OF RESPITE CARE IS TO HELP PREVENT B'JRN-OUT AND
FAMILY DISINTEGRATION. In some areas, it 1s doing that. In many
areas, it’s liitle more than a band-aid because 1t 1s only seen as
"Crisis irtervention" rather .an ongoing “preventative relief."

As 4 mother and t' 2 Thai~nerson of New Hampshire’s Task Force,
I strongly support the need tor accessible, flexible respite care
options, but 1t 1s also imprrtant to me that you understand that
while respite care 1s critical, 1t 1s only one facet of the greater
concept of FAMILY SUPPORT. Family Svpport is the provision of
those services that ensure ordinary families faced with the
extraordirary circumstances that come ,ith having a child with
severe disabilities get the help they need without having to give
up parental responsibilities ana control and without creating
dependency on agencies and professionals. Family support services
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are designed to enhance the care-giving capacity of families, deter
unnecessary out-of-home placements, and return persons living in
institutions back to a family setting.

Examples of family support might include such things as
infoimation and referral, service coordination, temporary relief
or respite, connection with other families, parent education,
family counseling, homemaker services, adaptive equipment, home
alteration, transportation and assistance 1n access to typical
community resources, including physicians, dentists, recreation
center<, parks, libraries, day care centers, etc. Family support
MUST be FAMILY-CENTERED AND FLEXIBLE enough to respond to the
unique needs ~ad circumstances of each 1ndivid: al family and to
their changes over time, as determined by the family. Respite care
is important, but for a family without otlher support, 1ts effects
are short-lived.

The funding which the "Temporary Child Care for Handicapped
Children and Cris:s Nurseries Act of 1986" provides to states on
a compet.i ive, demonstration grant basis is encouraging; however,
much more needs to be donel As American’s we claim that the
cornerstone of ~ur society is the fam:ly! Yet the most recent
financial data for FY 1988 on state expenditure identified in state
agencies for persons with mental retardation/developmental
disabilities collected by Dr. David Braddock at the University of
T1llinois at Chicago 1s very, very depressing. Out of $11.4 b1l ion
spent by these states on services--the great majority on a variety
of out of home livina Situations--only $177.9 million 1s speat on
a variety of family supports--A meager 1.56% of their total
budgets! Yet, where do most individuals with disabilities reside?
The answer 1s with their families. A copy of these data with
state-by-state comparisons are attached t~ my test.mony.

The vast majority of families want to care for their children
with disabilities in their own homes. It 1s better for the family;
1t 1s certainly better for the child; and it 1s certainly a better
investment of government funds. But we ne=d help to do it I urge
you to continue ycur support and leadersh:p and to assure *hat we
will be able to keep our families from becoming disabled as well.

We recommend the following items for the reauthorization
process:

1) to make the program permanent and reauthorize the program
for 3 years;

2) to increase the authorization 1:svel to $20 million;
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3) to set guidelines assuring that the program 1is family
centered and flexible, rather than bureaucratic;

4) to move toward a state formula grant program rather than
a competitive grant awaxd assuring some services in every state
with a requirement for a state financial match;

5) to expand the service capacity in the program to move
beyond respite care as the only fundab.e service.

In closing, I would like to leave you with a portion of the
Center on Human Policy statement in Support of Families and Their
Children, the complete text of which 1s included in a copy of the
Family Support Bulletin (attached to mr testimony), a UCPA
publication now reaching over 7,000 subscribers throughout the
nation.

o All children, regardless of disability, belong witn
famiies and need enduring relationships with adults.

o Famiii®s shculd receive the support necessary to maintain
their children at hone.

o Family supports should build on existing social networks
and natural scurces of support.

o Farily s pports should maximyze the family’s control over
the services and supports they receive.

o Family suppo.t services should encourage the integration
of children with disabilities into the community.

Thank you for the opportunity to give testimony on Family
Support and Services. I will be glad to answer any questions you
may have.

KATHY MANDEVILLE
Bedford, Ne: '"ampshire

/3is
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For the love of our families,

for the sake of us all.

ﬁlre s Task}'arce on
amz[y‘.Support

Q
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T he majonty of New Hampshire's children
and young adults with developmental
disabr'ies are living at home and being
cared ,or by their families

This was not always the case

Before the tum of the century many children with
dhsabilities did not survive intancy For the most part those
who did were cared for bv their tamilies They were
ncorporated into an extended fami'y and were part of the
fabnc of the greater community

As doctors and vther professionals became more 1n.olved
1n the field of di.ability family centered care tegan to be
questioned These experts believed medical specialists
were better able to care for people with disabil,ties than their
fa~ul'es or local communities were

Institutions were built in every state Admunistered bt
doctors these places purported .0 offer the latest in therapie
and reatment Thousands of children and adults with
disabiinies were separated from their faynihies and placed in
large. 1solated state schools and hospitals trom which thes
never returned

Finally in the 1960s and 70s parents and athers who
worked on behalf of ciuzens with disabilines began to
expose the shame of inshutional care Society began 1o
reshize what families who had placed their children in
1nsutubions, or who had cared for thetr children at home 1a
1501ati0n ajreadv knew Total and separate care of people
with d'sabilies outside of their family and hometown 15 not
good

Segregation and 1solation are not good for the child with
disabiines They arent good for the aduit who the Lhild will
bevome or for the family who has responsibility for their
ch'ds ife wril into the adult vears

Fammilies of the 1980s are grateful not to be pressured into
placing their disabled -hildren but they are not the Amencan
hcuseholds of the 1800s who had extenced famihies and
simpler hife styles

Today s family may be headed by a single pareat It mav
be an adoptive family or a farmly with a stepparent and
stepchildren The mother of a 1980s famuly 1s likely to work
outside (he home

Recent medical and technoiogial advances have made
dramauc 1mprovements in the lives of peopie with
tisabilities Famities however have not recerved the \ame
A1enlON OF resources In their siruggle 1o care for diubled
family members {ts ume that changed

This Task Force of the Legisiature was convened 10 study
what New Hampshire can do 1o support these care gaving
families

Please take ine time (o review our ccommiendations
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Recommendations of the Task Force

Legisiation necessary for a comprehensive
family support network 'n New Hampshire

¢ The Governor and Legislature need to support legislation and
the necessary appropriation 1o establish a comprehensine statewide
tariy support network

Purpose

To assivtramlies 1n whatever manner needed o obtain and
maintain the services and resources which van best help them
pr v de care tor their family metnber at home by

Prmcess

Providing accurate intormation and um=1s reterral *o .envites ta
23 hour ‘ol free telephone number)

Providing assistance which ts sensiuve  understandwng
individualized famely directed and fleuble

Assunng that every region of the state has a meaningful tamily
support plan which responsicly addresses the needs of *-

Assuring ongoing contact w-th familes throughout the \ ears

Providing flexible appropnate service planning imnlementation
and coordination

Assuning tamdy imvol veme 1t 1n moaitoning drogram
etfectrveness

nes

Structure
State Coordinator yad State Famiiy Support C unc il

Would review the establishment of Regional Family Support
Countils and the tuncnions of the Regional  oordinatorts)

Would advise the Director Division of Mental Health and
Developmental Services on 1ssues raised by the Regioval
conrdinators and Fanily Support Councils as 1o .he effectiveness of
services

Would assist Regional Famiiv Support < oardenators and tamilies
by providing technical assistance training and necessary resources
10 support local efforts

Revional Famuby Support Councils

Made up of members of families of people with des elopmental
disabihities withineasch Community Developmental Services
Region { Area Agency) of the state

Would approve the plan for services supporting families in the
region

Would advise the Regional Farmily Support e srdinator and the
Area Agency on creativ e stralegies anu the effectiveness of
programs (reated .0 provide meamingful support to famihies

Regtonal Famils Support Coordinatorts)

Would exist 1n cach of the 12 Community Developmental Service
regions m New Hampshire

Each Area Agency we dld receive funde to implement the
wmprehenas - whe tamily support network

Funding » ould need 1o be provided by the Division of Mental
Health and Developmental Services through a compenitive process
to determine which lead agency or orgamization 1s maost able 1o meet
family neeas withia each region

Regronal Famiis Support Coordinator

Must be responsible fur assisting tamuies in fuily participating in
their communiiy

Must work under the guidance ut the Regional Familv Suppont
Council

Must communicate requests for lacal support onmet needs and
barners to the Regional Family Suppont Council

¢ The Governor and Legistature must expand appropriativns to
fund all aspects of familv support specifically *tunding 10

Work toward the climnation ot waiting lists tor housing
emplovment health care and other community based opnortunities

Increase respate care and respite care oplions

Support voungst=rs in transitions from school

Provide flexible assistance [€ g vouchers)

Allow families (o obtatn supports needed (o make home and
vehicle modifications and purchase special equipment suppl -+ and
services nat usually avai'abie through exis'ing programs

To imrease earlv intervention services in order (o serve all chit
fren 1om terth to s vears of age

¢  The Goveruor and Legislature must address the need for wage
and henefit incentines 1n order to recruit and retain quahty canng
peopie whe will provide lasting integrated and productive supports
to fasnilies and to people with dev elopmental disabil.aes

Accessible and reliable
information and referra!
systems for families

¢ All State Agencies providing services to families and people
with developmental disabilities must assure that all parents receive
ina umely manner written easity understood mformation informing
them of chgibility. safeguards services provided and availabie
rnights and appeal processes

¢ State and private human service sgencies must

Devetop specific strategies that address public and professional
awarencss of the needs famihies have ir canng for their children
with developmental disabihities

Fostcr and facilitate the use of typical Lommumity programs und
services and not further 1s7late faminies by use of overty specialized
and segregated services

Assure that persons with disabiltties and thewr families receive
assistance in expenencing the same opportunities 1o participale tn
community hfe as any other ciizen

¢ State, local and private agencies must involve and wupport
famihies duning the transional stages of lite to assure that famibies
clearly understand their options in entitlement and

See [nformanon. rave !
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"When all is said and done, let us ensure

{nformagon, from paye >

non entitlement sen ices Enutiement
meant an absolute iegal nght to benetits
SETYICEY OF Programs as 2 7esult of bemng a
member ol 4 defined ¢lasy of people,

Intants and todd'ers recen e prompe
‘ntenvention snd cocrdinated referral
services that support the fannty and the
child

Students leaving school have available
Approphate senvices that promate coninued
fearming

Employ ment programs adequateis
address the impact that wage eamings have
on benefits and thar work schedules
vomplement tamilv routiney

Mlservices and programs has e adequatc
back ip support in the event that transiton
1S UM el

¢ State, local and private agencies
serving famlies must doument mnd
Montor on anative on eing bawis ail
tamily reque sty or assivtance 3 vd 3 aaiting
Ints tur services: Those tamibies and
individualy aw Bting services must be

intormed ot vtate and Iix 4l policy

addressin waiting Tints

Regularby informed ot thesr status

Vasured of 3 ¢ plenm s istance

There must be sssurances that sunvice

development plans are responsive o acrual
unmet needs as reflected by these w unng
[ENGY

An mter-agency work group
to obtain a broad base of
support for famihes

¢ The Developmental Disahilities
Counat must convene an inter agencs
work gtoup to- ban the hroade ot possabic
base tor state federa and I s} agene es in
supporting tamiies

Thas group should s lude appropraie
dgenmy representitive
Mental Health ind Desetopmeriail Services
Bureau of Special Educatis Dive on ¢
Public Health Division of Human Senvie
Doy Lion of Chiidien and Youth Senues
Dwvision ot Vouatonst © shabalitater ind
othersy

vz Divisionor

represents v 2y it he State Famuly
Suppen Counci! and tamely member
roresenting other tamily groups g

O
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Maanzations
The work group must
Review ang make recommendinions tor
n.reased flexibility and responyseness in
practices rules regulations policies and or
laws goverming services tor people wath
developmental disabihues and therr
tamibes
Fxampie ¢ pgudationy und or v ey
o need of revision ing fuue

Medicad program ind ehgibiin
guirements

Developmentat Jisab hines detintion
chaibilits and cnoue nent v

Finter Care and adoption altematives

Freubilit in finanaing wnces

File an annual report on e xpendstares
and s inceme s made 1n family suppurt
Review and cxpand pariaipation in

interdeparimental agreements ind seek
tunding options > __ that thes are armed
ut
¢ The Developmental Disatuliies
Counal must consene 4 studs group that
conunuously reviews and recommends
changes in bl \ate and tederal statutes
pertaning 1o deselopmental disabihties
The reaults 1 the resiew must incdude
SUMMALes of lws responsthle povemment
agencies nights «nd appeal provedures and
wavs Lammhies can use this 'intonmanon to
have their needs met Such mtormation
“ould be made waranie to st tamibies ot
people with developmenta! disabilitey

Qualiity dantal
aro nes ' -arices

* Alerislative Task borce aith tamils
Nate vovermment snd povate shsurer
participat on muscbe Gonsened 1o study the
avaulabihite und aceesanihits o quahiny
sdental infhealth senviees wvmbable 1o
people auh devetopmentat fisabtlitn s apd

the ssues nntronurg timihes

Seec hioath
The reduction ot kealih ind denal
reunbuisement dinneedtt A e s
Mudios b rermburseme e e raper
~urk et
Re w1t nrnit e ad o outees

avaulable t tamiticy of Chifdren wuth
devedonmental disabdities

Recommend teaihle me thods ot
provuding 3ttordable and comprehense e
heaith and dental Loverage

Identify and ‘mplement
funding mechanisms for
family support

#  Mate agenaies munt receive additional
tunding dennty altemative turding
sourees and unplement new tunding sman
ements such 4s vouchers fow interest foany
and nther subvidy programs to dilew

tamihies 1o _are tor their tamids nembv

with 3 disanibsts

Integrated and approgriate
pubic aducation

¢ The State Board of Educanon most
facilitate the development ot utaverats ind
N e camicsla and cortibicat n
~andards tor regutir and pecial cdug ston
*hai promare
Inte2ration <t all students inta oLl ar
swhooly and Jassiooms
Inciusion ot 31l students into Ldueationat
programs
Invalvement ot tamiires 10 the tduy ctond
provesy

#  The State Board of Fdudation the
Mtate Department of Fdutation i lcal
schont districts mustcamy out the pint
andorinal mtent ot Public [aw 93 132
Fuuanm o che Handic ap ped 3 1 when
working with tamihies to provide a tree ang
pprmpn e pudlic education 1n the least
redmane environment Thatss wit hildren
wath disablticos shoatd attend neighborhixd
~-hoohs weth non disabled e where the
TCLL e aRe uppropriaie services ind
SUppOrts

¢ Local school districts must aithin
their peciv educaton s urncul
prepatates fite shill o atnme throughout the

Pros e

chomive s s tepuming must nelude
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that more will be done than said,”

1987 88 *Famuy support ‘Twok Tomee Motto

health education sociahzation recrea
tha/leisure  community tunctiomng and
vocational and career educanon Local
school distncts should work cioselv with
adult service workers 1o assure « successful
transition to integrated and meaningtul aduit
hives

Legal services
and support

¢ Agencies providing legal counsel
must

Help familie  learly undestand
entitlement versus ophionai programs

Make avaiiable affordable wformation and
assisance on such issues s guardianship
wills trusts and estate planning

¢ The New Hampshire Bar Associaton
must convene educational seminars designed
10 insure that its members arz aware of the
legal needs of famulies canny for disabled
people  These seminars should focus on
providing accessible affordable and
knowledgeable 'egal services

4 The Attorney Ueneral's Oifice must
create an office within 1its Consumer
Protection Division that will assist and
respond to the needs of families canng for
deveiopmentally disabled children

Availaple and accessible
public transportation

¢ The Departmen. of Transportation
and The Governor's Commussion on the
Handicapped must conduct 2 statewide
study of existing public arx privare
traAnsSpPOrtanion resources which address the
unique 15sues of people with de eiopmental
disabihties  This study should include
coordination and shanng of exisuing
resources among educanion pubhic and
pnvare human service agencies

ERIC

Aruitoxt provided by Eic:

improve prevention
and medical services

¢ The Dwvision of Public Heaith
Services Must be active in 1t efforts to
Identity prevent and mimmize the
wcidence of developmental disabiiiies
Streng! 1ts progi for ng
famihes e pre natal educanon and
services pre school health et and for
vhildren with speci.] heaith needs
Continue to develop and momitor
standards of care for people with develop-
mental disabilities ind the  familie

¢ The New Hampshire Medical Soctety
Must conduct educational programs
designed to insure 1hat its members ar~

Famihia, with the needs of people with
developmental disabilines and their
farmibies

Aware of methods and partiaipate 1
drcus.10ns Lt SSUES 1N PTO/IGINg aCTUss)
bie affordable health care

More able 1o communicate with peopie
with developmental disabilines 2nd their
families

Active
family involvement

¢ All frmalies, professionals and
providers of se.vices myst actively address
discnamination practices against people with
developmental disabihises and their
fameies This includes ail areas of
community services including housing
employment health and dental care
transportation recrersion and education

¢ Families caring for children with
developmental disabilities must

Continue 19 actively seek out the support
they need 10 provide the care for their
Children

Expand their involvement in family
advocacy groups that speak on their behalf

Continue 1o actively seek out and
support elected officials who are interested

and knowledgeable ot the speuial needs ot
famibies wd who will advor ate on their
behalf

Increase their etforis (0 influence national
poiicy regarding ennitiement to services that
wiil assure thetr Children s tull participation
in the community

Deavelopment of process to
assure recommendations are
implemented

¢ The Legislature must establish an
oversight committee o 2nsure that these
rec d S are d

The Work of
the Task force

Th Task Force used a vanety ot
methods to collect and analvze
intornation about supports for tamuie.
in the last 16 months the Task Force

Sponsored numerous rexiina!
Jarums por tamilies
Intersiewed heard testimony from '
und reviewed surey responses from
over 350 famutres with disabled '
members '
Reviewed data and materials from !
national studtes and other states ‘
Juined in sunev efforts with other !
agencies |
Conductea its own state surevs |
documenting families requests and I
their satisfu. 1on with Current senices i
Listened to an arrav of state and
private agencies edut alors !
!
1
i
i

pediarricians and admunistrators
describe thetr services for families
Soughr the assistance of
consultants (o focus refine and
articulate these recommendations
It has been aith great respect for alt
families with a severely disabled
member that the Task Force has
conducted its inveshigations

For More Information
The enture Tr X Forcs report, enatied
“For the iove of’ our fumilies...,” 1
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(These are the families

The people who took part i the ond humane  Thes dont want to
survess and research ot the Famuils  Jutfer the costs that tamilies
Support Task Force are not fractured by stress mus, endure
strangers What they desene s

They are our neighbors triends tundamental  dignity
and relatises soung and old Con Priercon Jr und by did
presperous and poor team up on the siopes of Mt

They have savous cdisiabilities Sunapee  Cory Jr competes in
and comre from tamilies that dre nattonally sanc troned ski raes for

disubled people Dad s current

Ltaet tamihes with single toster or
s  with wngle head of Special Familie s United o

adopiise parents support and adve acy group tor
Thev are native and newcomer Jamilies with g disabled relatne
they Itive tn evers comer of the Lutle Cory suvy ke ll ske bener
Granite State than dad someday o one who
What thes ask for 1s reasonable Anews etther Prerson would
disagrer

Every family is unique

The Task Furce v indebted to the mans tamil members who Farmihes who have (hildren with developmenta: disabilities are 10
upened thewr hves and hearts through personal wsimomes By ditterent
shanng their stories of how the state Lan support theur etton to Everv family 15 unique and us needs change over ime
ware for ™ ldren at home they Present the mostuompe hing All indisuirals belong in faruaes or famulrs-hke serangs
intormation of ali Families are, or can become.compelent caregivers

From ali the iestimons the Tash Foree distibled this 15t of satues  Services should support the everyday needs of the famil
that embodics famihies dehimtions ot support The values Each famuly needs services talored to burid on s nutural
cxpressed are pot unique Thev are the needs and desires of all supports. umque skills and existing commumity resour: es

ERIC
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z Al
Family members. legisiaiors, advocates and <tate officials , cared for as hame  Increasing the flexibdity of such funds ss
including (third from nght) Health and Human Service Justone of several recommendatians af the Task F orce on
Commissioner Mary Monagan. joined Gavernor Sununu last Family Support  Such changes can assist “ew Hampshire

spring when he signed into law a bill that makes some Medicaid  famulies who provide care to a disabled relagive or child
[funding araslavie for severely disabled children who are being
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Should you be reading this report?

This summary 1s for anyone who
has aneighbor or s part ot a tamily

1t ts for legislators and municipal
officials vou who have so much to do with
shaptng policv and carTving out the evervday
business of our communities

1t 13 for our librarians and teachers. the
people Limest 10 us who distinbute informa
non work datlv in the cormmerce ot ideas
and Lan expose us to the hiberation ot
thought and the challenge of Lhange

This s for employrs. tc alert vou that
we are all in the midst ot 2 veason of
changes that you can help ani be helped by

Ty ‘)
Why fa:iilies’

Fanulies are the most by nefic'al and
effective Laregivers for prv  Ling direct
assistance to their children or tamily member
with developmental disabiiies They must
be supported in thetr effort 1o maintain thetr
children or family member at home or in
communily basea family centered opt.ons
Families are the only Lorstant 1n the lives of
their children services are not

Suppon should pros 1de he necessary
resources 1o the famely so that v can function
optimally as a famly unit

Focus on the Faruly
The focus should be on the entire famihy
and not just on the individua' with a
devel . ntal disability
7POrt services must strengthen

reconwdenng  vour pervonrel needs and
practices your accevaibility und vour
opportunity 1o postlisels  hange the tace ot
Our commumty by altenng the workplace

For famelies with a disabled relative this
3 heaon fo ab=rt vou that vou are not
alone that vour yolce- saur concern v part
of achoruy [tas an appeal tor vou to join us
1 cur efforts [0 speak candidly yoout what
vou need ard whan vou have 1o otter

For those working i1n the disabiiities
field anvwhere thisis a reminder that what

the tamily s exiunng resources and provide
appropriate addinon.d resources when none
are vaiable

Family Needs
The Famuly Support Task Force 0

reviewing the yssues of famihies canng for
people with developmental disabilitics has
tound the tollowing compeiling needs of
New Hampshire s families  Famulies need

A consistent easily understood
responsive and achive reterral network thar
«iearly understands the familics 15sues
provides informanon on avalable services
and helps connect families to agencies
organizations and individuals that can best
provide 1fe support required

Assurance that their relatives w.th

vou have Jone what vou do reserberates far
hevond thowe  ou seek 10 asaint duaily

To doctors and lawyers this is 1
reminder that \here are Particular needs that
vou can help o hil and that ,ou can he even
more ble ynd enabline by becorming more
intormed about disabaliites

To our commup:ty leaders, c1vic and
religious groups servi € clubs and business
B¢ 41078 ths eport 18 an i vitabion v
hnow us hefter tu se us and our disabled
hin tor what we are vour neighbors

Jevelopniental disabtlities are autive
participants an typral commuynity dutivities
such as public education recreanionat and
sound actvities health care and
emplovment

An active direct mole indeciding trom
among 4 wide vanety of choices which
Supports and services will heyt assist them 1n
the care of their children of family members

Active involvement by agencies and
organizations 1n the pianning
implementation and momitonag of services
P16 aded Jor individuals with developmentat
disabadinies

These are the 1vsues that underpin the

recommendations contained in this
summany

fembers of the Task Force on Famaly Support, appownted by the New Hampshire Legislature.

Rathy Wandewnlle Parent
Chaurperson
‘The Momorabis Feank ‘Tupper
Qod

The NH House of Representatives
The Monoruble  harles Bond.

The N Senate .
)

RIC
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Cary ‘Prerson, Pareni
Specid Famulses Uinsted
Edward Burkg  Exec Dwrector
WM Developmental Drsabuitues < ouncd
Robert Xrnnedy, ‘Durector
specsdd Eduiatwom Bureau
A Dept ot Futuaatum

Sandra Pelletser taec Director
Lea Ypency for Developmental servues
Npshia, M
‘Effse Malley, ‘Director
NH Dunson for Children & Youtn Servnces
Donald Shumway  Durector
N M Drnuwn of Mental Pualth o
Drvelopmencal seraces




TABLE 6

145

Discrete Community Initiative Administered By State MR/DD Agencies,
By State in FY 1988: Family Support

l- Cash Subeldy (1) Respite Other Famity Support Total Family Support
State Cilents Crients cpenditures | Ctlents E Clients
ALABAMA $0 0] 250,000 341 $75.000 | (23,637 $325,000
ALASKA . $0 0 $718,500 43 $0 0 $718 900 4%
ARZONA . $0 0| $227,800 754 | $10,817 400 $10 845,000
ARKANSAS $0 c $208,000 40 ® 0 $208,000 40
CALIFORNIA $0 0] $10,791,548 10,754 | $19,720 293 22,159 $30 511 839 32,913
ICOLOR"D0 %0 0 $94 894 $195,000 65 $289 894
CONNECTICUT $0 0 $336,228 $1,067,181 $1,903,409 1,492
DELAWARE $0 0 sTro08 268 38534 $80,262 268
VT OF COLUMBIA $0 0 $342,396 400 $150,186 30 $493,082 40
FLOFIDA $5,100 12| 8314568 $10 981,568 $11285 234

$0 0 $311582 858 $300,000 200 $611,562 1,056
HAWAN $0 0 400 € $115,000 400
I0AMO $71,500 250 $42,000 122 $113,500 e
LLINOIS %0 0| $4,409,600 3,147 $7,905,900 8913 $12 315 500 12 060
[INDIANA $333 488 $37,054 8370542 | (31,000
oW $0 0 £ 0 30 0 30 0
KANSAS $0 0 $0 0 $0 0 $0 0
KENTUCKY $0 0 $991,312 $1,741 645 $2,732,957
LOUISIANA 845,743 189 $45,743 169
MAINE $0 0l $197308 500 $0 0 $197,3%06 500
MARYLAND 30 0 $4 050,136 2,008 $4 050136 2,008
MASSACHUSETTS $0 0| $15,000,000 $3,900,000 $18 900 000
MICHIGAN $9,429,251 3,288 5,250,000 $14,679,251
MINNESOTA $1 042,700 410 $1,418,000 $2,550,700
MISSISSIPFI $0 0 $0 0 30 1] $0 0
MISSOURE $0 0]  $362,500 340 $174,155 160 $536,655 500
MONTANA $0 0 $269 400 557 | $2$75000 1,138 $2,844 400 1,758
NEBRASKA $0 0 $0 0 $0 0 $0 0
NEVADA $162,200 70 $0 0 $162 200 70
NEW HAMPSHIRE $0 0 $936,174 1288
NEW JERSEY $0 0| 85357000 $3,436 000 $8,793,000
NEW MEXICO $0 o| s 224 $0 0 $187,770 224
NEW YORK $0 0! 81000000 $15,5% 000 $16,536 000 20,000
NOATH CAROLINA $0 0 $:,070200 1369 $2 700 % $1,072 300 1,395
NORTH DAKUTA $460 100 255 $317 100 | (2 32,400 $777 200
OHIC 30 0 $0 0| $3.562462 $3 562 462
OKLAHOMA $0 0 $0 0 $0 0 $0 0
OREGON $0 0 $0 0 $0 [ $0 0
PENNSYLVANIA $0 0 $10 086 219 15 639 $10 086,219 15,839
RHOOE ISLAND $320 000 75| $300 000 $1 060 000 $1 700 000
[§0umcmoum $180 000 175 | $1.242100 66 $0 0 $1422100 241
SOUTH DAKOTA $0 0 $0 0 $0 0 $0 0
TENNESSEE $0 0 $104 860 187 $0 0 $104 880 187
TEXAS $1 000 000 267 sr1212278 498 | $7,370580 . $9 642 856 3,649
UTAH $154 100 Fil €183 000 $110 000 $447 100
VERMONT S 0] 8572500 378 $16 000 45 $588 500 420
VIRGINIA ) 0 $0 0 $0 0 $0 0
[WASHINGTON $0 0| 81900000 $566 094 $2,466,094 900
IWEST VIRGINIA $0 0 $114 850 $0 0 $114,850
WISCONSIN 3723100 533 | $1,077 960 2362 $723,100 533 $2524 160 3428
VYOMING $0 0 $0 0 $0 0 $0 0]
UNITED STATES $13,542,294 6,275 | $50.504,732 24122 13112 878 207 67,019 | [(4) 5177 976 407 f(4) 102 835
HOTE A biank indicates that datm were not available and *0° indicetes that & discrets ident

(1) Bates may provide cash subsdves it sddition 10 theee funds

(2) Cllent houre of mervice

(€) Famity suppart sxpenditu

ERIC
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wors reporied in Alaban.a and North Dako's nat inctuded in totals
(3) Famity Support sxpenditures in Hawail and clients In Indians reparted se totats only

78 and clint 1otals do ot equal mum f Categories thers may aiso be duplicate lient rounts

Source University of Hiinois at Chicago UAP, 1989
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FAMILY SUPPORT SPENUING AS A PER SNTAGE OF TOTAL MR/DD SPENDING FY 1988

Total Percent Family
Total Family Support 1968 MA/DD Support of Total

Expenditures Clients NR/DD Expenditures
ALABAMA $325 000 $94 695 432 0 34%
ALASKA $718,900 436 $20,266 200 3 55%
ARIZONA $10,848,000 $77 738 400 13 95%
ARKANSAS $206 000 40 $71 371 311 0 29%
CALIFORNIA $30 511 839 32913 $1137 788 802 2 60%)
COLORADO $289 894 $11 7327”7 0 26
CONNECTICUT $1 903,409 * 492 $380 182 056 0 5(%
DELAWARE $80 352 266 $29,322 258 027
DIST OF COLUM $493,082 30 366 238,000 0 74%)
FLOAIDA $11285234 $302 578 944 3 73%
GEORGIA $611 562 1056 $218 652 454 0 28%
HAWAII $115 000 400 $25,567 528 0 45%
IDAHO $113 500 372 $34 573 84S 0 33%
ILLINOIS $12 315 500 12 060 3476 636 556 2 58
INDIANA $370 542 1,000 $176 350 195 0 21%
IOWA $0 [} $127 860 155
KANSAS $0 o $96 418 039 |
KENTUCKY $2 732 957 $726€7173 |
LOUISIANA 345 743 169 | $17247C 4|
MAINE $197 306 500 ! $55 107 449 |
MARYUAND $4 050 136 | 2008 $214 695 908
MASSACHUSETTS $18900000 | seossasns}
MICHIGAN $14 679 251 | $455 760 259
[MINNESOTA $2 680 700 | $304 618 747
MISSISSIPP _ $0; .0 $70 353 690 |
MISSOURI 8535 6E5 | 500 $177 526 268 |
MONTANA $2 bad 400 1755 , $23 609 760 1
NEBRASKA . $0° 0! $65 839 307 |
NEVADA $162 200 70 $16793773
NEW HAMPSHIRE $936 174 | 1285 $63139 614 |
NEW JERSEY $3793000 ) $476 633018 |
NEW MEXICO $187 770 224 | 837 Ao g2 !
NEW YORK | $16 536 000 « 20000 $1806 816 303 |
NORTH CAROLINA | $1072900 | 1395 | $245 415000 |
NORTH DAKOTA $777 200 v 5034408
OHIO $3562 462 | ) 3430 658 581
OKLAHOMA s0' 0 $101 988 275 |
QREGON $0 0 $115 149 831 |
PENNSYLVANIA $10086 219 5639 1 $683 270 801 |
RHODE ISLAND $1700000 | $82 192 060
SOUTH CAROLINA ! $, 422100 A4 $145 674 304
SOUTH DAKOTA $0 o $35 680 933
TENNESSEE | $104 860 187 $118 996 451 ¢
TEXAS ! $9 642 B56 3649 $507 360 399
UTAH ! 47000 $63 892 876
VERMONT $588 500 © 120 $30030 440 |
VIRGINIA 30 0 $184 297 100
WASHINGTON ! $2 466 094 | 900 | $176 346 420
IWEST VIRGINIA $114 850 $36 691 52
IWISCONSIN : $2524 00 14228 $221 824 183
WYOMING 0 _ 9, $23 626 200
UNITEDSTATES | 8177976407 12835

Sout e !

PP s s nLagoc UAP 389
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ENDING FY 1988

FAMILY SUPPORT SPENDING AS A PERCENTAGE OF TOTAL MR/DD SP
-

Totat Percant Family T
Total Famity Support 1988 MR/DO Support of Total X
Expenditures Clients - MR/DO Expenditures |

ARIZONA $°0 845 000 snmwo[ 1335
MONTANA $2 844 400 11755 $33 609 780 | 846%
KENTUCKY $2732957 572,687 173 ¢ 376%
FLORIDA | $11235 234 $302,579 944 3 73%
ALASKA i $718 900 436 $20 266 200 3 55%
MICHIGAN $14 679 251 $455 760 259 | 5 25
MASSACHUSETTS $18 900 000 $605 835 795 | 2%
CALIFORn & $30 511 839 2913 $1137 788 802 | 2 58%]
ILLINOIS $12 315,500 12060 | $476 636 556 2 58%
RHODE ISLAND $1 700 000 | $82 192 06w, 20w
VERMONT 3588 500 420 $30 030 440 | ) B
TEXAS $9 642 uS6 3649 $507 360 399 1 30%
MARY LAND $40 136 | 2008 | $214 635 908 | ' 89%i
NEW JEF 53Y $8793000 . $476 53 018 1 1 840
NEW HAMPSHIRE $90€ 174 | 185! 363139614 1 48%
PENNSYLVANIA | sxooasmT 15839 $683 270 801 ' T 48]
WASHINGTOR $2 466 094 900 $176 346 420 | T 408
NORTH DAROTA $777 200 $65 034 408 | 1 20%
WISCONSIN $2524 160 ’ 3428 $221 824 183 1 1y
SOUTH CAROLINA $1422100 241! $145 674 304 _ r g
NEVADA I $162 200 *’ 76 $16793 773 | Y
NEW YORK $76536 000 20000 * $1806 86303 3 32%:
IMINHESOTA $2680 700 | | $304 618 737 0 885
|DIS™ OF COLUM $493 082 430! $66 238 000 | 0 74%:
[OHI3 $3 562 462 ' _ $4e0658581 | 074
[UTAH | $447 100 $63 892 876 0 70%
CONNECTICUT | $1903 409 492 $283 182 056 | v U
NEW MEXICO | $187 770 224 $37 803922 ' 0500
HAWAII $115 000 400 $25 567 528 2 458y
NOFTH CAROLIN® $1072900 + 3% $245 415 ™, 0 440
MAINE YT T Twgraee T T T Tawet T T w0 dl T o6
[ALABAMA $325 000 $04 695 432 0 345
|IDAHO $113500 372 54 573 845 0 33%
WEST VIRGINIA | $114 850 1 $36 691 521 C 310m
MISSOUR o 350 655 B 500 s177s¢ 3 3 3o
ARKANSAS T s T T & AR o 0 23%%
GEORG!A | 3611 562 1 use $218 652 454 ¢ 28%
DELAWARS : $80 352 266 ' $29 322 358 0 27%
\COLORACD $289 8%4 $111 732777 0 26%
INDIANA . 8370542 + 000 $176 350 195 | Y2t
[TENNESSEE T swase0’ [ L TR Y-~ T TR 333
LOUISIAt A $45 743 3 $172470 424 PRI
LLoveA 30 b €127 600 155 0 V0%
MISSI€ SIPPY 3 Bl $70 359 690 2 90%
NEBF ASKA %0 9 $65 839 307 5 0%
ORFSON $0 T 3 Tostivagsn e
KA ISAS 50 0 $96 418 039 BIRTES
SOUTH DAKOTA $0 3 $35 680 933 3 0%
VIRGINIA N b $184 297 100 Y o
RLAHOMA $C 1 $1)1 388275 %
MYOMING 5 . $23626 230 LA
UNITED STATES $177975 aur 205 $1298 735 pR 1 35

STy T ey s,
Q Z'L (W]
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WELCOME

Welcome tothe first issue of Famulv Support Bulletin Our purposes are simpie
(1) to be your source of current information, research, policy and practice at th.
local, state and federai levels regarding supporung families (natural, adoptive and
foster) to raise their chuldren with severe disabiliues and, or chronic health need. in
their own home. (2) to solicit your comments articles. successes and failures in
family support services from which we can all learn, and 3} to develop a nauunal
network of famulies, fnends, providers, government agency officials and elected
policy makers commutted to assunng the development of consistent policies in the
private and public sector supporting famiiies

it1s a sad commentary on our soctety that until the late 1970's, the bulk of our
loval. sta ¢ 1nd federal legisiation provided funding for chuldren with special needs to
live outside of the famuly home Inspitec e advances made in many states nearly
one-half of the states today sull offer munimal or no financial or service supp.tto
families Most insurance comparues continue to pav for costly hospitalizatuon whiie
very few will pay for a physician approved plan of health care and in home support
usually at thirty-five to seventy percent of the cost of hospializauon Financial
policy has become. in many wavs, a perverse incenuve to break up families

Faruly support s .ommon sense Family support 1s sound financial policy
Family support 1s remforcing the famulv as the foundation of our society Famuly
suppont, in the best of systems s the empowerment of famiiies to choices and controi
over their destiny To these ends we look © rward to the nex: few years of
communicanon, disserrinauon, debate and consensus building *o assure the nght for
every cluld regardiess of seventy of disability or heaith condition 1 grow up with
the love nuruning, support ard relationships that only can be provided in a famuly
hotne

Allan | Bergman
Advoerey Liasua Cocrdinator
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HSRI/UCPA Receive
NIDRR Grant on
Famuly Support Policy

The Nauonal In: tute on Disabiity and Reha sditanon
Research of the Liepartment of Education has awarded a
three-year gran to the Human Services Research Inst-
tute un Cambndge, M. h o wdentfy lary
modeis for desigung and financing home care for
cluldren with severe disabiliues and chronic iliness The
10 | of the project 1s 1o define flexible yet effectnve
mechanisms, to support and sustan famuly care for these
chiidren In idenufying state-of-tac-art practices and
fi-ancing opuons the Insutute will address several
major objectives

® Todentify the cost of providing home care and the
factors which contnbute o these costs

® Todevelop aiternauve modeis for financing home
care using a vanety of public and private sources
and

® To evaluate the effecuveness of ano feasibility of
alternative financing models following Impiemen-
tauon at demonstrauon sites

The project willinclude a survey of famules to 13olate
those vanabies that are cnucal in assessing the financial
burden of providing home care This information will be
supplemented with a review of literature in the field
intensive case studies of families rasing thewr chuldren at
home. and opuons of health care exoerts concermng .he
costs assoctated with providing home care for (huldren

The project will 2!so inciude several nauonal SV™posia
whuch will introduce parucipants to alternaunve financing
models and prcvide an opportunity for the hLason
network and other public and private . qency "epresenta-
uves 10 parucipate in the cnucai revie ssues and
policies affecting the capacities of families o provide
care and support in their own homes

For addiuonal information about thus project contact
Allan 1 Bergman, Deputy Director Governmental
Actviues Office United Cerecral Palsy Associations,

1522 * K" Street. N W Washungton, D 20005
(202 842 12661, or Valene Bradiev, President Human
Services Research Insutute 2336 Massachusetts Avenue
Cambndge Massachusetts 02140 7.876-0426)

HSRI Annotnces Availability of
Annotated Bibliography On
Famiiy Home Care

One of the first piaducts of the federal grant s now
avaliable The Annotated Bibliographv includes corrent
arucles and books as well as published manuscrpts
addressing vanous issues surrounding fam:ly home care
for children with chromc heaith needs and severe
disabuines The bibliography can be purc .ased from
HSRI for $1000 to cover the cost of duplication and
postage Orders with a check should be sent 1o HSRI
2336 M husens Ave Cambndge MA 02140

weth a vanety of chronic il severe
To maxi- ize the impact of the project on families and
children HSRI will be working with a network of
repr from ] or serving
families and chuldren with severe disabslitses and chromc
illnesses Two to five represent zuves will be selected for
each state. vased upon the size of the siate and the
avaiiability of Lassons for the national orgamzations

The Luson nervork, the keystone of the informaton

and policy repl effort. will he

organized by Allan Bergman Deputv Director for
Govemnmentai Activiues st the United Cerebral Pals,
Associauons [nc Quarterly newsletters conferences
and d ewnled reports concerning costs and public policy
strategies will be used to inform e hason network of
project activiues and 0 maximue opportunities to
ufluence home and family support policies within each
state

During the second phase of the project states will be
asked 10 submut proposals for the deveiopment of
demonstrauon projects using new models for financing
and supporting home care The sefection of demonstra-
ton sites will be based upon the foillowins cntena the
involvement of key public and private sector agencies
the overall impact of the project on the el being of
families the probabeity of success and suhsequent
ac-eptance of the model and the level of ¢o mmutment of
the sponsonng agency

Calendar of Upcomung Conferences

September 1 '-15, Aanapolis Mar; land
Supporung People with +¢ Disabthities in the Com
mu aty spensored by the Center on Human Poli.,
Commuruty Integration Project, Syracuse University
and 4 Marvland agencies For addiuonal intormarion
contact Yvonne Wampler (3ui  $0-0123

October 14-17. Washiagton D C
Capitahizing on Our Power anpual meeung ot the
Associauon for Retarded Ciuzens of the United Stages
(ARC US) For addiuonal informauon contact Jum
McKenna (817640-0204)

October 29-31. Chicago, Hlinois
Back to the Future Annual meetng of The Assowiation
for Persons with Severe Handicaps (TASH) For add:
onal nformaton ontact Hiroko Roe (206 523 8346,

October 31, Woreester, Massachuserts
Famuv Suppont Conterence 11 statewide) For addits
mormation cuntact Jo Bower Vlas.achusets Develop-
mental Disabiive Counal (617 727 63740

— —_—
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On July 24, 1987, Judge James Eiuson, in a sweeping
court order to close Hissom Memoral Center {a public
nsutuuon with 450 residents) n the several year oid
class action sutt of Homeward Bouad, Inc et al v
Hissom Memonai Cen'=r declared a set of vaiues end
guiding pninciples upon which the state must plan its
services (0 persons with mental retardation

The plan states, in part, "Thus case brings tnto pubhc
and judicial view the conflict which occurs when bureau-
cratic remedies to human probiems violate societ es
legal, moral and ethucal values, As Amencans and
ciizens of Oklahoma, we behieve in rugged individuah-
zauon the sa~suty of the famuly and in taking care of our
own We grow from the expenence of iving together in
the community We admure those who work and we work
hard so that our children can have the best hfe and
educauon possible We have sacnficed to muntan our
freedom and a life which 13 uarestnctive These vaiues
are our hentage whuch we preserve so that it can be
passed down to our children all of our chuidren

‘The Quaiity of life made =vailable in the United
States as a result of thus value base 18 the best in the world
for those who are allowed o share i1t The Amencan
Dream ' rests at the feundauon of the values we defend

From the evidence presented 1t 1s apparent that these
values have been denied to that poruon of the citizens of
Oklahoma who carry the label of mental retardation
Therefore thus Order shall include * Guiding Pnnciples
whuch are intended to direct the remedy developed by the
parues as they create community aiternatves for persons
with menta) retardaton yn Oklahoma

Guiding Prineiples

oA sns are capabie of grovth and development.

® Ajl persons deses < 10 be reated with dignity

® All persons have value

@ All persons must be involved in and carry the
pnmary responsibility of the dec.sions which effect
thait hives

% 4ll pr-sons should live and work in the mo.t
naturai setungs

® All chuldren should live with famil.es

@ All cluldren have the nght to & free appropriate
educauon

® All persons should live 1n and be a part of the
community

@ All ciuzens have the nght ') luily exercise their
rights as guaranteed by e Consututon of the
United States

Io Home and Familv Support.

Histoncally the public policy of Oklahom s has heen
that persons with menwi reardation will only coeinve sup
Portan hiving enviroments 1t the individual leaves home

by Allan I Bergman

and moves 10 a sta  operiied instutution The state has
provic2d litle F N0 resources (O assist a person 1o stay
home but has cor istently provided immense financiai
resource to hov<. people away trom thewr own homes

“The result has been that families have become
frustrated with their inability to respond to the famuly
member's needs Insututionalization became the only
option Families have expenenced severe pain at having
0 separate their chuld fr=m home and family For adults
with mental retardauon  us has mean' verv hirle 2r no
ab:lity to control their own environment hife or pattern of
lving.

*This is further complicated by the Co.r s finding
that tnsatutions, and in tus wnstan~= ¥,vsorn, are the
least lkely setungs 1n which to achieve growth and
develcpment The evidence before thus Court is clear
that the home, with appropnate supports s the most
likely setung in which to achieve individual growth and
development

“Therefore the Court concludes that

1) A gatekeeping 'm must be
to insure that persoas will not be removed from
therr natural home e¥cept in exaeme circumstances
2) Al necessary supports and services must be
provided to the home so that it can be the living
environment most likely to provide for individual
growth and development

3) These provisiors must apply in the Hissom
service area 10 all children with meatal retardation
from the date of birth or diagnosis

To effect these ends. within six months of the date of
entrv of Judgement in thus case the State shall develop
and submt for the Court s approval a plan unpiementing
the above referenced concilusions Such plan plan in
clude, but not be Limuted 0 the following additonal
prc-ifions

1) In home and famaly support services shall not cost

the famulv any more than would be the cost ot
raising a cluld without mental retardauion

2) Necessary and reasonable architecturai modificd-

uon shall be allowed to insure that the hene is
adequately safe and bamer free

3)Respite including emergency, occasional and

regular respite, as well &s 1 home workers shali be
avalable as needed 10 mantain a balanced
nurtunng aad supporuve home environment

4) Speciahized services shali be available, as needed

5) Adaptive and ve lud

medical equipment shall be available as needed

) Parent/familv trmnung will be provided on anv

155UT pertnent to pos,uvely mantaimng the chuld
at home or the adult in tus her home
Conninued on page 6

- ——
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UCPA “Think

Essential Components of Family Support

by Fran Smith

In anational survey conducted dunng the fall of 1986
by the United Cerebral Palsy Associauons, Inc our
local and state affiliates idéntufied Family Support as
one of four pnonty services for developmer  and expansion.
The Community Services Division of UCPA Inc deter-
nuned that the first step in providing consultation and
technical assistance to its affiliates on this service would
be to obtan agreement by & group of experts” on the
essenual components of Famuly Support

A “'thunktank was convened in May of thus year The
parucipants each have a different involvement in and
perspecuve of, Fanuly Support as it 1s offered in vanous
parts of the country However everyone agreed on the
following essenual components

® The supportin famuly suppo-tshould be define o+
the famly,

® Families need to be supported tn defining their

needs as well as having their needs met

The effectiveness of support services should be

det. d by their respc tomeeung the

needs defined by the famuaes

Family support program: should respect that

fanulies are n control and shouid trust that parents

know what 15 needed

Services shrild be delivered regardiess of famiy

income,

Services should not attem pt to it the persons tothe

program,

Services shouid focus on the total family—not just

the famuly member with the disability,

Parents should be given ume to build trust

Farilies expenence Lie passages and wili need

different suoport and/or services at dufferent points

Professionals need to be seasiive about and to

famulies—(amulies can be used to traun professionals

Famulies should have convenient and central access

to ‘the system”

The natural supports in the commumity shoutd be

encouraged relatives neighbors and friends

The “ystem must be label-free and respond quickly

Special equipment should be designed and bullt

"0 hive 1n a famuly’,

® Family support services should include options
from an array of services developed and chosen
by families

] ] ] oe L] L] ?

Trus array of services shouid nclude, butis not mited
10, companion services, Cost support, equipment parent
education parent support home modification transpor-
ttion  rent 2 mom/kid” homework helper tutor
«nfonmaton consultant. advocate for access middle of

b ]

Tank” Identifies

the-migat support broker of service and recreauonal
activiues and.

® Family support is a service to the eaure family to
assistthe family 1n meeting 1ts needs tn functioning
as a family unit withun the community

[n addition to developing consensus on these com
ponents the parucipants also de.zloped a hist of sug
gesuons for methods to replicate fammiy support opportu
nties for families of persors with disabiliies 1n all parts
of the nauon

Challenge elgibilitv criternia

Humanize the entrv procedures—create a user

friendly system with non-punutive fees

Create a credit card for enurv

Develop *‘model " regulations o include procedures

for background checks

Use Red Cross YMCA, Neighborhood Day Care

etc —work toward synergism

Use marketing slulls available locally to promote

family support

Balance structure and Nexibility to individual

fambes

Create co- .ps for equipment exchange

Ectablish an information base for technology —

wiiat is available

10 Develop guidelines of who pavs for family support.

11 Establish a feed-vack lwp for families and pro-
viders

12 Examne wavs large syvstems can be responsive to

inchyidual cultural and, or reupous needs of families

UCPA ' using the nformation gathered during thuis
two day session as a guide to develop matenals for
aistnbution 5 affihates and to plan a senes of Farmily
Support Conferences which will be conducrsd 1n a
number of states over the next two years The parucipants
i the 'Think Tank were Doreen Croser Assistant
Durector for Developmental Disabihues Balumore
MD Robert Durgan. Bureau ot Chuldren With Special
Needs, Bangor ME Kathryn Giil Executiv e Director
UCP of Mobile Respitaiity P-ogram Mobale AL Judy
Hoyt, Parentcf Ruck and Darector of A ssociation for the
Supportof Human Services Inc Hollard MA Man!
Krajcek Durector of Special Project Curnculum of
Denver, CO  Augustna Lemon Respite Coordinator
UCP of Cenval Marvland Balumore MD Mchae’
Smull Director of Special DD Programs Unsversity of
Manyland Balumere MD Vonnee Swrgeon Parent
and Co-owner of a2 Public Relauons Fim Fresno CA
LCPA staff involved n the “Thunk Tank were Allan
Bergman, Jun Hoilahan, Fran Smyth and Rachel Warren

[ SR VAR Ny U
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A

Center On Human Pouicy

Famulv supports should butld on existing social

Issues networks and natura’ sources of support

As a e prnciple natural sources of support,
A Staterent Izr]hSupgorr Of inciuding neighbors extended famulies. fneads and
Families a 1 Therr Chuldren community assoiations should be preferred over agency
programs and professional services When states or
Because of the increasing interest tn famuly support agenu.es become involved with families, they siould
servicesand the beliefthat children have anghitogrow support exisung soctal networks. strengthen natural
up with famulies, the Center on Human Poucy has sources of support. and help buid connections (o existng
developed the following policv statement We are repnint- communty resources When natural sources of sup™ -
ing 1t for dissemination ana (0 further thirking in this cannot meet the needs of families professionas or

major aew area of public polic agency-cperated support services should be avaiiable
THESF PRINCIPLES SHOULD GUIDE PURLIC Famulv suppons sho '+ maximize the famuly s control

POLICY TOWARD FAMILIES OF CHILDREN over the senices and supports they recene
WiTH DEVELOPMENTAL DISABILITIES Famil don the ass
AND THE ACTIONS OF STATES AND AGENCIES amuly supportservices must be based on the assump-

WHEN THEY BECOME INVOLVED WITH tien that families rather that states and agencies are in
FAMILIES e bes position to detenmine their needs

All chidren. regardless of disabiun  belong with Familv supports should supgore the entire famuly
famulis and need enc .ing reignonshids with adults

Famulv support services should be defined broadly in
terms of needs of the enure famuly, including with
chudren with disabihiues parents and siblings

‘When states or agencies become 1nvoived with fam:lies
permanency planning should be a guiding phulysophv
As a philosophy, p Y pi d chuidren s
nghts to a nurtunng home and consistent relationship
with adilts As a fwide to state and agency practice
permanency plaring requires family support encourage-

Family support ser ices should encourage the inre-
gration of children wirn disabilities into the communin

ment of a famuiv s relavonshuip with the child familv Fan y support services should be designed to maxi-

reunuficaton for chuldren placed out of *ome and the mize integrauon and participation in commiinity hife tor

purswit of adoption for ctuldren when famuly reunuficauon 13 chuldren with disabiliues

not possibie !

When uldren cannot rematn with ther ramiies 1

Famulies should receive the support necessary (0 whaeser reason out-of home piacement shou'd be

mainiaun their hildren at home viewed (nritally asu temporary arrangemenrond efforts
Famulv supp nt services must be based on the pnnc.ple shou'd be direcied toward reuntiing the famu

whatever it takes  In short tamuly suppo * senies
should be flexible individualized and designed to mee?
the diverse needs of tamihes

Continded on page 4
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FAMILY SUPPORT BULLETIN

Human Policy Conanued from page 5

Consistent with the philosophy of permanency plan-
ang, chiidren should iive w.th their families whenever
peasible When, due to famuly crisis or other circumstances
chiidren must leave ther families, efforts should be
directed a1 encouragng and enabling families to be
reurated.

When families cannot be reumited and when active
parenial involvement 15 abseni, adoption should be
aggressively pursued.

In fulfillment of each chuld’s nght to a stabie famly
and an endunng relationstup with one or more aduits
adopuon should be pursued for chuldren whose tes with
therr families have been broxen Whenever possible
farulies should be involved in adoption planning and 1n
all cases, should be treated with sens-tivits and respect
Whnen adopuion 15 pursued the poss bility of open
adoption,” waereby famulies maintain .nvolsement with
a child, should be senously considered

While a preferred alternative to any group seting or
out of-home placement foster care shouid onlv he
pursued when children cannot live with therr families or
with adoptive families

After families and adoptive farailies, cluldren should
have he opportunity 1o live with foster families Foster
famuly care can provide chiidren with 3 home atmosphere
and warm relationstups and 1s preferabie to group
seturgs and other placement. As a state or agency
spoasored program, however, foster care seidom provides
chuldren the conunuiy and stability they need in their

lives While foster families may be called upon toassist
support and occastonaily fill in for families foster care
1s not likely to be an acceptable aitsmauve to fulfiling
e;ch ctuld s ngnt to a stable home and endunng refauon-
shups

For further nformation, please contact the Center
On Human Policy, Syracuse University 724 Comstock
A»;nue Syracuse. New York 132444230 (315 423
3851)

Statewide Services Continued from page 3

7} Intrusion into normal home Ufe shall be munumuzed
and no mcre support or service shall be provided
than s required

8} Normal recreation and leisure opportunsties shall
be asailabie for the mdividual with mental resarda-
tion .ad tus/her famuly

91 Transportation shall be adequate W aliow wnvolve
ment in communty life and actvities

101 Case management (independznt of service pro-
vider agencies) wi™ be provided toinsure access to
and coordination of supports and sennces inciud
g participation in education services

Although Judge Sllison s order apphies to persons

with mental retardation (based on Okiah s current
state laws) the guiding pnncipies and the equirements for
in-home and famu'y support services are equa’ y appli-
cable to al! individuals with labels It is encouraging to
see a court address the futur. of society it a proactive
manner instead of imiting 1ts order to services to persons
currently in the instiiution As we gotopress the State of
Oklahoma 1s alleged to be considenny an appeal to thus
order
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Chairman Owens Thank you very much, Ms Mandeville Your
experience makes vou a national resource.

Mr Fraczier, did your GAO study help to answer the question,
where has all the money gone that would have been available for
her son had she put him in a, institution?

Mr. Frazigr. No, sir, I'm soriy We are not going to be abie to
answer the question.

Chairman Owexns. You had identified fifteen grants for respite
care that had been awarded by HHS before this program was origi-
nated and you said all but one of them has been completed.

What kind of information 4, we have in terms of the results of
the achievements of these previous grants®

Mr. Frazier. Mr. Chairman, we queried HHS and ccked them
about the results from their study: however, they were not able o
provide any.

They said that most of the grants were very small grants and
evaluation wasn’t a part of one of the things that they would do
with some of the money.

We agreed that they were small and the fact that they were
fairly new—they had just completed However, we believe that as a
minimum they should have collected some information, some proc-
ess information such as the kinds of service provided, the cost, the
recipient and maybe something about the barriers to getting res-
pite care, but to our knowledge HHS has not collected any evalua-
tion information about those fifteen grants

Chairman OwEeNs. Since you have heard the testimony of the
people who preceded this panel plus the ones on this panel, are
there any other observetions you might want to make growing out
of your GAO study that might be helpful?

Mr. Frazier Sir, we are at the very early part of this study and
we don’t want to say anything at this particular time that might
not pan out, and so, nn, sir, right at this particular time we do not
want to say anything else.

Chairman OwEgNs. Thank you.

Dr. Knoll, T think you mentioned that 34.6 percent of respite
users indicated that without the respite services they would have
considered out-of-home placement for their children

Mr. KNoLL. That is correct, yes.

Chairman OweNs. That is a rather high figure Can you——

Mr. KNoLL The question on our survey was simply put—if rer
pite services were not available, would you have considered out-of-
home placcment?

Thirty-five percent of the families indicated that they would.

That certainly—it does seem like a high figure. Families obvious-
ly see a r~al—I think one of the considerations is that families
have —the.r expectations rise after having heen exposed to services.

They know that in the past—you know, Ms. Mandeville said that
in the thirties and forties kids would have been placed out of the
home The reality 1s that kids are placed out of the home today in
some states and that the only option 1n some states is maybe a
little bit of respite In some states the only respite for a family is
still some sort of residential placement
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Once the families have been exposed to some sort of services they
realize that, you know, how did we get along without some of it
betore?

We are not talking about a lot of stuff. I mean, the average we
are talking is three days a month. That isn’t a whole lot of service.
So the families realize that this has an impact ow hem.

It may be that that finding may be somewhat inflated, but it
does indicate that the service is having an impact on fam lies and
that the lack of those services would place a major stress on the
families.

Whether they would, in fact, place a child out of the home. that
Is a major problem with any of this research around the effective
programs on families, finding clear outcomes. They do..'t tend to be
sustained over time. You tend to see something indicated as an out-
come of services, but the best information in this regard, because
the programs are new, is talking with families and really getting a
sense of how they see themselves and how they have come to func-
tion more as a family, rather than saying that we can point strictly
to a clear outcome measure.

Perhaps with time we may be able to develop some of these
measures for gauging the value of these services, but the reality is
that a community-based family center system of services ‘5 brand
new. The research community, if you lock at the literature, is grap-
pling with all kinds of—in my opinion, some of them very bizarre—
measures of seeing how group homes or how family supports are
impacting the lives of families, looking for things that you can
count.

At this point I think we are still at the stage of saying that we
have to sit down and talk to the people with disabilities, talk to
their families and understand how they see these services impact
on their lives.

Chairman Owens. I think the “Exceptional Parent Magazine”
survey was mentioned a couple of times,

Has any one of you been able to identify in any state or any
place the kind of comprehensive system of family support services
which have pinpointed as being needed?

Mr. KnoLL. If I can mention, I think what Representative Smith
mentioned, the Michigan system, has received a great deal of play
nationally because over an extended period of time, I think prob-
akly close to ten years, they have been moving 1n the direction of |
implementing that statement of policy that Ms Mandeville cited, |
that no children wili be placed out-of-home, that a full range of
supports will be available.

The Michigan system is noted for the fact that it does make
available a cash subsidy to families with children with severe dis-
abilities, but it is also within a context of a range of services that
have developed cver time where families have options ard respite
that are available and have a full range of other kinds o." services
that are available that are by no means just limited to respite In
some plac.s they are called respite, but they can be homemaker
services, they can be home modification

I think we have generated a list of up to fifteen options and .hen
you interview the people who are running this program and you
say, well. what does this really mean? They will say, well, what 1t
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really means 1s our commitment to whatever it takes to keep the
family together

That has meant that they have dore some things like—when I
was doing some research in that arca I asked a budgetary person to
explain a contract that I found in a family's file It was for a new
furnace.

The reason that the new furnace was there and that the state
was paying for the new furnace was that the kid had a severe res-
piratory probleni. The family wanted to bring the child home but
they owned the home, it was an old forced-air furnace and there
was no way the child could be in that environment.

So family support to that fumily meant that the state put in.a
new furnace, and that $7,800 vas far and away cheaper than the
$250 a day that the child would have cost at an ICFMR- certified
unit in that state.

Chairman OwgNs. Ms. Mandeville, would you, sort of related to
that, care to comment on that “Exceptional Parent Magazine”
study, the observation they made about parent- controlled care,
and also, I think, it was indicated that parents who worked were
given preference over parents who don’t work.

From your testimony, the parent at home taking care of that
child does a lot of work

Ms. ManpEvVILLE Do you want to come home with me?

[Laughter]

Ms. MarpEviILLE. I cannot speak from having read that study. I
am very glad to have heard that I did not participate in that
study.

What I can speak to is from talking to so many families 1n our
~tate The kind of supports that families need are as different as
t} ¢ number of families

The areas where the least amount of money has been spent and
yet the greatest satisfaction seems to be among the families is

the respite care monies or something called a family support
worker in their area, who is able to help them plug into existing
resources or helps them articulate what their problem 1s ar ! helps
them find things

It doesn’t cost much in the long run, because they are not trying
to buy sometuing, » brand new service, or reinvent the wheel. but
they are just plugg ng into things that already exist.

In the sea coast area of our state, for example, they have a
family support woriier There was a family who were renting an
apnea monitor for $200 & month The father had to take on a
second job just to do that payment

The family support worker who started 1n that area last year,
she got on the phone and in their little fanuly bulletin or the bulle-
tin that goes to all families’ houses 1n their newspaper every week,
he put a iittle blurb in there asking if anyoody knew of anyone
who had an apnea monitor

A family two towns down had one up 1n their attic that was sit-
ting there They didn’t need 1t anymore, but they didn't even think
about anybody using it. She was able to get that to them.

It is that kind of simple, kind of family-directed, family-involved,
sensitive, really hearing what the family’s needs are and not trying
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to get the family to tit into the 1nold of the agency that really
makes the difference

Families want—it isn't a power issue. We are not transferring, as
was accused our family early on when we started asking for sup-
port and help, that we are having trouble coping with or grieving—
we are stuck in grief and we are not accepting the diagnosis, and
that is why the anger and frustration is coming out, because we
really haven'’t accepted that Jam 2s is severe.

Families can deal with grief and they can get used to reality
pretty quick, but they want to be heard about what their needs are.
In our particular area in Manchester that agency has been very
marginal about really helping with respite kinds of needs

Most of the help that I have gotten is because I have put ads in
the paper looking for respite people, I have talked to churches, I
have talked to neighbors and we have established a c.rcle of people
who can help.

I have been able to in the past sometimes get some money out of
the respite care program to pay for that person, but they haven’t
been very savvy about how to get tc those people like I can, as a
parent.

I think all of us, many of us who are willing to do that kind of
thing, we can’t get hung up in the bureaucracy. We can't be told
that ycu've got to fill out fifteen forms. leave the application for
three wecks, we’ll be back to you with three people that you might
want to interview. We need to get onto it.

We may have family members living in our area who would be
1deal family respite people that can help with our family. We need
the kind of flexibility and responsiveness that can really help us
plug together, and that is where I think the family is responding
That survey would really seem to be saying that—help us be in-
volved. We can make it less expensive for you We can do a lot of
the work ourselves, but there may be some mechantcal and finan-
cial things that we are going to really need vou for

When there is a good partnership at ite local level those things
happen without it being an issue

Chairman Owen~ Did you give a figure before for how much it
would cost 1n your son’s case 1f he were put 1n placement?

Ms. MANDEVILLE. Somewhere between $65,000 and $90,000 a
year

Chairman Owens I thought I heard you sav $65,000

Ms MANDEVILLE Yes

Chairman Owens One final question Ms Cernoch. are there
any respite care models that are particularly geared to meet the
needs of families that are racially cultured and ethnically diverse
that you know of?

Ms CerNocH Yes, Mr Chairman Across the United States as
we have been networking we have helped. for example, the state of
New Mexico set up some respite care programs for the Indian res-
ervations We are currently working with an agency here in Wash-
ington DC 1n trying to do some matches within mterracial neigh-
oorhoods

So, yes, there are a few model pilot programs, but I think, as Ms
Mandeville has saud, the service needs to be at the local communi-
ty

ERIC Li

IToxt Provided by ERI



158

I think that local community can judge what types of services
are important with the input from the families instead of some
agency at the top levei deciding, this is the way the p.ogram is
going to be established, that we are going to run the program from
nine in the morning to five in the evening. Suppose she needs it at
six In the morning because her other child woke up and had to go
to the emergency room?

You have to have that flexibility and working within that local
community, which is what we do a lot at Texas Respite is go into
the community and assess that community’'s needs. If it be a cul
tural need or a racial need or whatever else, that is all taken into
account.

There are some model pilot programs out there right now.

Chairman Owens. Thank you. We have been joined now by the
Ranking M2mber of the committee, Mr. Bartlett.

Mr. Bar*1err. Thank you, Mr. Chairman Mr. Chairman and
members of the panel, I very much apologize for not having been
here this morning I have looked forward to this hearing for some
time and have reviewed your testimony and I participated with the
chairman in inviting some of the witnesses.

The Banking Committee, on which I also serve, began this morn-
ing the mark-up, which means the amendment process, for the pas-
sage of the FSLIC, so unless Congress resolves the FSLIC crisis I
suspect we won't be abie tc talk about much funding for respite
anyway.

Chairman OweNs Even ofter they resolve it, we had better
beware.

[Laughter]

Mr BartiETT. Even if we do resolve 1t

I am most impressed with the testimony I had .his visit with
Ms Cernoch and with what = would regard as the premier network
in the country, located in San Antonio.

It does occur to me that respite care 1s both new. It 1s not a new
concept but i is a new concept as far as an orgaruzed concept It is
a long-time need that families have attempted to fill for themselves
and are now beginning to find ways to fill that need on a more or-
ganized basis

It is a lifesaver for both the children who are involved as well as
the families themselves and the siblings It is also a money saver,
and I think much of the testimony that was given here today, par-
ticularly by Dr Knoll, would demonstrate that money-saving abili-
ty of the enormous savings of allowing children to live at home
with that small, little safety valve that respite care can give.

Dr. Cernoch, my question is, you have been running the network
now for several years What 1n your opinion today are the principal
sou.ces for funding—not for funding a program, but for funding
respite care by parents available in the United States today” What
are the principal sources of federal funding, if any. and what are
the principal sources of federal funding that should be that are
now largely closed?

If you could change federal law 1n any way, what would you
make available? What pot of money would you go after firsi?

Ms Czrnocu That's like having magic just put in front of me.

Mr Bartrerr This 1s Congress
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[Laughter]

Ms. CernocH. Is that on the record? First of all, besides the Tem-
porary Child Care Act of 1986, I am not currently aware of any
other type of federal funding that is available except a grant out of
the Administration on Developmental Disabilities to the state of
Maine to do a statewide respite care service

For families the majority of the funding across the states that we
have just looked at and networked informally—most of the funding
right now comes either from state revenue dollars, local communi.
ties and private foundations.

There is very lLittle in the way of federal dollars to my knowl-
edge, at least, through our informal networking that is available in
this area, specifically designed as respite care dollurs.

There are federal dollars out there but for some reason 1t is
masked and we can’t tap into it. Programs can’t tap into 1t. Fami-
lies can’t tap into it. You know, it might be under a different ter-
minology or something of that nature.

What we have found in our networking is that many times the
families particularly that are on Medicaid or some other type of
state subsidy dollars can get more support services than a family
lixe Kathy’s. It is our middle class Americans out there that des-

erately need the services. They are a little too poor to qualify for
K’Iedicaid but they are not poor enough to sometimes provide these
support services.

Mr. BARTLETT. Mr Bergman?

Mr. BerGgMaN. If 1 may, Representative Bartlett. I am Allan
Bergman, for the record, with United Cerebral Palsy We have
done an exhaustive analysis of the potential—and I want to under-
line potential—federal funding streams that could be applied to
respite or family suppo1t services

They are not many but for the record, such as Ms. Cernoch’s
program, the State Jievelopmental Disabilities Council under the
Developmental Disabilities Assistance and Bill of Rights Act can do |
pilot projects, start-up initiatives leading toward a policy change at |
the state level, not long-term funding but to get 1t started. In fact,
in raost states we believe the DD Councils have played a major role
in the state 1mitiatives.

The Title XX Social Services Block Grant Program again poten-
tially could fund but, as I think all the members of this committee
know, that has been a capped or limited program for a number of
years in terms of any increased appropriations, and most of that
does not go to respite. It goes to day care. It goes to day services for
seniors and things of that nature

Some of the means-tested programs like the Title IV-E program
under the Welfare programs, which has a family prevention, foster
family support kincfof component to 1t.

The other major federal stream that could do some family sup-
port is community development block grants, which could pay for
renovatio:is to the home and adaptations to the home. That, again,
is done in some communities in your state, in Austn The United
Cerebral Palsy there has a very sigmificant program of renovating
peoples’ homes so they can live at home So that is a piece of it It
1s not the respite I would like to clarify, though, for the record,
and I think the committe. members did earlier, when it was allud-
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ed to by the administration that special education is a major com-
ponent of family support.

P.L. 94-142 certainly looks at the child within the context of a
five or six hour school day. It does not look at twenty-four hours,
seven days a week. The only piece of that that is available is under
the new Part H authority of 99-457, where you did—and we appre-
ciate that—talk about the family support component.

Again, I think it is too early to tell, but potentially some family
support services, we think, could be funded under the umbrella of
the Infant, Toddler, Family program.

To the best of our knowledge those are the federal funding
streams that are potentially applicable other than, as Jennifer
pointed out, the Medicaid or medical assistance program, which
certainly has the institutional bias ard is a means-tested program.

Mr. TARTLETT. One follow-up question. If you were designing a
system that provided for long-term funding or day-to-day funding
of respite services, leaving aside whether 1t was—you put 1n your
testimony you would make it flexible, so some would be in specific
locations such as your hospital- based, some would be in the fami-
ly’s home and elsewhere

My question is, would you include a portion of that for copay-
ment by the parents?

Ms. CErNOCE. Oh, definitely. In the three model pilot programs
that we have developed—Texas Respite was asked to develop these
programs to test the feasibility of program structure 2nd cost effac-
tiveness for possible replicauion not only in the state of Texas but
throughout the United States

One of the things, before we set up these pilot programs, instead
of us as an agency setting up the parameters we went to the fami-
lies and said, what do you want? This will be your program

Almost ninety-six percent of families came back and said, I want
to pay for part of this service I don’t want it as free I don't want
for it to be like a welfare program to me I might not be able to pay
a lot

In our program I have some families that pay me twenty-five
cents an hour, but they are so proud of that payment because they
are not getting anything free They don't want charity and they
don’t want wel are.

We have a $10 registration fee in our programs that we set up
not as a money maker, and 1t doesn't really pay for anything, but
it is their membership into the program

I had one mother who has severely handicapped triplets. Two of
them are on apnea monitors and one is on a ventilator Two have
gastro tubes and one has a tracheostomy.

She came to me and she said, is 1t $30 or do | juct gel the bargain
of the day at $10 as the registration fee?

We said that we would just charge her $10 She did not have that
$10. She paid that $10 off in nine months, giving us hke a $1.00 or
$1.25 a month, but in the interim she was able to use the respite
care services. We didn't deny her the services because she couldn’t
pay the money

Everybody kept saying to me, she will never pay it This family
will never pay it They did It took them rine months, but they
paid that $10 That, I think. 1s so important to the integrity of the

1¢




161

famil;", to be able to pay whatever the copay would allow them to
do.

Mr. BARTLETT. Thank you

Chairman Owens. I want to thank the members of the panel We
have learned quite a bit that can be useful as we move forward—
I'm sorry, Mr. Payne

Mr PayYNE. Once again, I am spending the afternoon and morn-
ing apologizing. I certainly will not delay the hearing any longer If
there are some questions I have, T will submit them 1n writing

Thank you. Mr. Chairman

Chairman Owens. Thank yeu Thank you again for coming

The hearing is now adjourned.

[Whereupon, at 12:33 p m, the subcommittee was adjournad |

[Additional material submitted for the record follows ]
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TESTIMONY
OF
CONG 3SMAN GEORGE MILLER
Chairman
Sclect Committee on Children, Youth, and Families

submitted to the
SUBCOMMITTEE ON SELECT EDUCATION

for the hearing or the reauthorization of the
“Temporary Cl:1d Care for Handicapped Children
and Crisi1s8 Nurseries Act*®
Ap 1 18, 1939

Chairman Owens a~u Members of the Subccmmittee,

I appreciate the opportunity to submit testimony on behalf
of the "T=mporary Child Care for Handicapped Children and Crisis
Nurseries Act," and urge continuation of these two important
chi1ld care Jemonstration programs: temporary child care for
handicapped and chronically 1ll children, and crisis nurseries to
provide short-term child care fo~ young children who are
potential victims of chilu abuse and reglect.

The Subcommittee 1S to be commended for the action you've
taken previously to extend these child care programs, which are
among the most successful and cost-effective child abuse
prevention strategies 1n operation,

This Committee first authorized these programs as [itle II
of the Children s Justice Act 1n Auyust of 1986, and
appropriations were approved for FY 1988. The Department of
Health and Human Services d)d not release the funds, however,
unt1l the very end of the fiscal year

We've been waiting for almost three years now to see these
proven abuse prevention programs approved, funded, and
implemented. While we were waiting, the number of child abuse
victims, including children who died as a resn'’ f abuse, has
continued to escalate.

Between 1980 and 1986 alone, according to the Department of
Health and Human Service's own study, the actual 1incidence of
chi1ld abuse and neglect rose 64% -- and using their revised
definition, child abuse rose 150% during this time period.

Just last month, the National Committee for the Prevention
of Child Abuse (NCPCA) i1eported that in 1388, more than two
million childien were reported as abused or neglected -- a 3%
rise just since 1987. My owr state of Calitornia reported the
highest 1ncrsage -- 26% -~ among t ~ 41 states responding to the
survey Colerado, Massachusetts, and New York also are among the
states with the highest increases 1in child abuse reports between
'987 and 1988,

The severity of child abuse has also been intensified
accorcing to NCPCA. 1In 1988, reported child deaths from abuse
exceeded 1,200, a 5% increase 1in just one year. In addition,
over two-thirds cf the states vepor.ed that drug and alcohol
abuse were predominant char¢ teris* 8 among child abusers. based
on these findings, the Natio.al Committee recommended exp..ision
of child abuse prevention services tncluding respite care.

The National Com ittecr’s recommendations reaffirm the Select
Committee on Children, Youth, .nd Families' finding that respite
and child care play a major role in alleviating stresses that so
many families now wuCe, stresses which are often precursovrs to
abuse.
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Famil:eS with a disabled child are at even higher risk for
abuse, especially when social and family suppeorts are absent,
which 1s frequently the case. Even many hospitals, whicn often
have the fr2quent contact with families of disabled or
chronically 11l children, are not able to provide or refer for
need2d respite. 1In a recent survey of almost 300 children's
hospitals and general hospitals with pediatric units 1in the U §
and Canada, only 14% reported that they provided espite care or
arranged for respite services in the Community.

The Select Comm tee has also documented that the

overburdened socia Tvices system 1S contributing to the
escalating child ragedy. Now more than eve:, families
need support to p the abuse before 1t occurs.

Cos;—Bgnggxtg of Respite Care

I have reported previously that resplte care 1s an
investment that can reduce fanily stress and the abuse that may
result. In addition, resp te services have kcen shown to prevent
more costly ngtitutionaliczation

New findings from a nationwide survey of parents with
disabled family members recffir+ those statements .- that a
primary rec son families use resyite 18 to relieve emotional
stress and chat for most of them, respite allows them to continue
to care for their disabled family member a. “ome

Crisis nurse >ervices can also save mo. ey by avoiding
foster care or 1in ~utional placements:

** It costs about §1,200 each year to provide crisis nursery
care for one child and support services for the family at
one program in Oregon The ave.age yearly cost to keep a
child 1in foster care 1in Oregor 1s $3,753.

** In California, 1t has been estimated that an average
1nvestm nt of $400 per month 1n crisis nursery child care
can prevent an expend:ture as high as $4800 per month per
child for an institutional placement.

lert Committee ey Findings

We have waited so long to see these prograr ., put into place.
Families have been waiting far longer In our eagerness and
concern to see how states would respond, I asked Select Committee
staff to survey the 28 states that recentlv received FY 1988
"Temporary Child Care/Crisis Nursery” funds.

We were delighted to learn of the considerable excitement
and creativity with which States are approaching these programs
While many of them are still 1n the process of releasing funds to
l¢ al programs, most have taken or are planning to take
innovative apoyrcaches to working with particularly underse -ved
children and families. Nevertheless, mos. striking was states'
overwhelmin j sentiment that the resources made available through
these .wo p -ograms will be able to fill only a fraction of the
enormoug need.

Let me tell you mere specifically what our informal survey
revealed:

TEMPORARY CHILD CARE

for

States are finding that the need fcr respite services
L d, chronically .1l and emotion:
gm&&u_h_;_m:ﬂ_&.e‘_gm;_ﬂmgg;ggn&w <ted.

** Plorida: “The respoise .. a public awareness campaign
tor families of chrenically 111 childrern was

O
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overwhelming -- ten times the expected number. We
found 2 number of families in severe stress. "

** Alabama: “In Birmingtam, there is so much neea --
families are worn out. '

* Tennessee: 'It 1s desperately reeded. Parents are
trapped 1r their own homes..." Referrals started
coming i1n when the announcement was made that there
wou,d be a respite program.

Consaistent with the pProvis.ons of the Act, many states are
Serving populations previously not servegd by resp.te care
Rrogramg, including chronically 111 or severe.y emotionally

disturbed children, very young children, or families in

1solated rural areas,

* The California resp.te care demonstration, to be based
1n Los Angeles wher2 there are 10,0006 child abuse
repcrts monthly, wil: 1ntervene early with famlies who
have a disabled or nedically fragile infaut or toddler
%o reduce reterrals to child protective services and
hespital emergency jooms.

* Florida, Tennes;see, ve-mont. and vVirgrinia w.ll be
sesving families with emoticnally disturbed children
exclusively or children with multiole disabilities,
rncluding emotional i..turbance.

** Massachusetts and New York will provide rospite
exclusively tec chronically or terminally 11l childrer
wlth AIDS or HIV-,rlated ;llness.

* Colorado, Florida, 7 Llinoi=, Nebraska, (ew Hampsh:ire,
and Virginia plan t 1nclude chronically 111 children
awong those eligible for respice care

Arkansas and Colorado will target respite ser: .ces
exclusively in rural areas, where ‘hey have determined
the need to be greatest,

CRISIS NURSERIES

Staves report that the crisis QUISery dgrants are creating
ways to regpond to parents upder stress before damage_is
done and pefore removal of chjlaren from the home becomes
necessary. ut they also report that the need s
overwhelming, especially for special populations.

* Several of the states w,th existing but limited crisis
nursery or abuse prevention programs reported waiting
lists: A program in New Jersey has maintained 20
children and Oregon’'s Lare County Relief Nursery has
had 30 children on waliting lists; Ohic has previously
had to turn away one out of every two lequests and
their new, expanded program filled up immediately

*x I Los Angeles County, where the larges‘. .ncrease in
reports of child abuse and neglect over the last three
years has been among infants under age one, the
proposed cr.s.. nursery will address .he needs of drug-
exposed infants, who are ar higk ris! for abuse, and
their mothers "to reduce the need for costly,
inadequate, and 1neffective out-of-home placement ..~

Allow me to report on ¢ e of the lnnovative ways states are
using the demonstrati;on grants for temporary child care and
Crlsl18 nurserles;
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Training and Developing Parent Suppart Networks

ol A majority of states, Arkansas, Califormia, Hawaii,
Idaho, Illinois, Kansas, Maryland, Massachusetts,
Michigan, Nebraska, New Hampshire, New York, North
Carolina, Oregon, Pennsylvania, Tennessee, Utah,
Vermont, and Virginia are funding projects which will
train professionals, paraprofessionals and/or parents
1n working with the special needs of the population
served. This will not only greatly expand the pool of
providers, but will upgrade ex1sting sevvices as well.

ik Networks or exchanges to provaide respite care through

recruitment of neighborhood providers, parents, and
foster parents are being developed or strengthened in

Illinoas, Massachusetts, Michigan, and New Hampshire so

that parents of disabled children will have a peer-

support syctem

** arkansas, Hawcii, Idaho, Illino1s, North Dakota and
virginia are developing similar parent support and
community networks to reduce isclation amcng families
at risk of abuse.

Variety of Crisis Nursery Services Developiry

In addition to parent networks ang support g -oups, states
are expanding other services to foster parent responsibility an
family strength, thus developing a system of lon,-t2rm prevent
as well as short-term crisis relief

bl California, New Jersey, Oreann, and Washington include
intensive training and therapeutic work witn parents
while their children are in short-term care.

" California also has « warmline tor parents needing
advice and support.

* North Dakota will be able to provide case management to
far 1es who have not yet heen reported to child
protective services, to prevent abuse from occurring in
“hs first place.

Improved Coordinataion
" Alabama, Colorado, Nebraska, New Hampshire, North
Dakota, vermont, and Viryinia report th, t the
demonstration funds will prov.de new opfirtunities for
states and local human service agencies o change thett
delivery systems and the Wady services are coordinat:q
and integrated to petter serve at-risk tamil:ies
Euture Funding Needs
Finally, states reported on their future funding needs:

Trnna few of the

ot the legislation -- to
$n,fung;ngﬁzphpljp,cg;eggg

0_-- may be taking hold, bat in
ces may simply be too lamited.

4 in Ransas and Pennsylvania, the grants ar« providing
start-up assistance It 1s anticipated that programs
will ve continued w'th state and private funds

b 11 Ternessee, they expe t the new 1e-pite todel to be

incorporated into three faraly support prlets which
virrently ano not provide respite car.
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However, since most ¢ the tempozary child care or crisis
hursery programs are targeted to limited areas of a state

{only two have statewide Lrogrems), large seqments with.n

states are left with no_services whatsocever.

*x Ohio: "My problem now 1s how to cont:inue this program
and what to do with the other 87 counties in the
state."

*x North Dakota: “Funding for ansther quarter of the state
could more clearly show the nced to the legislature by
showing the reductions in cases "

Up until now, states have had l:mited funds for prevention,
and many have been forced ¢o cut back, rather than expand or
establish these kinds of services

*x Arkansas: Respite care 1s low on the state priority
list, but "the need 1s so great. '’

*x Oregon: Because the Lane County Relief Nursery was
considered to be neither preventioa nor treatment, 1t
was difficult for them to obtain funding from the

state.

*x Alabama: 'Money fo. respite care has not been a
priority There 1s some money avairlable, but 1t 1s
limited

*x Massachusetts: “It 13 very diff-.cult to start such a

service [respite care for tamilies of AIDS/HIV
children] and then have to stop The state 1s in no
position to fund 1t now Funds are needed both to
continue this program and to expand as the number of
cases inCrease "

For many states more time is needed to aemonstrate need
and/or effectiveness of the programs:

* Illinois: “"We have not had time to devi unp credibilaty
and/or plan for tne legislature to pick u»n che respite
care program. "

*x New York: "It takes a year to get a program started
and anol er to demonstrate its effertiveness

*x Michigan: ‘it takes a minamum of three years to get a
program far enough alony to be able to demonstrate
1tself so 1t can be picked up by the state or other
agencies

* 4 New Jersey: “Start-up time for infant child care {for
A4 crisls nurscry] i1s taking nuch longer than expected
It wiil barely have @ solid star. when the fund:ing
ends '

Child Abuse_Preven

-op_Challenge Grant

g

In additi0n to to .espite ond crisis interventicn services,
stites are exploring other innova ive approaches to child abuse
prevention stimulated by Child rbu.e prevent:.n Challenge Grants
(P 1L 98-473), and I support the pregran s reauthor.zation.

Despite 1ts success, however, nor all states participate 1n
the program and 1in many »f those states which do, unly a fraction
of quariiwed oténrias are able to be sutperted due to [imyted
tunding As MOTe and mMere chlidren gre abused, states are torced
todevote Limited rosoarces to treatwent need- at the expense of
prevent.on
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I urge you to reauthorize the challenge grant program so
that we might preserve and expand upon the critical prevention
efforts 1t has fostered.

oncC..;'nn

I want to thank you for your farsightedness 1n initially
authorizirg temporary child care and crisis nursery programs, and
f~t your continued support. What we have now are very promising
beginnings, but millions of families still receive no respite
services

The General Acccunting Office, in a national respite care
study requested by this Subcommittee and the Select Committee on
Children, Youth, and Families, provided testimony on their very |
preliminary findings regarding the availability and
administration of respite services in five of the largest state
but was unable at this stage of the study to discern whether or
not the supply was adequate to meet families' needs for services.
Evident from these prelimirary findings, however, was the minir al
involvement of the federal government.

Consequently, I urge you to e.tend the authorization of the
'Temporary Child Care for Hancicarped Children and Cris:s
Nursery" demonstraton programs fg, two years at $20 million each
year giving priority to states :-~d programs that received funds
in FY 1988 and FY 1989. By extending the resources to build on
the best of the already initiated programs, states will have a
better basis on which to determine the need, demonstrate the
1mpact these services have on saving lives and dollars too, and
enable families who had remained unserved because of ]imited
fesources to participate in the benefits of respite care. I lock
frrward to the recults of these demonstration programs, as well
as tae final GAO report, sc that we will be better able to
formulate a comprehensive and far-reachirg policy that addresses
the unmet needs of families.




